$(ov\sigma)$

Social Survey Division

Family Expenditure Survey 2000-2001

HOUSEHOLD QUESTIONNAIRE

Contents Page no.

	1
Introduction; structure, routing and Appendix 'A'	
Administrative Variables	
Household Composition	
Benefit Units	
Accommodation	
Type of Tenure	
Rent and Housing Benefit	
Services in Rent	
Northern Ireland Rates	28 to 30
Water Charges (not paid as part of rent)	
Accommodation Charges	
Mortgages	34 to 41
Mortgage Endowment Policies	37
Mortgage Protection Policies	39
Mortgage payments paid by someone outside household	41
Structural Insurance	42 & 43
Council Tax	44 to 47
Private Pension Contributions	48 & 49
Life Insurance	49 & 50
Medical and Other Insurances	51 & 52
Consumer Durables	53 to 55
Telephone Payments	56 to 59
Electricity Payments	
Gas Payments	
Central Heating	
TV, video, satellite rental and subscription	
TV licences	
Vehicles : Owned and Leased	
Vehicles: Bought	
Vehicles : Sold	
Vehicles : Company/Continuous Use	
Road Tax Refunds	
Vehicles : Servicing	
Vehicles: Other Work	
Season Tickets	
	90 & 91

Contents	Page no.
Formal Loans	92 & 93
Items obtained with loan(s)	
Social Fund Loans	
Hire Purchase : Instalments being paid	
Hire Purchase : No Instalments paid	
Club Credit: Payments	
Club Credit: Items obtained	
Second Dwellings	
Central Heating: Installation	
Central Heating : Maintenance	
Capital Improvements	
House Maintenance	
Moving House Fees	
Removal / Storage of Furniture	
Furniture : purchase of	
Carpets: purchase of	
Holiday Expenditure	
Package holidays	
Hotel holidays	
Self-catering holidays	
Flight from UK	127
Bank Charges	128 & 129
Standing Orders / Direct Debits	
Welfare Milk	132
Free School Milk	133
School Meals	134 & 135
School Travel	136
Education Grants	137 & 138
Student Loans	139
Education Fees	140
Leisure Classes : Fees	141
Education Fees: Non-Household Members	142
Separation / Maintenance Allowances	143
Employers refunds	144 & 145
Money given to household members	146 & 147
Items Paid Direct from Outside Household	148 & 149
Variable Index	150 to 157

Question No Variable name

1. Administrative variables

Applies to all households ((completed by	(Interviewer)

Area number	10.5	HHold_Area
Address number	10.10	HHold_Address
Household number	10.15	HHold_Hhold
ACORN geo-demographic code	10.25	HHold_Acorn
Date of interview	10.30	Startdat
Starting date for diaries	10.50	DStart
Sample month	10.55	SampMth
Sample quarter	10.60	SampQtr
Year of survey	10.65	SurvYr
Administrative area type (density)	10.70	AdType
Council tax, Band A (Great Britain)	10.75	CTPay
Domestic Water charge, Band A (Scotland)	10.80	CTPayW
Domestic Sewerage charge, Band A (Scotland)	10.81	CTPayS
Domestic rates poundage (N. Ireland)	10.85	NIRate
Postal address file region	10.90	PafReg
Government Office Region	10.91	GovRegGB
Standard Statistical Regional Stratifier	10.92	FESREG
Local authority area	10.100	SLA
Country (based on GOR)	10.105	COUNTRY

2. Household composition

Applies to all households

Number of people aged 16 or more 20.5 NumAdult

Applies to all household members

First name	20.15	Name
Sex	20.20	Sex
Full date of birth	20.23	Birth
Age last birthday	20.25	AgeIf
Age for whole sample (derived)	20.30	DVAge

Marital status	20.35	Marstat
Household members share accommodation etc	20.37	OldHhDef
Number of groups in hhold sharing accommodation etc	20.38	NumHhDef
Living with someone in this household as a couple?	20.40	Livewith
Spouse/cohabitee is/is not, a household member?	20.45	MemHld
In whose name the accommodation owned or rented?	20.46	HHLDR
Person number of head of household	20.47	HOHNum
Person number of head of household's partner	20.48	HOHPrtnr
Relationship of everyone to everyone		
(adults + children)	20.50	R[01] - R[14
Which of joint owners/renters has highest income	20.51	HiHNum
Eldest joint householder with same highest income	20.52	JntEldA
Eldest joint householder	20.53	JntEldB
Whether currently in full-time education	20.60	FtEd
Type of school or college attended	20.65	TypeEd
Continuous full-time education since childhood	20.70	FtEdChk
Age completed continuous full-time education	20.75	TEA
Whether person is a spender or absent spender?	20.80	INA011
Applies to all household members Asked only of the H	OH and part	<u>ner</u>
Ethnic group (Prompt card A)	20.85	Ethnic
Applies to all aged 0 to 15 years		
Number of children aged under 16	30.5	Numchild
Type of school attended	30.65	School
Whether child is completing a youth diary, is an absent spender or refused to participate	30.70	DiarStat
Benefit units		
Applies to all households		
Number of benefit units	40.10	NoUnits
Benefit unit number	40.20	benu
NT 1 CC 11 11	10.05	N. E

40.25

40.30

NumFam

afam

Page 2 Date Produced: 4 September 2001

Number of family units

Family unit number

Accommodation

Applies to all households

Type of accommodation	50.5	AcomType
Type of House / Bungalow	50.10	HseType
Type of Flat / Maisonette	50.15	FlatType
Whether accommodation is a caravan, mobile home or		
houseboat or some other kind of accomodation	50.20	OthAcTyp
Whether address is attached to business premises	50.25	BusDwell
How many years has household lived at this address?	50.30	LtResYrs
How many months has household lived here?	50.35	LtResMth
Do any households besides your own live here?	50.40	OthHoLiv
How many other households live here?	50.45	NoHHatAD
Formal arrangement to let or sublet any part of the		
accommodation to someone who is not a member		
of the household	50.50	Sublet
Who is that (Close/Other relative/ Non-relative)	50.55	SubLety
Any rooms shared with anyone not a household member?	50.60	RoomShar
Number of:	50.65	
Bedrooms		NRms1
Kitchens		NRms2
Dining/Living rooms		NRms3
Utility and other rooms		NRms4
Number of rooms shared with other household(s)	50.66	
Bedrooms		ShRms1
Kitchens		ShRms2
Dining/Living rooms		ShRms3
Utility and other rooms		ShRms4
Any of these rooms used for business (self employed)	50.75	BusRoom
Number of rooms:		
Used wholly for business	50.80	OnBsRoom
Used partly for business	50.85	PtBsRoom
- ·		

Page 3 **Date Produced : 4 September 2001**

5. **Tenure**

Applies to all households

In which of the ways shown on prompt card B do

you occupy the accommodation: Own it outright

60.10 OwnRent

Buying with a mortgage or loan Part rent & part mortgage

Renting Rent free Squatting

Applies to renters or rent-free

Does the accommodation goes with the job of anyone

in the household? INA110 60.15 Type of landlord: 60.20 Landlord

Local authority

Housing executive (N.I.)

Housing association/cooperative/charitable trust

Employer

any other organisation

Is the accommodation provided furnished or unfurnished? 60.25 Furnish

6. Rent and housing benefit

Applies to renters

How much rent was paid last time after deducting		
any housing benefit?	70.5	Rent
What period does this cover?	70.15	PercRent
Do you have a rent holiday?	70.25	Renthday
How many weeks are covered by the rent holiday?	70.30	Renthol
Are you recvg housing benefit directly or pd to landlord?	70.35	Hbenefit
Paid no rent lst time because of 100% housing benefit	70.40	Rebate
Reason for paying no rent last time	70.45	Rebateo
Amount of rent rebate allowed last time	70.50	HBenAmt
What period did this cover?	70.55	PercHBen
Was benefit / rebate deducted from last rent payment?	70.65	Rentbar

7. Services in rent

Applies if receiving housing benefit

Do you have a statement from the council, or any other document such as a rent card,

which you could consult? 70.70 HBStmt

On the statement, what is the amount for:

Water charge 70.75 HBWater Sewerage charge 70.80 HBSewer What is the amount for water/sewerage? 70.85 HBWsAmt

Are there any amounts shown (Prompt card C1) for: 70.95 (HBSERV0-11)

Heating

Lighting

Hot water

Fuel for cooking

Food

TV rental or licence

Laundry

Medical expenses

Transport

or contents insurance.

Applies if document shows services included in rent

Number of service	70.100	Servnum
The amount on the statement for each service	70.105	HBSerAmt
Any other services in the rent not covered	70.115	- HBSvOth
What is covered by these deductions?	70.120	- HBSOther
Total amount deducted for this(ese) service(s)	70.125	-HBSOAmt
Were water/sewerage charges included in rent?	70.135	
Were they both included?	70.140	WSIne
How much was included?	70.145	WSIncAmt
Does rent include any of the services shown in Q70.95	70.155	SerInc
Which services?	70.160	(SerInc00-12)
What is/are the other service(s) included?	70.165	OthSrv
Total amount included for the services in rent	70.170	ServAmt

8. Northern Ireland rates questions – data covers last 12 months.

Applies to households in Northern Ireland

What does your rebate cover? Does your rent also include rates?	80.5 80.10	RebtCh HHOLD_RatesInc
Applies if owner occupier/mortgagee or live rent free		
Do you pay rates on this accommodation?	80.15	PayRates
How much did you pay last time?	80.20	PayRamt
What period does this cover?	80.25	PayRfrq
Are you allowed a rates rebate?	80.40	HBallw
Was it deducted from last rates/rent payment	80.45	HBdeduc
How much was deducted?	80.50	HHOLD_HBAmt
What period does this cover?	80.55	НВрс
Amount paid in rates before or after deduction		
of rates rebate.	80.65	HBbefaft
Have you had any housing benefit refunded		

80.70

80.75

HBLump

HBLamt

9. Water charges

as a lump sum?

Applies to households in England or Wales

How much received in lump sum rates rebates?

Do you pay:

Water rates	90.5	WaterPay
Sewerage rates or charges	90.10	SewerPay
Separate or combined water and sewerage rates	90.15	SewSep
The amount paid last time for water rates	90.20	WatAmt
What period did this cover?	90.25	PercWat
The amount paid last time for sewerage rates	90.40	SewAmt
What period did this cover?	90.45	PercSew
The amount actually paid last time for combined rates	90.60	WSewAmt
What period did this cover?	90.65	PercWSew

10. Accommodation charges

Applies if owner occupier or living rent free

Do you pay any of these charges (Prompt card C2)? Ground rent	100.5	OthPay, OthPay1,2
Feu duty (Scotland)		
Chief rent		
Service charge		
Maintenance charges		
Site rent (caravans)		
Factoring (Scotland)		
Any other regular payments		
Please specify the other type of charges paid.	100.10	OthType
Applies if pays any charges		

11. Mortgages

Charge type

Amount paid last time

What period does this cover?

Applies if owner occupier or living rent free

Method of purchase (outright/mortgage etc)	110.10	BuyType
The amount borrowed to purchase	110.15	BorrAmt
Year when it was bought	110.20	Buy Year
What was the purchase price?	110.25	Purcamt
Whether had been renting before deciding to buy	110.30	Exrent
Who was it rented from (local authority, etc)	110.35	RentFrom
Re-mortgage or topped-up original loan	110.40	TopUp
Current lender (eg bank/building society)	110.45	Lender
Special lower rate of mortgage	110.50	Discount
Year current mortgage began	110.55	- MortLen
Amount left to pay on current mortgage	110.60	MortLeft
Type of mortgage	110.65	MortType
The amount of last payment	110.70	MortPay
What period covered by last instalment	110.75	MortPerc
Does anyone else contribute to the mortgage?	110.90	- MortCont

Date Produced: 4 September 2001 Page 7

100.15

100.20

100.25

 $Chgdet_Type$

OthPyam Perc104

Who contributes to the mortgage?	110.95	MortName,
		Mortnam1-9, Mortnm10
How much contributed to the mortgage, by?	110,100	— Mort_Contrib,
Flow fluch contributed to the mortgage, by:	110.100	Mort_Contrib1-9
		Mort_Contrb19 Mort_Contrb10
Are there any endowment policies/PEPs/ISAs/unit trust	or	WOIL_COILIDIO
pension plans covering repayment of the mortgage	110.110	MenPol
Applies if any endowment policies/PEPs/ISAs/unit trus	t plans pensi	on plans covering th
repayment of the mortgage		
Endowment policy number	110.115	Endowp_Polnum
Amount of last premium	110.120	MenPolam
What period does this cover?	110.125	Perc122
Is the premium included in the amount mentioned	110.135	IncinInt
In what year was this policy taken out?	110.140	Menstyr
Are there any other policies covering the mortgage?	110.145	ENDOWP_AnyMe
Applies if no endowment policies covering repayment of	of mortgage 110.150	— EndwPrin
How is repayment of the original loan covered? Amount of interest paid on the mortgage	-110.150 - 110.155	— Enawpini — IntL12M
How many months did that cover?	110.155 110.165	— IntMth
When did that (12 month) period begin? (code month)		IntPerBM
When did the period begin? (code year)	110.171 110.172	IntPerBY
Has standard rate tax relief been deducted?	110.175	TaxRelf
Do you have any mortgage protection policies?	120.5	Mortprot
Applies if have any mortgage protection policies		
Number of mortgage protection policy	120.10	ProtNum
What does the policy cover?		
Sickness/accident	120.15	ProtType,
Redundancy		— Prot0001,
Death		Prot0002.
How much was the last premium?	120.20	IncMPAmt
What period does this cover?	120.25	Perc135
When was the mortgage protection policy taken out?	120.35	IncMStYr
	100 10	
Is this payment included the amount mentioned earlier?	120.40	IncMP

Applies if payments are made by someone outside the household

Are any of your mortgage payments paid direct by		
someone outside household on a regular basis?	130.5	DirReg
Who pays; DSS, Employer or other?	130.10	WhoPay
How much did they pay last time?	130.15	WhoAmt
What period does this cover?	130.20	WhoPer
Was this amount included in the mortgage		
repayment mentioned?	130.30	WhoInc

12. Structural insurance – data covers last 12 months.

Applies to all households

Have any of you paid any insurance premiums on		
the structure or on the furniture and contents		
or any personal possessions?	140.5	HHOLD_Filter00

Applies if any insurance premiums paid

Policy number	140.10	OSTINS_PolNum
Who pays the premiums for this policy?	140.15	Person
Are the payments for: structure only or structure		
combined with furniture and contents and/or personal		
possessions or excluding the structure?	140.20	StrIType
How much was the last premium?	140.25	StrIPrem
What period does this cover?	140.35	StrIPrc
What is the insured value of the:		
Structure	140.45	StrIVal
Furniture, contents etc	140.50	PersIVal
Was the insurance premium included in the last		
mortgage payment?	140.55	StrInc
Have you paid any more insurance premiums?	140.60	OSTINS_AnyMore

Date Produced: 4 September 2001

13. Council tax

Applies to all households in Great Britain

Do you have a bill or payment book you could consult?	150.5	CTCondoc
In which council tax band is the accommodation?	150.10	CTband
Was council tax band reduced to a lower band		
because there is a disabled person in the household?	150.15	CTdisab
Whether tax band due to lower valuation	150.20	CTLVchk
The amount council tax paid last time	150.25	CTamt
Amount included for council:		
Water charge	150.35	CTWat
Sewerage charge	150.36	CTSew
Was amount for full year or an instalment?	150.45	CTInstal
How many instalments are there over the whole year?	150.50	CTTime
Explain what amounts are paid and how often	150.55	CTIrreg
On the statement, what is the total amount payable for		
the whole year:		
After deducting any discounts	150.60	CTAnnual
For council water charge only	150.65	CTWatAnn
For council sewerage charge only	150.66	CTSewAnn
Reason for no council tax payments	150.80	CT0
Were you allowed a status discount for any of the		
reasons shown on the card?	150.85	CTDisc
Were you allowed a 25% discount or a 50% discount? Whether benefit or rebate allowed with last council	150.90	CTDValue
tax payment	150.95	CTRebate
Amount allowed	150.100	CTRebAmt
What period does this cover?	150.105	CTRebPer

14. Private pension contributions – data covers last 12 months.

Applies to all spenders

Have you paid any contributions for a private personal pension?	160.5	HHOLD_Filter01
Applies if paid contributions for a private personal per	<u>nsion</u>	
Who pays for the policy?	160.10	Person
Policy number	160.15	PENDET_Polnum
The amount of last contribution	160.20	PensAmt
What period does this cover?	160.25	Perc149d
When was the policy taken out?:		
Enter the month	160.35	PensDatM
Enter the year	160.40	PensDatY
Is this the same personal pension as the one		
covering the mortgage repayments?	160.45	PensChk
Any there any more private personal pensions on		
which (any of) you have paid contributions?	160.50	PENDET_AnyMore

15. Life insurance – data covers last 12 months.

Applies to all spenders

Have you made any payments on life, death, endowment policies or on an annuity? 170.5 HHOLD_Filter02

Applies if any payments on life, death, endowment policies

Who pays for the policy?	170.10	- Person
Policy number	170.15	LIFE_Polnum
What type of policy is it: An annuity, Endowment,		
Life, Fixed term life or another type	170.20	Linstype
If "other" type, please state what it is?	170.25	LinsOth
The year was the policy taken out	170.30	Linsstyr
Amount of last payment	170.35	Linsamt
What period does this cover?	170.40	Perc154F
Have (any of) you made any payments on any other		
life, death or endowment policies or annuities?	170.50	LIEE AnyMone
me, death of chaowment policies of annuties.	170.30	LIFE_AnyMore

16. Medical / other insurance – data covers last 12 months.

Applies to all spenders

Have you made any payments on any insurance policies as listed on prompt card E1:

180.5

HHOLD_Filter03

Personal accident

Private medical

Permanent Health

Friendly Society sickness insurance

Nursing Home / long-term care

Other medical

Redundancy

Credit card protection

Animal insurance

Any other

Private medical insurance schemes (BUPA,HCS,PPP etc)

Permanent Health Insurance

Other types of medical insurance

Applies if payments on other insurance policies

Who is responsible for making the payments?	180.10	Person
Policy number	180.15	MEDINS_PolNum
Type of insurance policy	180.20	Minstype
If other type, please state type	180.25	MinsOth
Name of the insurance company	180.30	PolCo
The amount of last payment	180.35	Minsamt
What period does this cover?	180.40	Perc164e
Have (any of) you made any further payments on		
similar insurance policies?	180.50	MEDINS_AnyMore

17. Consumer durables

Applies to all spenders

Does your household have any of the following in the accommodation:

Colour TV	190.5	TVCol
Black and White TV	190.10	TVbw
TV satellite/cable receiver, Digital receivers	190.15	SatDishSatCab
Video recorder	190.20	Video
Deep freezer or fridge freezer	190.25	Freezer
Separate refrigerator	190.30	- Fridge
Washing machine	190.35	WashMach
Tumble drier	190.40	Drier
Dish washer	190.45	DishWash
Microwave oven	190.50	MicroWve
Telephone, fixed or mobile	190.55	Telephone
Mobile phone	190.60	- Mobile
Compact disc player	190.65	CDPlay er
Home computer	190.70	Computer
Connected to the internet	190.75	InterNet
How do you access the Internet at home?	190.80	Access
Can you access the World Wide Web at home?	190.85	WWWeb

18. Telephone payments

Applies to households with telephones or mobiles		
Do you pay anything towards a shared telephone Do you pay for at least one telephone account or are	200.5	TelP
all phone bills paid by someone outside household?	200.10	TelFilt
Applies if household pays at least one account		
Who pays the account?	200.15	Person
Account number	200.20	Phone
Type of phone service(BT/Mercury, mobile, cable)	200.25	TelType
By which method do you pay? account	200.30	Telehow
budget scheme some other method		
If other, how do you pay?	200.35	TeleHow0
The amount paid last time - account	200.40	TelAcAmt
What period does this cover?	200.50	TelAcPer
The amount paid last time – budget scheme	200.60	TelBgAmt
What period does this cover?	200.70	TelBgPer
Amount of charge on last advice	200.80	TelChAmt
What period does this cover?	200.90	TelChPer
Did anyone outside the household other than employer		
give you the money for all or some of the account?	200.100	TelOPay
How much was your share?	200.105	TelShAmt
What period does this cover?	200.115	TelShPer
Do you pay for any more telephone accounts?	200.125	PHONE_AnyMore

19. Electricity payments – data covers last 3 months.

Applies to head of household or spouse

By which of the methods shown on prompt card E2		
do you pay for your electricity?	210.5	ElecPay
Slot meter		
Account		
Board budget scheme		
Card, disc, token or electronic key		
DSS pay all or part of bill		
Paid by someone outside the household		
COCD (Northern Ireland only)		
Some other method or no supply.		
If some other method, how do you pay?	210.10	ElecPayO
Have you received any rebate, voucher or credit		
from the electricity company?	210.15	ElecRebt
Amount of rebate before any deductions for hire		
purchase or credit sale?	210.20	ERbtAmt
What period does this cover?	210.25	ERbtPer

Applies if method of payment is account or some other method

Amount paid last time, excluding rental, hire purchase,		
loans or regular maintenance charges – account.	210.35	EAcAmt
What period does this cover?	210.45	EAcPer
The amount paid last time – budget scheme.	210.55	EBBSAmt
What period does this cover?	210.65	EBBSPer
What was the CHARGE amount on the last bill?	210.75	-EChgamt
What period does this cover?	210.85	EChgPer
How much did the DSS contribute to the last payment?	210.95	DSSElecF
How much did you contribute to the last payment?	210.100	DSSElecP
What period does this cover?	210.110	DSSPer

20. Gas payments – data covers last 3 months.

Applies to head of household or spouse

Do you have gas supplied to the house/flat?	220.5	GasSupp
By which of the methods of payment shown on card E3 do you pay for you gas? Slot meter	220.10	GasPay
Account Board budget scheme		
Gas card or disc		
DSS pay all or part of bill		
Some other method		
Paid direct by someone outside the household.		
If some other method, how do you pay?	220.15	GasPayO
Have you received a rebate?	220.20	GasRebt
The amount of last rebate before any deductions	220.25	GRbtAmt
What period does this cover?	220.30	GRbtPer
The amount paid last time excldg rental of appliances,		
hire purchase, loans or regular maintenance charges	220.40	GAcAmt
What period does this cover?	220.50	GAcPer
The period does this to lot.		0.101 01
The amount paid last time – Board budget scheme	220.60	GBBSAmt
What period does this cover?	220.70	GBBSPer
How much was the charge on last advice, excluding		
rental of appliances, hire purchase, loans etc.	220.80	-GChgAmt
What period does this cover?	220.90	-GChgPer
r		
How much did the DSS contribute to last payment?	220.100	DSSGasF
How much did you contribute to last payment?	220.105	DSSGasP
What period does this cover?	220.110	DSPerc

21. Central heating – data covers last 3 months.

Applies to head of household or spouse

Do you have central heating.	including storage heaters?	230.5	CentH

What fuel does it use? 230.10 CHFuel

Electricity
Mains gas
Solid fuel
Oil

Solid fuel and oil Bottled gas Other.

Have you purchased any oil for the central heating	230.15	OilBuy
What was the total expenditure on oil?	230.20	OilAmt
Have you purchased any bottled gas for central heating	230.30	BGasBuy
What was the total expenditure on bottled gas?	230.35	BGasAmt

22. TV, video, satellite rental and subscription

Applies to all spenders

Do (any of) you pay any rental or subscription payments in connection with a TV, video recorder, satellite channels or cable services as shown on card F1:

240.5

HHOLD_Filter04

Hire of a TV, video, satellite subscription only

Hire of a video recorder only

Hire of a TV and Video recorder

Hire of a TV & subscription to satellite channels

Hire of a TV, VCR & subscription to satellite channels

Subscription to satellite channels only

Cable TV including telephone

Cable TV not including telephone:

Applies if make any of the rental or subscription payments

Who pays the rental?	240.10	Person
Rental number	240.15	TV_Num
What does the payment cover?	240.20	TVType
(For list see under 240.5)		
Do you pay the rental by regular payments		
or by slot meter?	240.25	TVMeth
How much did you pay last time?	240.30	TVPayAmt
What period does this cover?	240.35	TVPayPer
Make any more rental or subscription payments.	240.45	TV_AnyMore

23. TV licences – data covers last 12 months.

Applies to head of household or spouse

How much have you paid for a TV licence? 250.5 TVLice

24. Owned and leased vehicles – data covers last 12 months.

Applies to all spenders

Have you owned or privately leased any motor		
vehicles (include any vehicle sold)?	260.5	Filter1
Who owns/owned the vehicle?	260.15	Person
Number of vehicle	260.20	VOWNED_Vehnum
Vehicle type (car, minibus etc.)	260.25	VOWNED_Vehtype
Was it an invalid tricycle, heavy van or other type	260.30	VOWNED_VehTypeO
Have you paid any road tax?	260.35	VOWNED_RoadTax
How much have you paid?	260.40	RtAmt
Have you paid any vehicle insurance?	260.55	VOWNED_CarIns
How much have you paid?	260.60	CIAmt
Is the vehicle privately owned or leased at present?	260.75	Own
Does it run on petrol or diesel?	260.80	Petrol
How much was the last car leasing payment?	260.85	LAmt
What period does this cover?	260.95	LPerc
Does Employer pay for any petrol for private motoring?	260.105	VOWNED_PetPriv
Whether owned or leased any other motor vehicles	260.110	VOWNED_AnyMore

25. Vehicles bought – data covers last 12 months.

Applies if household owned or leased motor vehicles

Have you bought any vehicles with cash, credit card		
or with a loan from a friend or relative?	270.5	Filter2
Who paid for the vehicle?	270.15	Person
Vehicle number	270.20	VBOUGHT_VehNum
Vehicle type	270.25	VBOUGHT_VehType
Whether invalid tricycle, van or other type	270.30	VBOUGHT_VehTypeO
How did you pay, credit card or other method?	270.35	-PayMeth
Was it new or second-hand?	270.40	NoCarp
Amount of cash price (incl part exchange or trade-in)?	270.45	Carpamt
Was road tax included in the cash price?	270.55	Carptins
How much was included for road tax?	270.60	CpcTaxam
Was vehicle insurance included in the cash price?	270.75	CPamt
How much was included for vehicle insurance?	270.80	CPinsAmt
Was anything allowed for part exchange or trade-in?	270.95	CPpartex
How much was allowed?	270.100	CPparamt
Have (any of) you bought any more vehicles?	270.110	VBOUGHT_AnyMore

26. Vehicles sold – data covers last 12 months.

Applies if household owned or leased motor vehicles

Have you sold any vehicles		
(exclude trade-in or part exchange)	280.5	Filter3
Who sold the vehicle?	280.15	Person
Vehicle number	280.20	VSOLD_VehNum
Vehicle type	280.25	VSOLD_VehType
Was it an invalid tricycle, van or other type	280.30	
How much did you receive?	280.35	VSOLD_Howmuch
Have you sold any more vehicles?	280.50	VSOLD_AnyMore

27. Company / continuous use vehicles – data covers last 12 months.

290.5	Filter4
290.15	Person
290.20	VUSED_VehNum
290.25	VUSED_Vehtype
290.30	-VUSED_VehType0
290.31	Vantype
290.32	VanGoods
290.35	RoadT1
290.40	VUSED_RoadTax
290.55	CINamt
290.60	VUSED_Carins
290.75	Occont
290.80	CLea
290.85	CLeaAmt
290.95	PercCLea
290.105	Carprov
290.110	OthPers
290.115	Fueltype
290.120	ListPr
290.125	Band
290.130	Model
290.135	Reglet
290.140	Otherreg
290.145	VUSED_PetPriv
290.150	VUSED_AnyMore
	290.15 290.20 290.25 290.30 290.31 290.32 290.35 290.40 290.55 290.60 290.75 290.80 290.85 290.95 290.105 290.110 290.115 290.120 290.125 290.130 290.135 290.140 290.145

28. Road tax refunds – data covers last 12 months.

Applies to all spenders

Have you received any refund of road tax?	300.5	HHOLD_Filter05
Who received the refunds?	300.10	Person
Refund number	300.15	RTDET_RefNum
How much was refunded?	300.20	RefAM
Have you received any further refunds of road tax?	300.35	RTDET_AnyMore

29. Vehicle servicing – data covers last 3 months.

Applies if household owned or leased motor vehicles

Have you paid for a vehicle service?	310.5	FiltSr
Who paid for this service?	310.20	Person
Service number	310.25	SERV_VehNum
What type of vehicle was serviced?	310.30	VehSrv
What was the cost of the service incldg any spare parts?	310.35	ServPy
Did the cost include an MOT test fee?	310.50	-MOT
Have you paid for a service on any other vehicles?	310.55	SVMore

30. Other work on vehicles – data covers last 3 months.

Applies if household owned or leased motor vehicles

Have you paid for any (other) work on any of the		
vehicles that you own?	320.5	OthWk
Who owns this vehicle?	320.15	Person
Vehicle number	320.20	OTHW_VehNum
What was the type of vehicle?	320.25	OTHW_VehType
The amount paid for this other work?	320.30	Wktot
Have you paid for any other work on any		
vehicles owned?	320.45	OMore

31. Season tickets

Applies to all spenders

Does anyone (including children) have a		
weekly or season, ticket for travelling?	330.5	HHOLD_Filter06
Who paid for this ticket?	330.10	Person
Ticket number	330.15	TktNum
Mode of transport	330.20	SeasType
How much did you pay for the ticket?	330.30	SeasVal
What period does this cover?	330.40	SeasPer
Have any of you bought any more weekly or season		
tickets for any form of transport?	330.50	SEASON_AnyMore

32. Credit cards – data covers last 12 months.

Note: The main set of questions cover data for the whole year 2000-2001 but the additional questions **340.16**, **340.21** and **340.45** to **340.65** only cover October 2000 to March 2001.

Do you have a credit card, charge card, shop card		
or store card account on which interest can be charged		
or on which an annual standing charge is made?	340.5	CreditCd
Have (any of) you paid an annual standing charge?	340.10	Annchg
Applies if paying an annual standing charge for any of	the cards	
Who paid the annual standing charge for this card?	340.15	Person
Card number	340.20	CardNum
How much have you paid in total?	340.25	ChgAmt
What is the name of the card?	340.35	CardBrnd
Annual standing charge paid for any more cards	340.40	CC_AnyMore
Have any of you paid a card account in last month?	340.16	Paycard
Was any interest shown on the account?	340.21	Interest
Card number	340.45	CCInt_CardNum
Who pays the annual charge on this card?	340.50	person
How much interest was shown?	340.55	IntAmt
Have you paid any more card accounts in last month?	340.65	CCInt Anymore

33. Formal loans

Applies to all spenders

Are (any of) you making regular payments to any		
of the organisations shown on card G1?	350.5	LOANSA_Filter
What is the source of the loan:	350.10	LOANDEA_Org
Finance company, credit union, second		
mortgage or personal loan		
Credit union		
Second or other mortgage		
Personal loan		
Loan from employer		
DSS social fund		
Repayment of student loan.		
Who makes the payments?	350.15	Person
Loan number	350.20	LOANDEA_LoanNum
Loan amount	350.25	LOANDEA_LoanAmt
The amount of last repayment	350.35	LOANDEA_LoanRep
What period does this cover?	350.45	LOANDEA_Perc275
When the person obtained the loan?		
month	350.55	LOANDEA_LoanDatM
year	350.60	LOANDEA_LoanDatY
Age of loan in months.	350.65	LOANDEA_LoanAge

34. Formal loans: items obtained

Applies if making regular loan payments

Loan number	350.75	ITEMDEA_LoanNum
Number of item/service obtained with the loan	350.80	ITEMDEA_ItemNum
What item or service obtained with the loan?	350.85	ITEMDEA_Litempur
Was it new or second hand?	350.90	-ITEMDEA_LNS
From what type of firm was the item/service obtained?	350.100	ITEMDEA_Supplier
What was the cash price?	350.105	ITEMDEA_LCashP
The amount allowed in part exchange	350.115	ITEMDEA_Lpartex
The amount put down as deposit	350.120	ITEMDEA_LoanDep
Any further items or services obtained with the loan	350.125	ITEMDEA_AnyMore

35. Social fund loans

Applies if source of loan is DSS social fund

Do you pay the loan repayments by deduction from		
benefit or direct payment to DSS?	350.130	LOANDEA_LoanDHSS
Which benefit?	350.135	LOANDEA_WhichBen
Are (any of) you making any other regular payments		
to any of the organisations mentioned?	350.140	LOANDEA_AnyMore

36. Hire purchase - instalments being paid

Are (any of) you at present paying any instalments		
under a hire purchase or credit sale agreement?	360.5	HPFilt1
The person who entered this agreement.	360.10	Person
Purchase number	360.15	agree1_num
Item or service obtained under hire purchase/credit		
sale agreement?	360.20	Obt
Was it new or second hand?	360.25	NewO
Type of firm the item or service was obtained	360.35	TypeF
When did you obtain the item or service?:		
month	360.40	hpM
year	360.45	hpY
What was the cash price?	360.50	CashHP
Was anything allowed in part exchange?	360.60	PTEXH
How much was allowed in part exchange?	360.65	PTExHp
Did you make a down payment?	360.75	dn1
How much was your down payment?	360.80	downP
How much was the last instalment?	360.90	LPay
What period did this cover?	360.100	Perchp
Are you paying instalments under any other hire		
purchase or credit sale agreements?	360.110	AGREE1_AnyMore

37. Hire purchase - no instalments paid

Applies to all spenders

Have you made a down payment on anything on which		
you have not yet paid an instalment?	370.5	HPFilt2
Who entered into this agreement?	370.10	Person
Agreement number	370.15	AGREE2_Num
What item or services obtained under the agreement?	370.20	Obtain
From what type of firm was item or service obtained?	370.30	Typefirm
Was it new or second hand?	370.35	NewOld
When did you obtain the item or service?:		
month	370.40	HPdatM
year	370.45	HPdatY
What was the cash price?	370.50	AGREE2_CashPrice
Was anything allowed in part exchange?	370.60	PtEx
How much was allowed in part exchange?	370.65	PartEx
How much was your down payment?	370.75	DownPay
Are you making a down payment on anything else?	370.85	AGREE2_AnyMore

38. Club credit – data covers last month.

Are (any of) you making regular payments to		
any of the organisations shown on card G2?	380.5	ClubFilt
Budget or option account		
Shop run club		
Mail order club as an agent		
Other mail order organisations		
Loan from a cheque trader		
Loan from any other person/organisation		
Arrangement number	380.10	LASTPAY_PayNum
The amount of most recent instalment paid.	380.15	LastAmt
Is anybody making any other regular payments?	380.20	LASTPAY_AnyMore
Have you received any goods in the last month?	380.25	GoodsRec

39. Club credit - items obtained

Applies if received goods in last month

Goods number	380.30	LASTMTH_PayNum
What were the goods?	380.35	Descrip
What was the cash price?	380.45	LASTMTH_CashPrce
Who paid for the (item described)	380.50	Person
Type of arrangement used for the item described		
(see list under 380.5 above)	380.55	ClubType
Have you received any further goods?	380.60	LASTMTH_AnyMore

40. Second dwellings

Do (any of) you have a second dwelling?	390.5	ScndHome
Is the second dwelling in England, Scotland,		
Wales or Northern Ireland?	390.10	SHInUk

41. Central heating installation – data covers last 12 months.

Applies to households with second dwellings

Have you paid a contractor or anyone else to install		
central heating?	400.5	CHIFilt
Where was the work carried out		
(Main dwelling, second dwelling or both)	400.10	HHOLD_Where0
Main or second dwelling number?	400.15	CHI_DwellNum
What fuel does the central heating use?		
Electricity, inc. storage heaters		
Gas		
Solid fuel		
Oil	400.20	
How much in total did you pay?	400.25	CHI_Amount
How did you pay? (loan, HP, credit card or cash)	400.35	CHI_How
Are you still paying instalments on the loan/HP?	400.40	CHI_LHP
Did/will you reclaim any of this as a business expense?	400.45	CHI_BusExp
How much was/will be reclaimed?	400.50	CHI_BXAmt

42. Central heating maintenance – data covers last 12 months.

Applies to households with second dwelling

Have you paid a contractor or anyone else for		
repairs, servicing etc of central heating?	410.5	CHMFilt
Where was the work carried out		
(Main dwelling, second dwelling or both)	410.10	HHOLD_Where1
Main or second dwelling number?	410.15	CHM_DwellNum
How much in total did you pay?	410.20	CHM_Amount
How did you pay? (loan, HP, credit card or cash)	410.30	CHM_How
Are you still paying instalments on the loan/HP?	410.35	CHM_LHP
Did/will you reclaim any of this as a business expense?	410.40	CHM_BusExp
How much was/will be reclaimed?	410.45	CHM BXAMT

43. Capital improvements – data covers last 12 months.

Applies to all spenders

Have you paid a contractor or anyone else for		
any of the items shown on card H1?	420.5	ImpFilt
Building extension, garden patio,		
kitchen or bathroom unit,		
double glazing, wall insulation,		
room conversion, garage, car port,		
or other extensions or improvements.		
Where was the work carried out?	420.10	HHOLD_Where2
Main or second dwelling number.	420.15	IMP_DwellNum
How much in total paid, excl any interest paid on loans	420.20	IMP_Amount
How did you pay? (loan, HP, credit card or cash)	420.30	IMP_How
Are you still paying instalments on the loan/HP?	420.35	IMP_LHP
Did/will you reclaim any of this as a business expense?	420.40	IMP_BusExp
How much was/will be reclaimed?	420.45	IMP_BXAmt

44. House maintenance – data covers last 12 months.

Have you paid a contractor or anyone else for		
any of the items shown on card H2?	430.5	DECFilt
Interior painting and decorating, exterior painting	ıg,	
repairs and replacements of: guttering, roof, doo	or,	
windows, walls, plumbing, rewiring or any other	er	
repairs, replacements or decorating.		
Where was the work carried out?	430.10	HHOLD_Where3
Main or second dwelling number.	430.15	DEC_DwellNum
How much in total did you pay?	430.20	DEC_Amount
How did you pay? (loan, HP, credit card or cash)	430.30	DEC_How
Are you still paying instalments on the loan/HP?	430.35	DEC_LHP
Did/will you reclaim any of this as a business expense?	430.40	DEC_BusExp
How much was/will be reclaimed?	430.45	DEC_BXAmt
Has any of it been paid or repaid by an insurance claim?	430.55	InsHasC
How much has been paid or repaid?	430.60	IHCAmt
Will you be reclaiming any money through insurance?	430.70	-InsWillC
How much will you be reclaiming?	430.75	-IWCAmt

45. Moving house fees – data covers last 12 months.

Have you paid any conveyancing, estate agents'			
or surveyors' fees (Prompt card I)?	440.5	FeeFilt	ı
Who paid this fee?	440.10	Person	I
Property fee number	440.15	HEXP2_Feenum	
± •	440.13	HEAF2_Feellulli	
What did you pay for?			
Conveyancing fees			
Estate Agent's fees			
Surveyor's fees	440.20	TT - E	
Combined fees	440.20	WhatFee	
How much in total did you pay excluding			
stamp duty, land registry fees, local authority			
search fees and any interest paid on loans?	440.25	HEXP2_Amount	
Will you be reclaiming any as a business expense?	440.35	HEXP2 BusExp	
How much was/will be reclaimed?	440.40	HEXP2_BXAmt	
For which of the following property transactions did	440.40	TILM 2_DAMIII	
you pay (Prompt card J)?	440.50	Transac	ı
Successfully completed purchase and sale	440.50	Transac	l
· · · · · ·			
Successfully completed sale only			
Successfully completed purchase only			
or any other purpose.			
Was this for a;			1
main dwelling,			
second dwelling.			
or another dwelling?	440.55	WhatHome	
What dwelling was this fee for?	440.60	WHOther	
Have you paid for any more fees?	440.65	HEXP2_AnyMore	

46. Removal/storage of furniture – data covers last 12 months.

Applies to all spenders

Have you paid for removal or storage of furniture		
as a result of moving house?	450.5	MoveFilt
Who paid for the removal or storage?	450.10	Person
Removal/storage expense number.	450.15	HEXP3_Feenum
How much in total did you pay, excluding		
any interest paid on loans?	450.20	HEXP3_Amount
Did/will you reclaim any as a business expense?	450.30	HEXP3_BusExp
How much was/will you be reclaiming?	450.35	HEXP3_BXAmt
Have (any of) you paid for any further removal or		
storage of furniture?	450.45	HEXP3_AnyMore

47. Purchase of furniture – data covers last 3 months.

Applies to all spenders

Have you bought any items of furniture such as		
those shown on below prompt card K1?	460.5	FurnFilt
Tables, chairs, armchairs, cupboards, wall un	nits,	
beds and mattresses, setttes, bunk beds, dress	sing	
tables or any other furniture.		
What was the total paid for the items?	460.10	FurnAmt
How did you pay? (loan, HP, credit card or cash)	460.20	FurnHow
Are you still paying instalments on the loan/HP?	460.25	FurnLHP

48. Purchase of carpets – data covers last 3 months.

Have you bought any of the items listed on card K2?	470.5	RugFilt
Carpets, carpeting, carpet tiles, rugs,		
mats or any other carpet items.		
Amount paid for items excl any interest paid on loans	470.10	RugAmt
How did you pay? (loan, HP, credit card or cash)	470.20	RugHow
Are you still paying instalments on the loan/HP?	470.25	RugLHP

49. Holiday expenditure – data covers last 3 months.

Applies to all spenders

Have you paid for part or all of a holiday that you		
have already taken or intend to take?	480.5	HOLIDAY_Filter
Was/is it a package holiday?	480.10	Package

49.1 Package holidays – data covers last 3 months.

Who paid for this holiday?	480.20	Person
Holiday number	480.25	HOLPACK_Num
When did / will the holiday start?:		
month	480.30	HolStrtM
year	480.35	HolStrtY
In which country was / will the holiday be taken?	480.40	HOLPACK_HolLocn
How much have you spent on the package only?	480.45	HOLPACK_Hpayamt
How did you pay? (loan, HP, credit card or cash)	480.55	PackHow
Are you still paying instalments on the loan/HP?	480.60	PackLHP
What did the payment cover?	480.65	Portion
Was holiday insurance included in amount paid?	480.70	Hollns
How much did you pay?	480.75	Hollamt
How many people were charged at the adult rate?	480.85	HolAdR
How much of the payment was the full adult rate?	480.90	HolAdRam
How many children were charged at a reduced rate?	480.100	- HolChR
How much of the payment was at this reduced rate?	480.105	HolChRam
Any separate holiday insurance premiums paid		
covering the package holiday only.	480.115	SepIns
How much did you pay?	480.120	SepInsAm
How did you pay? (loan, HP, credit card or cash)	480.130	InsHow
Whether still paying instalments on the loan/HP	480.135	InsLHP
Have you paid for any more package holidays?	480.140	HOLPACK_AnyMore

Date Produced: 4 September 2001 Page 31

49.2 Hotel holidays – data covers last 3 months.

490.5	Hotel
490.15	Person
490.20	HOLHOTL_Num
490.25	HOLHOTL_HolLocn
490.30	HOLHOTL_Hpaymt
490.40	HOLHOTL_How
490.45	HOLHOTL_LHP
490.50	HOLHOTL_AnyMore
	490.15 490.20 490.25 490.30 490.40 490.45

49.3 Self-catering holidays – data covers last 3 months.

Have you paid for a self-catering or camping holiday?	500.5	SelfCat
Who paid for the holiday?	500.15	Person
Holiday number	500.20	HOLSCAT_Num
In which country was / will the holiday (be) taken?	500.25	HOLSCAT_HolLocn
How much in total did you spend on accommodation		
only, including campsite fees and hostel charges?	500.30	HOLSCAT_Hpaymt
How did you pay? (loan, HP, credit card or cash)	500.40	HOLSCAT_How
Are you still paying instalments on the loan/HP?	500.45	HOLSCAT_LHP
Have you paid for any more self-catering holidays?	500.50	HOLSCAT_AnyMore

50. Flights from UK – data covers last 12 months.

510.5	Flyfilt
510.15	HOLFLY_Num
510.20	Flydest
510.25	EuUnion
510.30	FlyAdult
510.35	FlyChild
510.40	HOLFLY_AnyMore
	510.15 510.20 510.25 510.30 510.35

51. Bank charges – data covers last 3 months.

Applies to all spenders

Do (any of) you have a current account or a		
budget account with a bank or building society?	520.5	HHOLD_Filter08
Is you account with a bank or building society?	520.6	CurrType
What is the name of the bank or building society?	520.7	-CurrOth
In whose name is the account?	520.10	BKPers01-11
Account number.	520.15	BK_AcNum
Have you paid any charges on the account,		
excluding payments for overdrafts?	520.20	BkServCh
The amount paid excluding interest.	520.25	SrvChgAm
Was any of this amount for business purposes?	520.35	BusPurp
About how much was for business?	520.40	BusPerc
Do (any of) you have any other current/budget accounts?	520.45	BK_AnyMore

52. Standing orders/ direct debits

Do (any of) you pay for anything shown below by standing order or direct debit or regular charge to credit card (Card L1)?	530.5	HHOLD_Filter09
Subscriptions to motoring organisations,		
National Trust,		
Magazines,		
Charities and religious organisations,		
Social, sports and leisure clubs,		
Investments in savings, pensions etc		
any other regular payments.		
Who made this payment?	530.10	Person
Standing order number	530.15	STORD_PayNum
What was this payment for?	530.20	Bstorpur
How much was the last payment?	530.30	Bstoramt
What period did this cover?	530.35	Perc317
Do you pay for anything else by standing order,		
direct debit or regular charge to your credit card?	530.45	STORD_AnyMore

53. Welfare milk – data covers last 7 days.

Applies to those aged less than 61 years

Have (any of) you had any free welfare milk?	540.5	HHOLD_Filter10
Who received the milk?	540.10	Person
Welfare milk number.	540.15	WELFMLK.Num
How many pints did you receive?	540.20	WELFMLK.HowMany
Have any more of you had any free welfare milk?	540.25	WELFMLK.AnyMore

54. Free school milk – data covers last 7 days.

Applies if there are children under 19 at state school

? 550.5	HHOLD_Filter11
550.10	Person
550.15	SCLMLK_Num
550.20	SCLMLK_HowMany
550.25	SCLMLK_AnyMore
	550.10 550.15 550.20

55. School meals – data covers last 7 days.

Applies if there are children under 19 at state school

Have your children had any school meals at a		
state school?	560.5	HHOLD_Filter12
Which child received the school meals?	560.10	Person
School meal number.	560.15	SCLMEAL_Num
How many meals has the child had?	560.20	SCLMEAL_HowMany
Were the meals free ?	560.25	SCLMEAL_Freemeal
Did you pay for any of the meals?	560.30	PaidFor
How much did you pay?	560.35	MealAmt
How many meals did this cover?	560.45	NumMeals
Have your children had any more school meals?	560.50	SCLMEAL_AnyMore

56. School travel data covers last 7 days.

Applies if there are children less than 19 at state school

Have you paid for your children to travel to		
and from school by bus or train?	570.5	HHOLD_Filter13
The child who travelled to school	570.10	Person
Number of payment for travel to school.	570.15	TRAV_Num
Travel amount.	570.20	TravAmt
How many days did this cover?	570.30	TravDays
Have you paid for any other school travel?	570.35	TRAV AnyMore

57. Education grants

Applies to all spenders

Are you attending a course for which an education		
grant, maintenance grant or scholarship is received?	580.5	HHOLD_Filter14
Who is receiving the grant?	580.10	Person
Grant number.	580.15	GrntNum
Is the source of the grant state, private or overseas?	580.20	Source
The current annual value of the grant?	580.25	AnnVal
The current annual value of the grant including fees?	580.35	AnnFees
Is any of the grant paid direct to you?	580.45	DirG
How much of the grant is paid direct to the person?	580.50	PaidDir
Are (any of) you attending any more courses for		
which a grant or scholarship is received?	580.60	EDG_AnyMore

58. Student loans

Applies if aged 16-50

Are (any of) you attending a course for which you		
receive a student loan?	590.5	HHOLD_Filter15
Who is receiving the loan?	590.10	Person
Loan number.	590.15	STULN_LoanNum
Estimate amount to be borrowed during academic year.	590.20	BorEst
Have (any of) you received any more student loans?	590.30	STULN_AnyMore

59. Educational fees – data covers last 3 months.

Applies to all spenders

Have any of you paid any school, nursery, university		
or other fees, maintenance or a parental contribution		
for any course of education excluding leisure classes?	600.5	HHOLD_Filter16
Who is/was attending the course?	600.10	Person
Course number.	600.15	EDF1_FeeNum
What is the total amount paid?	600.20	EDF1_TotAmt
Have any of you paid for any more educational		
courses except leisure classes?	600.30	EDF1_AnyMore

60. Leisure classes – data covers last 3 months.

Have (any of) you paid any fees for any other courses,		
classes or private tuition such as those below (Card L2)?	610.5	HHOLD_Filter17
Cookery, handicraft, needlework classes,		
Dancing and music classes,		
Do-it-yourself classes,		
Riding, swimming or other sports,		
Weekend or evening courses		
Other leisure classes or private tuition.		
Who is/was attending the course?	610.10	Person
Course number.	610.15	EDF2_FeeNum
What is the total amount paid?	610.20	TotPaid
Where the course was held.	610.30	TypeCrse
What is the subject being studied?	610.35	Subject
Have any of you paid any more fees for courses		
or private tuition?	610.40	EDF2_AnyMore

61. Education fees: non household members – data covers last 3 months.

Applies to all spenders

Have any of you paid any other fees, maintenance,		
or a parental contribution for a child aged 16 to 24		
who lives outside the household?	620.5	HHOLD_Filter18
Course number.	620.10	EDF3_FeeNum
What is the total amount paid?	620.15	EDF3_TotAmt
Have any of you paid for any other educational		
courses for a 16-24 year old living outside this		
household?	620.25	EDF3_AnyMore

62. Separation/maintenance allowance

9

63. Employer refunds – data covers last 3 months.

Applies to all spenders

Have (any of) you had any of the items shown below		
refunded by an employer (Card M)?	640.5	HHOLD_Filter20
Refund number.	640.10	REFDET_RefNum
Which item was refunded?	640.15	RefType
Rent,		
Council tax or Rates (NI),		
Water/sewerage rates,		
Mortgage payments,		
Structural insurance,		
Gas, Electricity, telephone,		
Road tax and vehicle insurance.		
Who received this refund?	640.20	Person
How much of the expenditure was refunded?	640.25	RefAmt
What period did this cover?	640.30	Perc436
Any more items refunded by employer?	640.40	REFDET_AnyMore

64. Money given to household members

Does anyone from outside this household give you the money to pay for any of the following items of		
household expenditure (Card N)?	650.5	HHOLD_Filter21
Housing and fuel		
Vehicle & other travel costs,		
TV and video rental,		
School fees and other items of		
household expenditure.		
Expenditure number	650.6	EXPG_ExpNum
Who received the money?	650.7	Person
What was the item of expenditure?	650.8	EXPG_ItemType
If other, what was it?	650.10	HHOLD_ItemTyp0
Who gave you the money for this expenditure?	650.15	GivenBy
How much in total was given to you for these items?	650.20	HHOLD_Expamt
What period did this cover?	650.25	HHOLD_ExpPC
Have you received money from someone outside the		
household to pay for any other items of expenditure?	650.35	EXPG_AnyMore

65. Items paid direct from outside household

Did anyone from outside the household, including		
DSS, pay direct for any of the items of expenditure?	660.5	HHOLD_Filter22
Was this the DSS or someone else?	660.10	DSSChk
On whose behalf was the money paid direct?	660.15	Person
Expenditure number	660.20	EXPP_ExpNum
What was the item of expenditure?	660.25	EXPP_ItemType
If other, what was the item of expenditure?	660.30	EXPP_ItemTypO
How much was the amount paid?	660.35	EXPP_ExpAmt
What period did this cover?	660.40	EXPP_ExpPPC
Have you had any other items of household		
expenditure paid directly by someone outside		
the household?	660.50	EXPP_AnyMore

FAMILY EXPENDITURE SURVEY HOUSEHOLD QUESTIONNAIRE

April 2000 - March 2001

Using this documentation

In April 1994, the Family Expenditure Survey moved from a paper questionnaire to using Computer Assisted Interviewing (CAI). CAI allows interviewers to enter answers directly into the computer during the interview, saving a great deal of time and reducing inputting errors. But because all of the questions are contained within the computer, no paper version of the questionnaire in the traditional sense actually exists. Therefore, this paper document has been produced for reference purposes. It is based on a listing of the CAI instrument.

Questionnaire structure

Sections/ Topics

The questionnaire is divided into sections which follow the main topics. A description of the topic covered by subsequent questions is given at the top of each questionnaire page.

The routing to each section is stated at the start of the section. This defines to which subsample of individuals the questions in that section apply.

Ouestions

Each question is laid out in the following way:

[question number] [question name]

[routing - subsample to whom it applies]

[text seen by interviewer on screen]

[range of permitted answers; omission means text entered]

The question name is made up the following way:

[BLAISE BLOCK NAME].[BLAISE variable name] [FES variable name]

where:

- The FES variable name (printed in bold) is the name a variable has within the FES dataset.
- The BLAISE BLOCK NAME and BLAISE variable name are used within the BLAISE instrument and are not of use to FES dataset users.

If the FES variable name and the BLAISE variable name are the same, the brackets that usually contain the FES variable name instead contain an asterisk (*) and the BLAISE name is printed in bold: e.g. QTGovSch.**ProgType** (*)

Routing

At each question, a description is given of the sub-sample to whom it applies. If the routing is taken from another question which can be seen nearby, the CAI name of the question is used for reference. Otherwise an English description of the sub-sample is given; where this is not as precise as the CAI description would be, reference is made to the relevant question and code(s).

Finding the location of a variable within the questionnaire

The index at the back is ordered by FES variable name. Therefore, if the FES variable name is known, the relevant question from which it is obtained can be identified.

Finding the answers to a question within the dataset

Using the FES variable name in combination with the FES table name, the variable can be located within the FES dataset. The respective FES table name is shown at the top of each questionnaire page and at the point at which the table changes (i.e. an FES table name relates to all of the questions following it until a new table name is given.

Edit only, derived and system variables

Variables seen only by office editors, and hidden derived variables, are designated by ##. Most derived variables are named DV (except, for example, LoanAge). There are a number of SYSTEM VARIABLES which are included in this documentation for completeness only.

Changes between 1999-2000 and 2000-2001

Questions, wording, codes, etc. that were included in the 1999-2000 FES but which no longer apply to the 2000-2001 FES are shown in this copy with a line drawn through them. Questions, wording, codes, etc. that are new for the 2000-2001 survey are underlined.

Page 2 Date revised: 3 May 2001

APPENDIX A:

Standard Period Codes

A new period coding frame was introduced from April 1996. A number of questions relating to period covered use this standard set of codes.

One week	1
Two weeks	2
Three weeks	3
Four weeks	
Calendar Month	
Two Calendar Months	7
Eight times a year	8
Nine times a year	9
Ten times a year	10
Three months	13
Six months	26
A Year	
Less than one week	90
One off/lump sum	
None of these	

N.B. codes 95 and 97 are for interview use only and will be re-coded to one of the other codes in the dataset.

TABLE:HHOLD1

Section applies to All households

10.5	HHold_Area (*) Area Number 19997
10.10	HHold_Address (*) Address Number 0197
10.15	HHold_HHold (*) Household Number 13
10.25	HHold_Acorn (*) ACORN geo-demographic code 159 (may be blank if not known)
10.30	Startdat (*) Date of interview STRING of format 'dd-mm-yyyy'
10.35	VintDate (*) (SYSTEM VARIABLE) Security copy of date of interview as for 10.30 above
10.40 ##	IntSTime (*) (SYSTEM VARIABLE) Interview start time
10.45	PABNum (*) (SYSTEM VARIABLE) Editor identification number 120
10.50	DStart (*) Starting date for diaries STRING of format 'dd-mm-yyyy'
10.55	SampMth (*) Sample month 112

10.60 ##	SampQtr (*) Sample quarter April to June
10.65 ##	SurvYr (*) Year of survey 199920002000-2001
10.70	AdType (*) Administrative area type (density) Variable attached at Local Authority level Greater London
10.75 ##	CTPay (*) APPLIES IF Great Britain Council tax, Band A - England, Wales and Scotland only 1.00997.00
10.80 ##	CTPayW (*) APPLIES IF {Scotland} Domestic Water charge, Band A - Scotland only 1.00200.00
10.81 ##	CTPayS APPLIES IF {Scotland} Domestic Sewerage charge, Band A - Scotland only 0.0197.00
10.85	NIRate (*) APPLIES IF {Northern Ireland} Domestic rates poundage - N. Ireland only 1.00500.00

10.90	PafReg (*)## The Government Office Region regional stratifier	
	Variable attached at GOR level	
	North East Metropolitan	
	North East Non-Metropolitan	2
	North West Metropolitan	
	North West Non-Metropolitan	4
	Merseyside	
	Yorks & Humberside Metropolitan	
	Yorks & Humberside Non-Metropolitan	
	East Midlands	
	West Midlands Metropolitan	
	West Midlands Non-Metropolitan	10
	Eastern Outer Metropolitan	
	East Anglia Eastern Other (Ex East Anglia)	
	London North East	14
	London North West	15
	London South East	16
	London South West	17
	South East Outer Metropolitan	18
	South East Other	19
	South West	20
	Glamorgan, Gwent	21
	Clwyd, Gwynedd, Dyfed, Powys	
	Highland, Grampian, Tayside	23
	Fife, Central, Lothian	
	Glasgow	25
	Strathclyde ex Glasgow	
	Borders, Dumfries, Galloway	27
	Northern Ireland	28
10.91	GovRegGB () (*)	
##	Government Office Region + Northern Ireland	
	Variable attached at Local Authority level	
	North East	1
	North West	2
	Merseyside	3
	Yorks and Humberside	4
	East Midlands	5
	West Midlands	6
	East of England	7
	London	8
	South East	9
	South West	10
	Wales	11
	Scotland	12
	Northern Ireland	13

10.92	FESREG(*) Standard Statistical Regional stratifier	
	Variable attached at SSR level	
	Northern Metropolitan	
	North Non-Metropolitan	
	Yorks & Humberside Metropolitan	
	Yorks & Humberside Non-Metropolitan	
	North West Metropolitan	
	North West Non-Metropolitan	
	East Midlands	
	West Midlands Metropolitan	
	West Midlands Non-Metropolitan	
	East Anglia	
	Greater London North East	
	Greater London North West	
	Greater London South East	
	Greater London South West	
	South East Metropolitan	
	South East Other	
	South West	
	Wales I	
	Wales II	
	Scotland I	
	Scotland II	
	Scotland III Metropolitan	
	Scotland III Non-Metropolitan	
	Scotland IV	
	Northern Ireland	25
10.95	HHOLD_HomeChks (*) (SYSTEM VARIABLE) (Interviewer) Do you want home checks switched on? Interview	2
10.100 ##	SLA (*) Local authority area 4 character alpha-numeric field	
10.105 ##	COUNTRY Country (based on GOR) England Wales Scotland Northern Ireland	3

TABLE: HHOLD1

Appli	es to	All	hous	eho	ds
LIPPUU	$\iota \iota \iota \iota \iota \iota$	2111	nous	UILUI	\boldsymbol{u}

20.5 **NumAdult** (*)

Number of people AGED 16 OR MORE living in household

1...10

TABLE: PERSON

(a) Questions asked of All household members

QTHCOMP.Name () (*) Please tell me the first name of this person
QTHCOMP.Sex () (*) Code (person)'s sex Male 1 Female 2
QTHCOMP.Birth (*) Full date of birth Date DD-MM-YYYY (DK allowed for delivery)
QTHCOMP.AgeIf (*) APPLIES IF BIRTH = MISSING What was your/person's age last birthday? 097
QTHCOMP.DVAge (*) Age for whole sample (derived) 0120
QTHCOMP.Marstat (*) APPLIES TO ALL AGED 16 - 99 Are you / Is (person) Single, that is never been married

TABLE: PERSON

20.37	QTHCOMP. OldHhDef	
	$APPLIES\ IF\ NumAdult = >1$	
	Do all household members share the living accommodation AND share meals	
	together, or have common housekeeping arrangements?	
	THIS IS THE OLD FES DEFINITION	
	Yes	
	No	<u>.2</u>
•••	OWYG N W D A	
20.38	QTHComp.NumHhDef	
	APPLIES IF OldHhDef = No	
	How many groups are there within the household who share living	
	accommodation AND share meals together/common housekeeping?	
	THAT IS, THE OLD FES HOUSEHOLD DEFINITION WITHIN THIS HARMONISED DEFINITION (A GROUP CAN CONSIST OF ONE PERSO	NT)
	210	IN)
20.40	QTHCOMP.Livewith (*)	
	APPLIES IF (HHOLD.NumAdult > 1) AND (QHCOMPMarstat = $1,3,4,5$)	
	May I just check, are you living with someone in this household as a couple?	
	Yes	. 1
	No	2
	SPONTANEOUS ONLY same sex couple	
	1	
20.45	QTMEMHLD.MemHld (*)	
	APPLIES IF (QHCOMP.Marstat=2) or (QHCOMP Livewith=1)	
	CODE WHETHER	
	Spouse/cohabitee is a household member	. 1
	Spouse/cohabitee is not a household member	.2
20.46	QTHCOMP. HHLDR	
	APPLIES IF AGE>16	
	In whose name is the accommodation owned or rented?	
	This person alone 1	
	This person jointly 3	
	Not owner/ renter 5	

TABLE: PERSON

20.47 QHOH.**HOHNum**

Person number of HOH

1...14

20.48 OHOH.**HOHPrtnr**

Person number of HOH's partner

Code 15 if Not in Household

1...15

(new questions for Highest Income Household member)

20.51 QHOH.HiHNum

 $APPLIES\ IF\ HHldr = 3$

You have told me that [Person] jointly own or rent the accommodation.

Which of you/who has the the highest income (from earnings, benefits, pensions

and any other sources?
Person number of HiH

1..14.

IF TWO OR MORE HAVE SAME INCOME, ENTER 11

20.52 QHOH.JntEldA

APPLIES IF HiHNum = 11

Enter person number of the eldest joint householder from those with the same

highest income.

ASK OR RECORD

1..14

20.53 QHOH.JntEldB

 $\overline{APPLIES\ IF\ (HiHNum=DK)\ OR\ (HiHNum=RF)}$

Enter person number of the eldest joint householder

ASK OR RECORD

1..14

TABLE: PERSON

20.50	OHRELS.R	(R[01] TO R[14])

Code relationship of everyone to everyone (adults + children	en)	childre	(adults +	to evervone	evervone	of	relationship	Code
--	-----	---------	-----------	-------------	----------	----	--------------	------

Spouse	1
Ĉohabitee	2
Son/daughter (incl adopted)	3
Step-son/daughter	4
Foster child	5
Son-in-law/daughter-in-law	6
Parent/Guardian	7
Step-parent	8
Foster parent	9
Parent-in-law	10
Brother/sister (incl. adopted)	11
Step-brother/sister	12
Foster brother/sister	
Brother/sister-in-law	14
Grand-child	15
Grand-parent	16
Other relative	17
Other non-relative	18

TABLE: PERSON

20.60	QTHCOMP. FtEd (*) APPLIES TO ALL AGED 16 - 99	
	Are you / is (person) currently in full-time education?	
	Yes	. 1
	No	. 2
20.65	QTHCOMP.TypeEd (*)	
	APPLIES IF QHCOMP.FtEd = 1	
	What type of school or college do you / does attend?	2
	STATE special (eg for handicapped children)	
	STATE secondary/middle school	
	college	
	PRIVATE nursery, primary, preparatory or secondary	
	Higher education including university, institutes and	0
	colleges of higher education	7
	coneges of inguel education	•• ′
20.70	OTHCOMP.FtEdChk(*)	
20.70	APPLIES IF QHCOMP. $FtEd = 1$ and $Age > 18$	
	May I just check, have you been in continuous full-time education since	
	childhood?	
	CODE 2 (NO) IF CURRENT FULL-TIME EDUCATION BEGAN IN LATE	R
	LIFE E.G. AS A MATURE STUDENT	
	Yes	1
	No	2
20.75	OTHCOMP.TEA (*)	
20.73	APPLIES IF QHCOMP.FtEd = 2 or QHCOMP.FtEdChk = 2	
	At what age did you / did complete continuous full-time education that is, t	he
	period of education that started in early childhood?	
	Enter age	
<u>NB</u>	IF NEVER IN EDUCATION CODE 10.	
. —	GIVE ESTMATE IF AGE NOT KNOWN.	
	EXCLUDE PERIODS OF CONTINUOUS EDUCATION IN LATER LIFE, EG A	S
	A MATURE STUDENT	
	1097	
20.80	QTHCOMP.AdGrid.INA011 (*)	
•	APPLIES TO ALL AGED 16 - 99	
	Code whether (person) is	
	A spender	
	or an absent spender	. 2
	NB: For Question 20.85 Ethnic groups - see page 14	

|--|

30.5

##

## Number of children aged under 16 living in this household (DV) 010	
TABI	LE: PERSON
(b)	Section applies to all aged 0 to 15 years
30.65	HHC.ChGrid.School (*) What type of school does (person) attend?
	Not yet attending school (include playgroups here) (1 to 2½ years)
	Higher education including university, institutes and colleges of higher education
30.70	HHC.ChGrid.DiarStat (*) APPLIES TO ALL AGED 7 - 15 Code whether child is completing a youth diary, is an absent spender or refused to participate
	Completing youth diary(1)
	Absent spender
	Not Applicable (Northern Ireland only) (7)

TABLE: ETHNIC

Section applies to All household members

20.85 ETHAD. Ethnic () (*)

SHOW PROMPT CARD A

ASKED ONLY OF HOH AND PARTNER

To which of these groups do you consider you belong?

White	1
Black - Caribbean	
Black - African	
Black - Other Black Groups	
ndian	
Pakistani	
Bangladeshi	
Chinese	
None of these	

Benefit Units

TABLE: HHOLD1

Applies to All households

40.5 QBenDV.**Benuinfo** (*) System Variable Interviewer only variable.

40.10 QBenDV.NoUnits (*) ## Number of benefit units

1..14

40.15 QBenDV.Showben (*)

System Variable

Interviewer only variable

40.25 QFamUnit.NoUnits (NumFam)

Number of family units

1..14

TABLE: BENU

Applies to All members of the household

40.20 QBenDV. **benu** (*)

benefit unit number (person level)

1..14

40.30 QFamUnit.AFam (afam) ## Family unit no. (person level)

1..14

TABLE: ADDRESS

Applies to All households

50.5	QACCOM. AcomType (*) INTERVIEWER CODE: IS THE HOUSEHOLD'S ACCOMMODATION: a house or bungalow	1
	a flat or maisonette	
	a room/rooms	
	or something else ?	
	or sometime, else	
50.10	QACCOM.HseType (*)	
	APPLIES IF QACCOM.AcomType = 1 INTERVIEWER CODE IS THE HOUSE/BUNGALOW	
		1
	detached	
	semi-detached	
	or terraced/end of terrace?	3
50.15	QACCOM.FlatType (*)	
	$APPLIES\ IF\ QACCOM.AcomType=2$	
	INTERVIEWER CODE IS THE FLAT/MAISONETTE	
	a purpose built block	1
	a converted house/some other kind of building?	2
50.20	QACCOM.OthAcTyp (*) APPLIES IF QACCOM.AcomType = 4 INTERVIEWER CODE IS THE ACCOMMODATION A: caravan, mobile home or houseboat or some other kind of accommodation?	
50.25	QACCOM. BusDwell (*) INTERVIEWER ASK OR CODE WHETHER ADDRESS IS ATTACHED TO BUSINESS PREMISES Yes	1
50.30	QACCOM.LtResYrs (*) ASK (HOH) ONLY For how many years have you lived at this address? IF LESS THAN ONE YEAR CODE 0 0100	
50.35	QACCOM.LtResMth (*) APPLIES IF QACCOM.LtResYrs < 1 How many months have you lived here? 111	

TABLE: ADDRESS

50.40	——————————————————————————————————————
	Do any households besides your own live at this address?
	Yes 1
	No
50.45	——————————————————————————————————————
	APPLIES IF QACCOM.OthHoLiv=Yes
	How many OTHER households live here?
	120
50.50	——————————————————————————————————————
	Do you have a formal arrangement to let or sublet any part of this
	accommodation to someone who is NOT a member of your household?
	Yes 1
	No
50.55	———QACCOM.SubLety (*)
	APPLIES IF QACCOM.Sublet = Yes
	Who is that?
	Close relative 1
	Other relative 2
	Non relative 2
	ivon relative
50.60	OTDOOMS Decorded (*)
50.60	QTROOMS.RoomShar (*)
	APPLIES TO ALL
	Are any rooms shared with anyone who is not a member of your household?
	Yes1
	No2

TABLE: ADDRESS

50.61	QTROOMS.Rooms1 (*) (SYSTEM VARIABLE) APPLIES IF ROOMSHAR = YES OR OTHHOLIV = YES OR SUBLET = YES I want to ask you about all the rooms you have in your household's accommodation. Please include any rooms you sublet to other people and rooms you share with people who are not in your household (or would share moved into the empty accommodation	any
50.62	QTROOMS.Rooms2 (*) (SYSTEM VARIABLE) APPLIES IF ROOMSHAR = YES AND OTHHOLIV = NO AND SUBLET = N I want to ask you about all the rooms you have in your household's accommodation (including any rooms you sublet to other people)	10
50.65	QTROOMS.NRms1-4 (*) APPLIES TO ALL How many of the following rooms did you have ? Bedrooms Kitchens (over six and a half feet wide) Dining/living room Utility and other rooms (excluding toilets & bathrooms)	020
50.66	QTROOMS. ShRms1-4 (*) APPLIES IF NRMS>0 AND ROOMSHAR = YES -OR OTHHOLIV = YES OR SUBLET = YES	
	How many rooms of this type are shared with other household(s) (or wou	ld be
	shared if someone moved into the empty accommodation) Bedrooms	0.20
	Kitchens (over six and a half feet)	
	Dining/living room	
	Utility and other rooms	
50.67 ##	QTROOMS. DVRMS (*) DV for total number of rooms, excluding small kitchens and bathroom 0100	
50.68 ##	QTROOMS. DVSHARE (*) DV for total number of shared rooms, excluding small kitchens and bathr 0100	ooms
50.70 ##	QTROOMS. DVBED (*) DV for number of bedrooms occupied by household 020	

TABLE: ADDRESS

50.75	QBizRoom.BusRoom (*) Are any of the rooms you have mentioned used for business because you are self employed?			
	Yes No			
50.80	QBizRoom.OnBsRoom (*) APPLIES IF QACCOM.BusRoom = 1 How many rooms are used wholly for business? 010			
50.85	QBizRoom. PtBsRoom (*) APPLIES IF QACCOM.RmBus = 1 partly for business? 010			

Tenure

TABLE: TENURE

Applies to All households

60.10	QBTENUR.OwnRent (*) SHOW PROMPT CARD B	
	APPLIES TO HOH OR WIFE	
	In which of these ways do you occupy this accommodation?	
	Owns it outright	1
	Buying it with the help of a mortgage or loan	
	Pay part rent and part mortgage (shared ownership)	
	Rent it	
	Live here rent free (including rent free in relative's/friend's property;	
	excluding squatting)	5
	Squatting	
60.15	QBTENUR. INA110 (*)	
	APPLIES IF QBTENUR.OwnRent = 3,4 or 5	
	Does the accommodation go with the job of anyone in the household?	
	Yes	1
	No	2
60.20	QBTENUR.Landlord (*) APPLIES IF QBTENUR.OwnRent = 3, 4 or 5	
	Who is your landlord?	
	Organisations:	
	the local authority/council/New town development/Scottish Homes/	
	Northern Ireland Housing Executive	1
	a housing association or co-operative or charitable trust	
	employer (organisation) of a household member	
	another organisation	
	Individuals:	_
	relative/friend (before you lived here) of household member	
	employer (individual) of a household member	
	another individual private landlord	/
60.25	QBTENUR. Furnish (*)	
	APPLIES IF QBTENUR.Ownrent = 3, 4 or 5	
	Is the accommodation provided:	
	Furnished	
	Partly furnished (e.g. only carpets and curtains)	

Rent and Housing Benefit

TABLE: RENTS1

Section applies to Renters (If QBTENUR.OwnRent = 3 or 4)

70.5	QBRENTS.Rent (*) How much rent did your household actually pay last time it was due, after deducting any Housing Benefit (or rent rebate)? CODE 0 IF NO RENT PAID BECAUSE 100% HOUSING BENEFIT RECEIVED; INCLUDE WATER RATES AND SERVICES IF PAID AS PART OF THE RENT 0.009997.00
70.10 ##	QBRENTS.MKRCRent (*) (QBRENTS.Rent has been abated) Yes
70.15	QBRENTS. PercRent (*) APPLIES IF QBRENTS.Rent = 0.01 -9997.00 What period does this cover? {refers to QRENTS1.Rent - last rent amount} STANDARD PERIOD CODES
70.20 ##	QBRENTS. DVRENT (*) <i>APPLIES IF QBRENTS.Rent</i> = 0.01 - 9997.00 DV for Rent 09997.00
70.25	QBRENTS.Renthday (*) APPLIES IF QBRENTS.Rent = 0.01 -9997.00 Do you have a rent holiday? Yes
70.30	QBRENTS.Renthol (*) APPLIES IF QBRENTS.Renthday = 1 For how many weeks of the year do you have a rent holiday? 152
70.35	QBRENTS.HBenefit (*) Some people qualify for Housing Benefit, that is, a rent rebate or allowance. Are you receiving Housing Benefit, either directly or by having it paid to your landlord on your behalf? Yes

Rent and Housing Benefit

TABLE: RENTS1

70.40	QBRENTS.Rebate (*) APPLIES IF (QBRENTS.Rent = 0) AND (QBRENTS.HBenefit = 1) You said that you paid no rent last time. Is that because you get 100% Housing Benefit? Yes
70.45	QBRENTS.Rebateo (*) APPLIES IF QBRENTS.Rent= 0 AND ((QBRENTS1.HBenefit =2) OR (QBRENTS.Rebate = 2)) Can I just check, what is the reason for you paying no rent last time? Text field
70.50	QBRENTS. HBenAmt (*) APPLIES IF QBRENTS.HBenefit = 1 How much rent rebate (Housing Benefit) were you allowed last time? 0.009997.00
70.55	QBRENTS.PercHBen (*) APPLIES IF QBRENTS.HBenAmt = 0.01-9997.00 How long did this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
70.60 ##	QBRENTS. DVHBEN (*) APPLIES IF QBRENTS.PercHBen is not MISSING DV for HBenAmt 09997.00
70.65	QBRENTS.Rentbar (*) APPLIES IF (QBRENTS.Rent = 0.01 - 9997.00) AND (QBRENTS.HBenefit= 1) May I check: was your last rent payment, that is £(t/s amount at Rent), before or after the Housing Benefit/rent rebate was deducted? Before

TABLE: RENTS1

 $Subsection \ applies \ if \ Receiving \ Housing \ Benefit \ (If \ QBRENTS. HBenefit 1 = 1)$

70.70	QBRENTS.HBStmt (*) For people on Housing Benefit, the Council sends you a statement to show you have a mount of benefit was calculated. Do you have a statement from the Council, or any other document such as a rent card, which you could consu Yes	ie ilt? 1
70.75	QBRENTS. HBWater (*) APPLIES IF (QBRENTS.HBStmt = 1) AND (IN ENGLAND OR WALES) On the statement, is there an amount for water charges? IF ONE AMOUNT FOR WATER AND SEWERAGE, CODE YES Yes No	
70.80	QBRENTS. HBSewer (*) APPLIES IF (QBRENTS.HBStmt = 1) and (IN ENGLAND OR WALES) And on the statement is there an amount for sewerage charges? IF ONE AMOUNT FOR WATER AND SEWERAGE, CODE YES Yes No	
70.85	QBRENTS. HBWsAmt (*) APPLIES IF (QBRENTS.HBWater = 1) OR (QBRENTS.HBSewer = 1) What is the amount for water/sewerage? 0.0197.00	
70.90 ##	QBRENTS. DVHBWS (*) APPLIES IF (QBRENTS.HBWSAMT = 0.01-97.00) DV for HBWsAmt 097.00	

TABLE: RENTS1

70.95	QBRENTS.HBServ (HBSERV0HBSERV11) APPLIES IF QBRENTS.HBStmt = 1	
	SHOW PROMPT CARD C1	
	And on your document, are there amounts shown for any of	the things shown on
	card C1?	
	SET 12 of	1
	Heating	
	Lighting	
	Hot Water	
	Fuel for cooking	
	Food, including prepared meals	
	TV/Video rental	
	TV Licence fees	
	Personal laundry	
	Medical expenses	
	Nursing and personal care	
	Transport	11
	Contents insurance	12
	None of these	13
× /	ervices in rent; document consulted ubsection applies if document shows services included in rent	
	(QBRENTS.HBServ = 1 to 12)	
	(2	
70.100	——————————————————————————————————————	
	Number of service (as codes for HBServ) 112	
70.105	QBRENTS. HBSerAmt (*) How much is the amount on the statement for (each service)	2
	0.0197.00	•
70.110 ##	QBRENTS. DVHBSV (*) APPLIES IF (QBRENTS.PercHBen >= 1 and <= 90) AND (QBRENTS.HBServ =1-11)	
	DV for HBSerAmt 0.0197.00	

TABLE: RENTS1

70.115	QBRENTS.HBSvOth (*)
	APPLIES IF QBRENTS.HBStmt = 1
	Are there any other services in the rent that we have not covered?
	Yes 1
	No
70.120	QBRENTS. HBSOther (*)
	APPLIES IF QBRENTS.HBSvOth = 1
	What is covered by these deductions?
	Text field
70.125	—— QBRENTS. HBSOA mt (*)
70.123	APPLIES IF QBRENTS.HBSOther = Response
	What is the total amount deducted for this/these service(s)?
	0.01.97.00
	0.0177.00
70.130	OBRENTS.DVHBSO (*)
##	APPLIES IF (QBRENTS.HBSOamt = 0.0197.00)
	DV FOR HBSOAMT
	097.00
70.135	OBRENTS.WorsInc (*)
70.133	APPLIES IF (ENGLAND OR WALES) AND (ORENT1.Rent > 0 OR DK OR
	REFUSAL) AND ((OBRENTS.HBWater = 1 AND HBSewer <> 1) OR
	(QBRENTS.HBWater <> 1) AND HBSewer = 1))
	Were water/sewerage charges included in the rent which you mentioned?
	Yes 1
	No
70.140	ODDENIES WST (*)
70.140	— QBRENTS. WSInc (*) — APPLIES IF (ENGLAND OR WALES) AND (OBRENTS1.Rent > 0 OR DK OR
	REFUSAL) AND ((OBRENTS1.HBStmt <> 1) OR (OBRENTS1.HBWater <> 1 AND
	$\frac{REFUSAL)AND((QBRENTST, RIBS)M(> 1) UR(QBRENTST, RIBWATET <> 1 AND \frac{HBSewer <> 1)}{}$
	Were water or sewerage charges included in the rent which you mentioned?
	Both water and sewerage 1
	Water only 2
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	Sewerage only
	Notation
70.145	ODDENIES WISE A 4 (4)
70.145	QBRENTS.WSIncAmt (*)
	APPLIES IF $(QBRENTS1.WSInc=1,2 \text{ or } 3) OR (QBRENTS1.WorsInc=1)$
	How much was included?
	0 97.00
	(dk allowed for delivery)

Date revised: 3 May 2001

TABLE: RENTS1

70.150 ##	QBRENTS. DVRTWS (*) APPLIES IF (QBRENTS.WSInc= 1,2 or 3) OR (QBRENTS.WorsInc = 1) DV FOR WSINCAMT 0 97.00
70.155	QBRENTS.SerInc (*) APPLIES IF (QBRENTS.HBStmt = 2 OR QBRENTS1.HBenefit = 2) AND (QBRENTS1.HBSERV = EMPTY AND QBRENTS1.Rent = 0.01 -9997.00) SHOW CARD C1 Does the rent which you mentioned include any services such as the ones shown
	on card C1?
	Yes1
	No2
70.160	QBRENTS1.SerIncW (SerIncW0SerIncW12)
	APPLIES IF QBRENTS1.SerInc = 1
	Which services?
	— CODE ALL THAT APPLY
	Heating 1
-	Lighting 2
-	Hot Water3
-	Fuel for cooking4
-	Food, including prepared meals5
-	TV/Video rental6
-	TV Licence fees
-	Personal laundry 8
-	Medical expenses9
-	Nursing and personal care 10
	Transport
	Contents insurance
	Other services
70.165	QBRENTS1.OthSrv (*)
	APPLIES IF QBRENTS1.SerIncW = 13
	What is/are this/these other services?
	text field

TABLE: RENTS1

70.170 QBRENTS1.ServAmt (*)

 $APPLIES\ IF\ QBRENTS1.SerInc=1$

How much in total was included for the services in the rent which you

mentioned?

ENTER COMBINED TOTAL COVERING ALL SERVICES

0....997.00

70.175 QBRENTS1.**DVSV** (*)

APPLIES IF QBRENTS1.SerInc= 1

DV for ServAmt 0..997.00

Northern Ireland Rates questions

TABLE: HHOLD1

Section applies if in N Ireland (Country = 4)

80.5	QNIRTS.RebtCh (*) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.OwnRent = 3 or 4) AND (QBRENTS1.HBenefit = 1) May I check, did your rebate cover a rent rebate only
80.10	QNIRTS.RatesInc (HHOLD_RatesInc) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.OwnRent = 3 or 4) AND (QBRENTS1.HBenefit = 2) Does your rent also include rates? Yes
80.15	QRATES.PayRates (*) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.Ownrent = 1, 2 or 5) OR (QNIRTS.RatesInc = 2) Do you pay rates on this accommodation? Yes
80.20	QRATES. PayRamt (*) APPLIES IF QRATES.PayRates = 1 How much did you pay last time? 09997.00
80.25	QRATES. PayRfrq (*) APPLIES IF QRATES.PayRates = 1 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
80.30	QRATES.MKRCPY (*) APPLIES IF (QRATES.PayRamt = 0-9997.00) AND (QRATES.PayRfrq not missing) Has PayRamt been abated? Yes
80.35	QRATES. DVNIR (*) APPLIES IF (QRATES.PayRamt = 0-9997.00) AND (QRATES.PayRfrq not missing) DV for PayRamt 0.9997.00

Northern Ireland Rates questions

80.40	QRATES.HBallw (*) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.Ownrent = 1,2 or 5) OR (QNIRTS.RatesInc = 2) Are you allowed a rates rebate ? Yes
80.45	QRATES. HBdeduc (*) APPLIES IF QRATES.HBallw = 1 Was this deducted from your LAST rates/rent payment? Yes
80.50	QRATES.HBAmt (HHOLD_HBAmt) APPLIES IF QRATES.HBdeduc = 1 How much was deducted? 0.019997.00
80.55	QRATES. HBpc (*) APPLIES IF QRATES.HBamt = 0.01-9997.00 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
80.60 ##	QRATES.DVNIHB (*) APPLIES IF QRATES.HBpc is not missing DV for HHOLD_HBAmt 09997.00
80.65	QRATES.HBbefaft (*) APPLIES IF QRATES.HBdeduc = 1 Was the amount you paid last time in /rates, that is (amount) before or after deduction of the /rates rebate? Before
80.70	QRATES.HBLump (*) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.Ownrent = 1,2 or 5) OR (QNIRTS.RatesInc = 2) In the 12 months since (date), have you had any housing benefit, that is rates rebate, refunded direct to you as a lump sum? Yes

Northern Ireland Rates questions

TABLE: HHOLD1

80.75 QRATES.**HBLamt** (*)

 $APPLIES\ IF\ QRATES.HBLump=1$

How much have you received in lump sum rates rebates in the 12 months since

(date)?

0.01..9997.00

80.80 QRATES.**DVNIL** (*)

APPLIES IF QRATES.HBLump = 0.01-9997.00

DV for HBLamt 0..9997.00

80.85 QNRV.**NRV** (*)

INTERVIEWER: Code the Net Rateable Value of rateable unit(s) covering this

household 1..9997

Water Charges

TABLE: HHOLD1

Section applies to household in England or Wales

90.5	QWATER.WaterPay (*)
	APPLIES IF $(((QBRENTS.WSInc = EMPTY) AND (QBRENTS.WorSinc = EMPTY))$
	AND (QBRENTS.HBWater <> Yes) AND (QBRENTS.HBSewer <> Yes)) OR (QBRENTS.WSInc = 3 or 4) OR
	$\frac{(QBRENTS.Wsinc = 3 \text{ or } 4) \text{ OK}}{((QBRENTS.WorSinc = No) \text{ AND } (QBRENTS.HBWater <> Yes)))}$
	Do you pay water rates?
	Yes
	No, not connected or paid direct by someone else2
	Bill not yet paid at this (new) address
	211 16t yet paid at alls (act) address
90.10	QWATER.SewerPay (*)
	$APPLIES\ IF - (((QBRENTS.WSInc = EMPTY)\ AND\ (QBRENTS.WorSinc = EMPTY))$
	AND (QBRENTS.HBWater <> Yes) AND (QBRENTS.HBSewer <> Yes)) OR
	(QBRENTS.WSInc = 2 or 4) OR
	((QBRENTS.WorSinc = No) AND (QBRENTS1.HBSewer <> Yes)))
	Do you pay sewerage rates or charges?
	INCLUDE CHARGE FOR EMPTYING SEPTIC TANK
	Yes1
	No charges paid or paid direct by someone else
	Bill not yet paid at this address
90.15	QWATER.SewSep (*)
	APPLIES IF (QWATER.WaterPay = 1) and (QWATER.SewerPay = 1)
	Do you pay separate or combined water and sewerage rates/charges?
	Separate1
	Combined
90.20	QWATER. WatAmt (*)
90.20	APPLIES IF $(QWATER.SewSep = 1)$ OR $((QWATER.WaterPay = 1)$ AND
	(QWATER.SewerPay = 2))
	How much did you actually pay last time for water rates?
	0997.00
00.25	OWATER B. W. 4 (*)
90.25	QWATER.PercWat (*)
	$APPLIES\ IF\ (QWATER.SewSep=1)\ OR\ ((QWATER.WaterPay=1)\ AND\ (QWATER.SewerPay=2))$
	(QWAIER.Sewerray = 2)) What period did this cover?
	SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
	SEE AFFENDIX A. STANDARD FERIOD CODES
90.30	QWATER.MKRCWat (*)
##	$APPLIES\ IF\ (QWATER.SewSep=1)\ OR\ ((QWATER.WaterPay=1)\ AND$
	(QWATER.SewerPay = 2))
	QWATER.WatAmt has been abated
	Yes1

Water Charges

90.35	QWATER. DVWATA (*) APPLIES IF (QWATER.SewSep = 1) OR ((QWATER.WaterPay = 1) AND (QWATER.SewerPay = 2)) DV for WatAmt 0.9997
90.40	QWATER.SewAmt (*) APPLIES IF (QWATER.SewSep = 1) OR ((QWATER.WaterPay = 2) AND (QWATER.SewerPay = 1)) How much did you actually pay last time for sewerage rates? 0997.00
90.45	QWATER.PercSew (*) APPLIES IF (QWATER.SewSep = 1) OR ((QWATER.WaterPay = 2) AND (QWATER.SewerPay = 1)) What period did this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
90.50	QWATER.MKRCSew (*) APPLIES IF (QWATER.SewSep = 1) OR ((QWATER.WaterPay = 2) AND (QWATER.SewerPay = 1)) QWATER.SewAmt has been abated Yes
90.55	QWATER. DVSEWA (*) APPLIES IF (QWATER.SewSep = 1) OR ((QWATER.WaterPay=2) AND (QWATER.SewerPay = 1)) DV for SewAmt 09997.00
90.60	QWATER.WSewAmt (*) APPLIES IF QWATER.SewSep = 2 How much did you actually pay last time? 0997.00
90.65	QWATER. PercWSew (*) APPLIES IF QWATER.SewSep = 2 What period did that cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
90.70	QWATER. MKRCWSew (*) APPLIES IF QWATER.SewSep = 2 QWATER.WSewAmt has been abated Yes
90.75	QWATER. DVWSEW (*) APPLIES IF QWATER.SewSep = 2 DV for WSewAmt 09997.00

Accommodation Charges

TABLE: HHOLD1

Section applies if owner occupier or living rent free (QBTenur.OwnRent = 1,2,3 or 5)

100.5	QCHARGES.OthPay, OthPay1, OthPay2 (*)	
	SHOW PROMPT CARD C2	
	Do you pay any of these charges?	
	(Set [3] of)	
	Ground Rent	1
	Feu duty (Scotland)	2
	Chief Rent	3
	Service charge	4
	Compulsory or regular maintenance charges	
	Site rent (caravans)	
	Factoring (Scotland)	7
	Any other regular payments	
	NONE OF THESE	
100.10	QCHARGES.OthType (*)	
	APPLIES IF QCHARGES. Oth Pay = $\frac{9.8}{}$	
	Please specify the other type of charge(s)	

TABLE: CHGDET

100.30

##

(i) Subsection applies if pays any charges (QCHARGES.OthPay = 1 to 8)

Questions repeat for each charge paid (up to 3)

100.15 QCHARGES.GrdChg to OthChg (Chgdet_Type)
Charge type
1..8

100.20 QCHARGES.Num.OthPyam (*)
How much did you pay last time?
0..9997.00

100.25 QCHARGES.Num.Perc104 (*)
APPLIES IF QCHARGES.OthPyam = Response
What period does this cover?
SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES

QCHARGES.Num.DVOth (**CHGDET_DVOTH**)

APPLIES IF QCHARGES.Othpyam = Response **DV for OthPyam**0..9997.00

End of subsection

TABLE: MORT

Section applies if owner occupier or living rent free (QBTenur.OwnRent = 1,2,3 or 5)

110.5 OBMORT.LastPav (*) ## {SYSTEM VARIABLE containing amount of last mortgage payment} 110.10 QBMORT.BuyType (*) APPLIES IF QBTENUR.OwnRent = 1 Did you originally buy this house/flat... outright..... with a mortgage or loan or did you acquire it some other way? OBMORT.BorrAmt (*) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.OwnRent= 2,3) OR (QBMORT.BuyType = How much did you ORIGINALLY borrow to purchase your house/flat? 1..999997 110.20 QBMORT.BuyYear (*) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.OwnRent= 2,3) OR (QBTENUR.OwnRent=1 AND QBMORT.BuyType = 1, 2 OR MISSING)In which year did you buy this house/flat? 1920.. 2000 **QBMORT.Purcamt** (*) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.OwnRent= 2,3) OR (QBTENUR.OwnRent = 1 AND QBMORT.BuyType = 1, 2 OR MISSING)What was the purchase price of the house/flat? 1 999997 110.30 **QBMORT.Exrent** (*) APPLIES IF (OBTENUR.OwnRent : 2,3) OR (QBMORT.BuyYear May I check, had you been renting this house/flat before deciding to buy it? Yes 110.35 QBMORT.Rentfrom (*) APPLIES IF QBMORT.Exrent = Who was it rented from? **Local Authority or Council** Housing Association/co op/charity..... Other organisation Other individual.....

TABLE: MORT

110.40	QBMORT.TopUp (*) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.OwnRent= 2,3) Have you taken out a re-mortgage or topped-up the original loan on this house/flat since you purchased it? Yes, remortgage
110.45	QBMORT.Lender (*) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.OwnRent= 2,3) Who currently provides the mortgage or loan on this house / flat? Is it a building society? 1 bank? 2 or other lender 3
110.50	QBMORT.Discount (*) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.OwnRent = 2,3) Do you have a special lower rate of mortgage because (any of) you work for your mortgage provider? Yes
110.55	QBMORT.MortLen (*) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.OwnRent = 2,3) In which year did your current mortgage begin? 19502000
110.60	QBMORT.MortLeft (*) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.OwnRent = 2,3) How much is left to pay on your current mortgage? 1999997
110.65	QBMORT.MortType (*) APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.OwnRent = 2,3) Is your mortgage CODE FIRST THAT APPLIES an endowment mortgage where your mortgage payments cover interest only

110.70	QBMORT.MortPay (*)

TABLE: MORT

##

 $APPLIES\ IF\ (QBTENUR.OwnRent=2,3)$

How much was your last payment on this mortgage or loan? 0..9997

110.75 QBMORT.MortPerc (*)

APPLIES IF (QBTENUR.OwnRent = 2,3)
What period did the last instalment cover?
SEE APPENDIX A :STANDARD CODES

110.80 QBMORT.**DVMORT** (*)

 $APPLIES\ IF\ (QBTENUR.OwnRent=2,3)$

DV for MortPay 0..9997.00

110.85 QBMORT.MKRCmort (*)

APPLIES IF (OBTENUR.OwnRent = 2,3)

(MortPay has been abated)

110.90 QBMORT.MortCont (*)

APPLIES IF HOUSEHOLD CONTAINS MORE THAN ONE ADULT INCLUDING

AT LEAST ONE NON MARRIED/COHAB PERSON AND

IF QBTENUR.OwnRent= 2 OR 3

Does anyone other than you { HOH} contribute anything towards this

mortgage?

APPLIES IF QBMORT.MortCont = 1

Who in this household, including you contributes towards the mortgage?

Person numbers of those who contribute to mortgage

1 to 14

110.100 QBMORT.Contrib (Mort_Contrib 1-9, Mort_contrb10)

REPEATS STEPS FOR PERSON NUMBERS AT MortName.

QBMORT.MortName (MortName, Mortnam1-10, mortnm10)

How much does {NAME} contribute towards the mortgage?

1..9999

110.110 QBMORT.**MenPol** (*)

 $APPLIES\ IF\ (QBMORT.MortType=1,\ 3,\ 4\ or\ 5)$

Are there any endowment policies/PEPs/ \overline{ISAs} /unit trust plans/pension plans

covering the repayment of this mortgage or loan?

110.95

Mortgages (Endowment policies)

TABLE: ENDOWP

Subsection records details of up to 4 endowment policies Applies if QBMORT.MenPol = 1

110.115	Index variable: (Endowp_Polnum) Endowment policy (number) 14
110.120	QBMORT.Num.MenPolam (*) Policy (number) /How much was your last premium on the endowment policy/PEP/ <u>ISA/</u> unit trust/pension plan? 19997
110.125	QBMORT.Num. Perc122 (*) APPLIES IF QBMORT.Num.MenPolam = 1-997 Endowment policy (number) What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
110.130 ##	QBMORT.Num. DVMEN (*) APPLIES IF QBMORT.Num.MenPolam = 1-997 DV for MenPolam 09997.00
110.135	QBMORT.Num.IncinInt (*) Policy (number) /Is this premium included in the amount you mentioned earlier (£(amount))? Yes
110.140	QBMORT.Num.Menstyr (*) Policy (number) /In what year was this insurance/PEP/policy taken out? 1920 2000 March 1983 or before
	April 1983 or after
110.145	QBMORT.Num.AnyMore (ENDOWP.AnyMore) Are there any other endowment policies/peps/ISAs/unit trusts/pension policies covering the mortgage or loan? Yes
	End of subsection: Endowment policies

TABLE: MORT

110.150	QBMORT.EndwPrin (*)
	APPLIES IF QBMORT.MenPol = 2
	How is repayment of the original loan covered? (text field)
110.155	—— QBMORT.IntL12M (*)
	APPLIES IF QBMORT.Morttype = 2 or 5
	How much INTEREST was paid on the mortgage over the most recent 12
	months for which you have figures?
	(dk allowed for delivery)
110.160	QBMORT.MKRC127(*)
##	APPLIES IF QBMORT.Morttype = 2 or 5
	— (IntL12M has been abated) Yes
110.165	—— QBMORT,IntMth (*)
	APPLIES IF QBMORT.IntL12M = 0-99997
	How many months does this cover?
	1.12
110.170	QBMORT. DVINT (*)
##	APPLIES IF QBMORT.IntL12M = 0.99997
	DV FOR QMORT.IntL12M
	09997.00
110.171	——————————————————————————————————————
	APPLIES IF QBMORT.IntL12M = 0 99997
	When did that (12 month) period begin? Code Month 112
110.172	OPMORT Int Dow D.V. (*) A DRIVES IE OPMORT Int 12M = 0.00007
110.1/2	QBMORT.IntPerBY (*) APPLIES IF QBMORT.IntL12M = 0-99997 When did that (12 month) period begin? Code Year
	19942000
110.175	OBMORT.TaxRelf (*)
	APPLIES IF OBTENUR. OwnRent = 2,3
	Has standard tax relief on the mortgage already been deducted from your last
	payment?
	Yes
	No

Date revised: 3 May 2001

Mortgages (Mortgage Protection policies)

TABLE:	MORT

120.5	QBMORT.Mortprot (*) APPLIES IF QBTENUR.OwnRent = 2,3 (Apart from any endowment policies you have mentioned) Do you have any mortgage protection policies to repay this mortgage in the event of sickness/accident, redundancy or death? Yes
TABLE:	MORTPROT
Subsection	n records details of up to 6 policies. Applies if QBMORT.MortProt = 1
120.10	QBMORT.Num. ProtNum (*) Number of mortgage protection policy 1 6
120.15	QBMORT.Num.ProtType (ProtType 0-2) What does the (number) policy cover? Sickness/accident 1
	Redundancy 2 Death 3
120.20	QBMORT.Num.IncMPAmt (*) How much was your last payment? 1997
120.25	QBMORT.Num. Perc135 (*) APPLIES IF QBMORT.Num,IncMPAmt = 1-997 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
120.30 ##	QBMORT.Num. DVMORP (*) APPLIES IF QBMORT.Num.IncMPAmt = 1-997 DV for IncMPAmt 09997.00

TABLE: MORTPROT

120.35	QBMORT.Num. IncMStYr (*)	
	In which year was the mortgage protection policy taken out?	
	1920. 2000	
	March 1983 or before	1
	April 1983 or after	2
120.40	ODMODELY I III (4)	
120.40	QBMORT.Num. IncMP (*)	
	Is this payment included in the amount of £ you mentioned earlier?	
	Yes	
	No	2
120.45	QBMORT.Num.AnyMore (Mortprot_AnyMore)	
	Do you have any other mortgage protection policies?	
	Yes	1
	No	2

Mortgages (Payments paid by someone outside household)

TABLE: MORT

130.5	QBMORT.DirReg (*) APPLIES IF QBTENUR.OwnRent = 2,3 Are any of your mortgage payments paid direct by someone outside the household on a regular basis? Yes
130.10	QBMORT.WhoPay (*) APPLIES IF QBMORT.DirReg = 1 Who pays? DSS 1 Employer / other 2
130.15	QBMORT.WhoAmt (*) APPLIES IF QBMORT.WhoPay = 1 QBMort.DirReg = 1 How much did they pay last time? 19997
130.20	QBMORT.WhoPer (*) APPLIES IF QBMORT.WhoPay = 1 QBMort.WhoAmt = Response What period did this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
130.25	QBMORT. DVWHO (*) APPLIES IF QBMORT.WhoPay = 1 DV for WhoAmt 09997
130.30	QBMORT.WhoInc (*) APPLIES IF QBMORT.MortPay = 1 - 9997 Was this amount included in the mortgage repayment you mentioned earlier? Yes

Structural Insurance

140.15

Section ap	pplies to all households
140.5	QBHINSR.Filter (HHOLD_Filter00)
	Have (any of) you paid any insurance premiums on the structure of this house/flat, or on its furniture and contents, or on any personal possessions in the
	last 12 months since (date)?
	EXCLUDE vehicle insurance, maintenance contracts
	Yes1
	No2
TABLE: Subsection	OSTINS n records details of up to 4 policies. Applies if QBHINSR.Filter = 1
140.10	Index variable: (OSTINS_PolNum) Policy number
	14

Policy (number)... /Who pays the premiums for this policy?

140.20	QHIn	sr2.N	Jum.	Str	ІТуре	(*)
			-			

QHInsr2.Num.Person (*)

Policy (number)... /Are the payments for... structure only.....

structure only	I
structure combined with furniture and contents and/or personal	
possessions	2
or furniture and contents and/or personal possessions?	

140.25 QHInsr2.Num.**StrIPrem** (*)

Policy (number).../How much was the last premium?

0..9997.00 dk allowed for delivery

140.30 QHInsr2.Num.**MKRC139C** (*)

(QHInsr2.Num.StrIPrem has been abated)

140.35 QHInsr2.Num.**StrIPrc** (*)

APPLIES IF QHInsr2.Num.StrIprem = 0- 9997.00

What period does this cover?

SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES

dk allowed for delivery

Structural Insurance

TABLE: OSTINS

140.40 ##	QHInsr2.Num. DVSTRI (*) APPLIES IF QHInsr2.Num.StrIprem = 0- 9997.00 & STRIPrc = Response DV for StrIPrem 09997.00
140.45	QHInsr2.Num.StrIVal (*) APPLIES IF (QHInsr2.Num.StrIType = 1 or 2) OR-AND (QHInsr2.Num.StrIPrem or QHInsr2.Num.StrIPrc are MISSING) What is the insured value of the structure? 1.9999997
140.50	QHInsr2.Num.PersIVal (*) APPLIES IF (QHInsr2.Num.StrIType = 2 or 3) OR AND(QHInsr2.Num.StrIPrem or QHInsr2.Num.StrIPrc are MISSING) What is the insured value of the furniture and contents and/or personal possessions? 1.99997
140.55	QHInsr2.Num. StrInc (*) APPLIES IF QBMORT.MortPay >0 AND QBHInsr.Filter = 1 Was this insurance premium included in your last mortgage payment? Yes
140.60	QHInsr2.Num.AnyMore (OSTINS_ AnyMore) Have (any of) you paid any more insurance premiums on the structure of this house/flat, or on its furniture and contents or on any personal possessions in the 12 months since (date)? Yes

TABLE: HHOLD1

Section applies to all households in Great Britain

150.5	QBCTax.CTCondoc (*)
	The next few questions are about the Council Tax. Do you have a bill or
	payment book that you could consult?
	ACCEPT A STATEMENT/BILL FOR THE YEAR 1998/99 IF NO PAYMENT FOR
	1999/2000 YET MADE
	Yes
	No2
150.10	QBCTax.CTband (*)
	SHOW PROMPT CARD D1
	Could you please tell me in which Council Tax band this accommodation is in?
	THIS MUST BE THE BAND SET BY THE COUNCIL - DO NOT ACCEPT
	RESPONDENT'S OWN ESTIMATE OF THE VALUE OF THE PROPERTY. IF
	THIS HOUSEHOLD'S ACCOMMODATION IS NOT VALUED SEPARATELY
	THEN USE CODE 9.
	Band A
	Band B
	Band C
	Band D
	Band E
	Band F
	Band G
	Band H
	Household accommodation not valued separately9
150.15	QBCTax.CTdisab (*)
	$APPLIES\ IF\ QBCTax.CTband = 1 - 8\ or\ DK$
	Was your council tax bill reduced to a lower band because there is a disabled
	person in your household?
	Yes1
	No2
150.20	QBCTax.CTLVchk (*)
130.20	APPLIES IF OBCTax.CTdisab = 1
	You said that you were in band $\{x\}$; is that the band after this lower valuation,
	or before?
	After lower valuation
	Before
150.25	QBCTax.CTAmt (*)
	$APPLIES\ IF\ QBCTax.CTBand = 1-8\ or\ DK$
	How much council tax did you actually pay last time (including for council
	water and sewerage charge), after deducting any discounts or benefits?
	09997.00

150.30	QBCTax.MkrcCt (*) APPLIES IF QBCTax.CTBand = 1-8 or DK (CTamt has been abated) Yes
150.35	QBCTax.CTWat (*) APPLIES IF (IN SCOTLAND) AND (QCOUNTAX.CTAmt > 0) Amount included for council water charge (Imputed by editor) 0997.00
150.36 ##	QBCTax.CTSew (*) Amount included for Council Sewerage charge (Imputed by editor) 0997.00
150.40	QBCTax.MkrcWt (*) APPLIES IF (IN SCOTLAND) AND (QBCTax.CTAmt > 0) (CTWat and CTSEW has been abated) Yes
150.45	QBCTax.CTInstal (*) APPLIES IF QBCTax.CTamt > 0 Was that the full payment for the year, or was it an instalment? Full annual payment
150.50	QBCTax.CTTime (*) APPLIES IF QBCTax.CTInstal = 2 How many instalments are there over the whole year? 152
150.55	QBCTax.CTIrreg (*) APPLIES IF QBCTax.CTInstal = 3 Please explain what amounts are paid and how often Text field

TABLE: HHOLD1

150.60 QBCTax.CTAnnual (*)

 $APPLIES\ IF\ QBCTax.CTCondoc = 1$

On the statement/bill what is the total amount payable for the whole year (including for council water charge) after deducting any discounts or benefits?

0..9997.00

150.65 QBCTax.CTWatAnn (*).

 $APPLIES\ IF\ (\ IN\ SCOTLAND\)\ AND\ (QBCTax.CTCondoc=1)$

On the statement what is the total amount payable for the whole year for council

WATER charge only?

0..997.00

150.66 QBCTax.CTSewAnn (*)

On the statement what is the total amount payable for the whole year for

Council sewerage charge only?

0..997.00

150.70 QBCTax.**DVCT1** (*)

APPLIES IF QBCTax.CTAmt = 0.01-9997.00

DV for CTAmt 0..9997.00

150.75 QBCTax.**DVAWAT** (*)

APPLIES IF (IN SCOTLAND)

AND (CTWat = 0-997.00)

DV for CTWat 0..997.00

0..997.00

150.76 QBCTax.**DVASEW** (*)

APPLIES IF (IN SCOTLAND)

DV for CTSew 0..997.00

##

150.80	QBCTax.CT0 (*) APPLIES IF QBCTax.CTamt = 0 May I check, was the reason you paid no council tax because you were allowed: 100% council tax benefit
	a formal exemption from Council Tax? 2 NONE OF THESE 3
150.85	QBCTax.CTDisc (*) APPLIES IF (QBCTax.CTamt = missing) OR (QBCTax.CTInstal = 1 or 3) OR (QBCTax.CT0 = 1) OR (QBCTax.CTTime is not MISSING) Show prompt card D2 Were you allowed a status discount of 25% or 50% for any of the reasons shown on this card? Yes
	No2
150.90	QBCTax.CTDValue (*) APPLIES IF QBCTax.CTdisc = 1 May I check, were you allowed a 25% discount
150.95	QBCTax.CTRebate (*) APPLIES IF (QBCTax.CTdisc = 2 or missing) OR (QBCTax.CTDValue = 1 or 2) Was any benefit or rebate allowed in connection with your last council tax payment? Yes
150.100	QBCTax.CTRebAmt (*) APPLIES IF QBCTax.CTRebate = 1 How much was allowed? 0997.00
150.105	QBCTax.CTRebPer (*) APPLIES IF QBCTax.CTRebAmt = 0997.00 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
150.110 ##	QBCTax. DVCT2 (*) APPLIES IF QCOUNTAX.CTREBPER is not MISSING DV for CTRebAmt 0997.00

Private Pension Contributions

160.5	QPENSION.Filter (HHOLD_Filter01) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS In the 12 months since (date), have (any of) you paid any contributions for a private personal pension that you have taken out on your own behalf? Yes
TABLE:	<u>PENDET</u>
Subsection	n records details of up to 8 pensions Applies if QPENSION.Filter = 1
160.10	QPENSION.Num.Person (*) Pension (number) / Who pays for this policy? IF JOINT GIVE PRECEDENCE TO: (a) MALE (b) ELDER 114
160.15	Index variable: (PENDET_Polnum) Pension policy number 18
160.20	QPENSION.Num.PensAmt (*) Pension (number) / How much was your last contribution? 0.0199997.00
160.25	QPENSION.Num. Perc149d (*) APPLIES IF QPENSION.Num.PensAmt = 0.01-99997.00 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
160.30 ##	QPENSION.Num.DVPEN (PENDET_DVPEN) APPLIES IF QPENSION.Num.Perd149d is not MISSING DV for PensAmt 0.019997.00
160.35	QPENSION.Num.PensDatM (*) Pension (number) / When was the policy first taken out? Code month. 112
160.40	QPENSION.Num.PensDatY (*) Pension (number) / When was the policy first taken out ? Code year. 1920 2000

Private Pension Contributions

TABLE: PENDET

160.45	QPENSION.Num.PensChk (*) APPLIES IF (QPENSION.Filter = 1) AND (QBMORT.MortType = 3) Pension (number) / May I check, is this the same personal pension as the one covering your mortgage repayments? Yes
	No
160.50	QPENSION.Num.AnyMore (PENDET_AnyMore)
	Are there any more private personal pensions, on which (any of) you have paid contributions?
	Yes
	No
	Life Insurance
TABLE:	HHOLD1
170.5	QBLIFE.Filter (HHOLD_Filter02)
	APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS
	In the last 12 months since (date), have (any of) you made any payments on life, death or endowment policies, or on an annuity?
	Yes
TABLE :	LIFE
Subsection	n records details of up to 10 policies. Applies if QBLIFE.Filter = 1
170.10	QBLIFE.Num.Person (*)
	Policy (number)/Who pays for this policy ? (IF JOINT, GIVE PRECEDENCE TO: (a) MALE (b) ELDER) 114
170.15	Index variable: (LIFE_Polnum) Policy number 110

Life Insurance

TABLE: LIFE

170.20	QBLIFE.Num.Linstype (*) Policy (number) / What type of policy is this?
	Annuity
	Endowment (including endowment savings plan)
	Life (excluding fixed term) or death
	Fixed term life (including retirement policy, capital accumulation
	plan)
	Other
170.25	QBLIFE.Num.LinsOth (*)
	APPLIES IF QBLIFE.Num.LinsType = 5
	Policy (number) / What type of policy is this?
	(text field)
170.30	QBLIFE.Num.Linsstyr (*)
170.50	Policy (number) / In what year was this policy taken out? IF YEAR NOT
	KNOWN GIVE ESTIMATE
	1920 2000
	March 1983 or before1
	April 1983 or after
170.35	QBLIFE.Num.Linsamt (*)
	Policy (number) / How much was the last payment?
	0.0199997.00
170.40	ODI IEE Num Paga154E(*)
170.40	QBLIFE.Num. Perc154F (*) APPLIES IF QBLIFE.Num.Linsamt = 0.01-99997.00
	What period does this cover?
	SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
	SEL ALLENDIA A. STANDARD LERIOD CODES
170.45	QBLIFE.Num. DVLINS (*)
##	APPLIES IF QLIFE.DETAILS.Perc154f is not MISSING
	DV for Linsamt
	0.019997.00
170.50	QBLIFE.Num.AnyMore (LIFE_AnyMore)
	In the 12 months since (date), have (any of) you made any payments on any
	other life, death or endowment policies, or annuities?
	Yes
	No

Medical/ Other Insurances		
TABLE:	HHOLD1	
180.5	QBMEDINS.Filter (HHOLD_Filter03)	
	APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS	
	SHOW PROMPT CARD E1	
	In the 12 months since (date), have (any of) you made any payments on any	
	other insurance policies such as those on card E1?	
	EXCLUDE	
	insurance covering personal goods, vehicles, loan, holidays & travel.	
	Yes 1	
	No	
TABLE: N	<u>MEDINS</u>	
Subsection	records details of up to 12 policies. Applies if QBMEDINS.Filter = 1	
180.10	QBMEDINS.Num. Person (*)	
	APPLIES IF QBMEDINS.Filter = 1	
	Policy (number)/Who is responsible for making the payments on this policy?	
	IF JOINT, GIVE PRECEDENCE TO (a) MALE (b) ELDER	
	114	
180.15	Index variable (MEDINS_PolNum)	
	Policy number	
	112	
180.20	QBMEDINS.Num. Minstype (*)	
	What type of insurance policy is this?	
	Personal accident policies	
	Private medical insurance schemes (eg BUPA,HCS,PPA,PPP, WPA) 2	
-	Permanent health insurance (PHI) 3	
	Critical Illness cover	
	Friendly societies sickness insurance (eg Hospital Savings Association)5	
	Nursing home/Long-term care6	
	To provide an icome in hospital	
	Any other sickness insurance8	
	Unemployment/Redundancy policy not covering mortgage9	
	Credit card protection insurance 10	
	Animal insurance 11	

Page 51 Date revised: 3 May 2001

Private medical insurance schemes (eg BUPA,HCS,PPA,PPP, WPA).. Permanent health insurance

Credit card protection insurance, animal insurance)

insurance, nursing home/long term care, to provide an income while in hospital, unemployment/redundancy policy (not covering mortgage),

Medical/Other Insurances

TABLE: MEDINS

180.25	QBMEDINS.Num. MinsOth (*)
	APPLIES IF QMEDINS.Minstype = $\frac{10}{3}$
	What type of policy is this?
	(Text field)
180.30	QBMEDINS.Num.PolCo (*)
	APPLIES IF QMEDINS.Filter = 1
	What is the name of the insurance company?
180.35	QBMEDINS.Num. Minsamt (*)
	Policy (number) / How much was the last payment ?
	0.01 9997.00
180.40	QBMEDINS.Num. Perc164e (*)
	APPLIES IF QBMEDINS.MEDINS.Minsamt = 0.01 - 9997.00
	What period does this cover?
	SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
180.45	QBMEDINS.Num. DVMINS (*)
##	APPLIES IF QMEDINS.Perc164e is not MISSING
	DV for Minsamt
	0.019997.00
180.50	QBMEDINS.Num.AnyMore (MEDINS_AnyMore)
	Show prompt card E1
	Have (any of) you made any more payments on policies such as those shown card E1?
	Yes
	No2

Consumer Durables

190.5	Does your household have any of the following in (your part of) the accommodation?				
	APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS				
	INCLUDE ITEMS STORED UNDER REPAIR				
	QBCONDURQDURABLE.TVCol (*)				
	Colour TV <u>set</u>				
	One <u>only</u> 1				
	More than one Two or more				
	None				
190.10	QBCONDUR QDURABLE. TVbw (*)				
1,0110	Black and white TV				
	One only				
	More than one Two or more				
	None 3				
190.15	QBCONDUR <u>QDURABLE</u> . SatDish SatCab (*)				
	TV satellite/cable, <u>Digital</u> receivers				
	Yes Satellite				
	No <u>Cable</u>				
	Digital: terrestrial, cable or satellite3				
	None of these				
190.20	QBCONDUR QDURABLE.Video (*)				
190.20	Video recorder				
	Yes1				
	No				
	NO2				
190.25	QBCONDURQDURABLE.Freezer (*)				
	Deep Freezer or fridge freezer				
	Yes1				
	No				
100.20	ODGONDUR Friday (*)				
190.30	QBCONDUR.Fridge (*)				
	Separate refrigerator				
	Yes 1				
	No2				

Consumer Durables

190.35	QBCONDURQDURABLE. WashMach (*)Washing Machine IF COMBINED WASHING MACHINE AND TUMBLE DRIER CODE 1 FOR BOTH Yes
190.40	QBCONDURQDURABLE.Drier (*) IF COMBINED WASHING MACHINE AND TUMBLE DRIER CODE 1 FOR BOTHTumble Drier Yes
190.45	QDURABLE. DishWash (*)Dish Washer
190.50	QDURABLE.MicroWve (*)Microwave oven Yes
190.55	.QDURABLE. Telephone (*)Telephone Yes, fixed telephone

Consumer Durables

190.60	QBCONDUR.Mobile (*)
	Mobile phone
	EXCLUDE INSTALLED CAR PHONES
	Yes1
	No
190.65	QBCONDUR <u>ODURABLE</u> . CDPlayer (*)
	COMPACT DISC Player
	Yes1
	No2
190.70	QBCONDURQDURABLE.Computer (*)
	Home Computer
	Yes1
	No2
100.75	ORGONIDUDODUDA DUE L. 4N. 4 (*)
190.75	QBCONDURQDURABLE.InterNet (*)
	APPLIES IF COMPUTER = 1
	Are you connected to the internet?
	Does your household have access to the internet ?
	Yes1
	No
190.80	QDURABLE.Access(*)
	APPLIES IF INTERNET = 1
	How does your household access the internet at home?
	CODE ALL THAT APPLY
	Home Computer
	Digital Television
	Mobile Phone
	Games console
	Other
190.85	QDURABLE.WWWeb(*)
	$\underline{APPLIES\ IF\ INTERNET} = 1$
	May I just check, are you able to access the World Wide Web via your
	home internet connection ?
	Yes1
	No
	No

200.5	QTELEPH. TelP (*)
	APPLIES IF QBCONDURQDURABLE.Telephon = 4-2 and QBCONDUR.Mobile =
	2
	Do you pay anything towards a telephone you share with another household?
	Yes1
	No2
200.10	QTELEPH. TelFilt (*)
	APPLIES IF $QBCONDURQDURABLE$. Telephon = 1, 2 or 3 OR
	QBCONDUR.Mobile = 1
	The next questions are about telephone accounts paid by you (or other members
	of this household). May I first check, does your household pay for at least one
	telephone account or are all your phone bills paid direct by someone outside this
	household?
	EXCLUDE PAYMENTS INTO COIN BOXES, TELEPHONE CARDS, MOBILE
	PHONE TOP-UP AND PAY AS YOU GO CARDS
	HHld pays at least one account1
	Whole bill paid by someone else
	SPONTANEOUS- Does not pay for telephone use
TABLE: PH	<u>IONE</u>
Subsection r	records details of up to 5 telephone accounts.
Applies if Q'	TELEPH.Telp = 1 or QTELEPH.TelFilt = 1
11 02	. ~
200.15	QTELEPH.Num.Person (*)
	Who pays this account?
	114
200.20	Index variable: (Phone)
	Account number
	15
200.25	QTELEPH.Num. TelType (*)
	What type of phone service is this?
	BT/Mercury landline1
	Mobile phone2
	Cable phone3

TABLE: PHONE

200.30	QTELEPH.Num.Telehow (*) By which method do you pay? EXCLUDE MOBILE PHONE TOP-UP AND PAY AS YOU GO CARDS Account					
200.35	QTELEPH.Num. TeleHowO (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TeleHow = 3 How do you pay? (Text field)					
200.40	QTELEPH.Num. TelAcAmt (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TeleHow = 1 or 3 How much did you pay last time? 09997.00					
200.45	QTELEPH.Num.MKRC262 (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TeleHow = 1 or 3 (QTELEPH.TelAcAmt has been abated) Yes	1				
200.50	QTELEPH.Num. TelAcPer (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TelAcAmt = 09997.00 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES					
200.55	QTELEPH.Num. DVTELA (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.NumTelAcPer is not MISSING DV for TelAcAmt 09997.00					
200.60	QTELEPH.Num. TelBgAmt (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TeleHow = 2 How much did you pay last time? 09997.00					
200.65	QTELEPH.Num.MKRC263 (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TeleHow = 2 QTELEPH.TelBgAmt has been abated Yes	1				

TABLE: PHONE

200.70	QTELEPH.Num. TelBgPer (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TelBgAmt = 09997.00 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
200.75	QTELEPH.Num. DVTELB (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TelBgPer is not MISSING DV for TelBgAmt 09997.00
200.80	QTELEPH.Num.TelChAmt (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TeleHow = 2 How much was the CHARGE on your last advice? 09997.00
200.85	QTELEPH.Num.MKRC264 (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TeleHow = 2 QTELEPH.TelChAmt has been abated Yes
200.90	QTELEPH.Num.TelChPer (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TelChAmt = 09997.00 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
200.95	QTELEPH.Num. DVTELC (*) — APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TelChPer is not MISSING — (DV FOR QTELEPH.Num.TelChAmt) — 09997.00
200.100	QTELEPH.Num.TelOPay (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TeleHow = 1, 2 or 3 Did anyone outside the household, OTHER THAN YOUR EMPLOYER, give you the money for all
	No to both

Date revised: 3 May 2001

TABLE: PHONE

200.105	QTELEPH.Num. TelShAmt (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TelOPay = 2 How much was your share? 09997.00
200.110 ##	QTELEPH.Num.MKRC261A (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TelOPay = 2 QTELEPH.TelShAmt has been abated Yes
200.115	QTELEPH.Num. TelShPer (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TelShAmt = 09997.00 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
200.120	QTELEPH.Num. DVTELS (*) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TelShPer is not MISSING DV for TelShAmt 09997.00
200.125	QTELEPH.Num.AnyMore (PHONE_AnyMore) APPLIES IF QTELEPH.Num.TeleHow = 1, 2 or 3 Do (any of) you pay for any more telephone accounts? Yes

Date revised: 3 May 2001

Electricity Payments

TABLE:	HHOL	D2
---------------	------	----

210.5	QELECPAY.ElecPay (*) APPLIES TO HOH OR WIFE SHOW PROMPT CARD E2				
	By which of these methods do you pay for your electricity				
	INCLUDE a 'Slot' meter owned by landlord but				
	EXCLUDE meter with own key which should be coded as 'Other'				
	slot meter				
	account				
	Board Budgeting Scheme				
	electricity card, disc, token or electronic key				
	DSS pay the whole bill				
	DSS pay part of the bill				
	some other method				
	paid direct by someone outside the household (except DSS)				
	or by C.O.C.D. (N. Ireland only)?				
	No electricity supply				
210.10	QELECPAY.ElecPayO (*)				
	APPLIES IF $QELECPAY$. $ElecPay = 7$				
	How do you pay?				
	(text field)				
210.15	QELECPAY.ElecRebt (*) APPLIES IF QELECPAY.ElecPay = 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,9 (In the 3 months since (date)) (In connection with your last electricity bill or statement), have you received or been allowed any rebate, voucher or credit from your electricity company? INCLUDE OVERPAYMENT AND ANY OTHER REBATE Yes				
210.20	QELECPAY.ERbtAmt (*) APPLIES IF QELECPAY.ElecRebt = 1 How much was the last rebate before any deductions for hire purchase or credit sale? 0.01997.00				
210.25					
210.25	QELECPAY.ERbtPer (*)				
	APPLIES IF QELECPAY.ERbtAmt = 0.01997.00 What period does this cover?				
	SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES				
210.30	QELECPAY. DVERB (*)				
##	DV for ERbtAmt				
	09997.00				

Electricity Payments

210.35	QELECPAY. EAcAmt (*) APPLIES IF QELECPAY.ElecPay = 2 or 7 How much did you pay last time, excluding rental of appliances, hire purchase, loans or regular maintenance charges? IF LAST BILL IN CREDIT RECORD LAST ACTUAL PAYMENT MADE INCLUDE units consumed, standing charge, meter rent, installation & VAT 09997.00
210.40	QELECPAY.MKRC202 (*) APPLIES IF QELECPAY.ElecPay = 2 or 7 (QELECPAY.EAcAmt has been abated) Yes
210.45	QELECPAY. EAcPer (*) APPLIES IF QELECPAY.EAcAmt = 09997.00 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
210.50	QELECPAY.DVEAC (*) DV for EAcAmt 09997.00
210.55	QELECPAY. EBBSAmt (*) APPLIES IF QELECPAY.ElecPay = 3 or 9 How much did you pay last time? 09997.00
210.60	QELECPAY.MKRC300 (*) APPLIES IF QELECPAY.ElecPay = 3 or 9 (QELECPAY.EBBSAmt has been abated) Yes
210.65	QELECPAY. EBBSPer (*) APPLIES IF QELECPAY.EBBSAmt = 09997.00 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
210.70	QELECPAY. DVEBB (*) DV for EBBSAmt 09997.00

Electricity Payments

210.75	QELECPAY.EChgamt (*)
	APPLIES IF (QELECPAY.ElecPay = 3 or 9) Man Line to the language for the CHAPCE are recorded to the desirity bill are
	May I just check, how much was the CHARGE on your last electricity bill or
	statement?
	INTERVIEWER: Explain if necessary that the charge is the amount shown for units
	consumed and the standing charge and VAT, but excluding any amount for rental of
	appliances, hire purchase, loans or regular maintenance charges.
	INCLUDE meter rent & installation
	DO NOT DEDUCT ANY AMOUNT FOR REBATES
	09997.00
210.80	OELECPAY.MKRC201A (*)
##	
	APPLIES IF (QELECPAY.ElecPay = 3 or 9)
	(QELECPAY.EChgAmt has been abated)
	Yes
210.05	OFFICENCY FOLD (4)
210.85	QELECPAY.EChgPer (*)
	APPLIES IF QELECPAY.EChgAmt = 09997.00
	What period does this cover?
	SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
210.90	OELECPAY.DVECHG (*)
##	(DV FOR QELECPAY.EChgAmt)
	09997.00
210.05	OFFECDAY DOOR F (*)
210.95	QELECPAY.DSSElecF (*)
	APPLIES IF QELECPAY.ElecPay = 5 OR 6
	How much did DSS contribute to the last payment?
	0997.00
210.100	QELECPAY. DSSElecP (*)
	APPLIES IF $QELECPAY$. $ElecPay = 6$
	How much did you contribute towards your last payment?
	0997.00
210.110	OELECDAY DOOD (*)
210.110	QELECPAY.DSSPer (*)
	APPLIES IF QELECPAY.ElecPay = 5 or 6
	What period does this cover?
	SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
210.115	QELECPAY. DVDSSEF (*)
##	DV for DSSElecF
	0.9997.00
210 120	OFFI FOR A V. DVIDGGED (4)
210.120	QELECPAY. DVDSSEP (*)
##	DV for DSSElecP
	09997.00

Gas Payments

\mathbf{T}	ABL	E:	HH	<u>OI</u>	<u>LD2</u>

220.5	QGASPAY.GasSupp (*) APPLIES TO HOH OR WIFE Do you have gas supplied to your (part of this) house/flat? Yes
220.10	QGASPAY.GasPay (*) APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GasSupp = 1 SHOW PROMPT CARD E3
	By which of these methods do you pay? INCLUDE a 'Slot' meter owned by landlord but EXCLUDE meter with own key which should be coded as 'Other' slot meter
220.15	QGASPAY.GasPayO (*) APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GasPay = 7 How do you pay? (text field)
220.20	QGASPAY.GasRebt (*) APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GasPay = 1 In the 3 months since (date), have you received a rebate? Yes
220.25	QGASPAY. GRbtAmt (*) APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GasRebt = 1 How much was the last rebate before any deductions for hire purchase or credit sale? 0.019997.00
220.30	QGASPAY. GRbtPer (*) APPLIES IF QSERVICE.GRbtAmt = 09997.00 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
220.35	QGASPAY. DVGRB (*) APPLIES IF QSERVICE.GRbtPer is not MISSING DV for GRbtAmt 0.9997.00

Gas Payments

220.40	QGASPAY.GAcAmt (*) APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GasPay = 2 or 7 How much did you pay last time, excluding rental of appliances, hire purchase, loans or regular maintenance charges? INCLUDE units consumed, standing charge, meter rent, installation & VAT 09997.00
220.45 ##	QGASPAY.MKRC192 (*) APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GasPay = 2 or 7 (QSERVICE.GAcAmt has been abated) Yes
220.50	QGASPAY. GAcPer (*) APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GAcAmt = 09997.00 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
220.55	QGASPAY. DVGAC (*) APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GAcPer is not MISSING DV for GAcAmt 09997.00
220.60	QGASPAY. GBBSAmt (*) APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GasPay = 3 How much did you pay last time? 09997.00
220.65 ##	QGASPAY.MKRC190 (*) APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GasPay = 3 (QGASPAY.GBBSAmt has been abated) Yes
220.70	QGASPAY. GBBSPer (*) APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GBBSAmt = 09997.00 What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
220.75 ##	QGASPAY. DVGBB (*) APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GBBSPer is not MISSING DV for GBBSAmt 09997.00

Gas Payments

220.80	QGASPAY. GChgAmt (*) APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GasPay = 3
	How much was the CHARGE on your last advice, excluding rental of
	appliances, hire purchase, loans or regular maintenance charges?
	INCLUDE units consumed, standing charge, meter rent, installation and VAT
	09997.00
220.85	——————————————————————————————————————
##	APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GasPay = 3
	(QGASPAY.GChgAmt has been abated)
	Yes1
220.90	QGASPAY.GChgPer (*)
	APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GChgAmt = 09997.00
	What period does this cover?
-	SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
220.95	——QGASPAY. DVGCH (*)
##	APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GChgPer is not MISSING
-	(DV FOR QGASPAY.GChgAmt)
	09997.00
220.100	QGASPAY. DSSGasF (*)
	APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GasPay = 5 or 6
	How much did DSS contribute to the last payment? 0.00997.00
220.105	QGASPAY. DSSGasP (*)
	$APPLIES\ IF\ QGASPAY.GasPay = 6$
	How much did you contribute to the last payment? 0.00997.00
220.110	QGASPAY. DSPerc (*)
	APPLIES IF QGASPAY.GasPay = 5 or 6
	What period does this cover?
	SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
220.115	QGASPAY. DVDSSGF (*)
##	DV for DSSGasF
	09997.00
220.120	QGASPAY. DVDSSGP (*)
##	DV for DSSGasP
	09997.00

Central Heating

230.5	QBCHeat.CentH (*) APPLIES TO HOH OR WIFE	
	Do you have central heating, including stora	age heaters, in this accommodation?
	Yes	1
	No	2
230.10	QBCHeat. CHFuel (*)	
230.10	APPLIES IF QBCHeat.CentH = 1	
	What fuel does it use?	
	Electricity	1
	Mains Gas	2
	Solid fuel	3
	Oil	4
	Solid fuel & oil	5
	Bottled (Tanked) Gas	6
	Other	7
230.15	ODCHast OilDay (*)	
230.13	QBCHeat. OilBuy (*) APPLIES IF QBCHeat.CHFuel = 4 or 5	
	Have you purchased any oil for the central	heating in the last 3 months since
	(date)?	neating in the last 3 months since
		1
	110	
230.20	QBCHeat.OilAmt (*).	
	$APPLIES\ IF\ QBCHeat.OilBuy=1$	
	What was the total expenditure on oil in the	e last 3 months since (date)?
	0.019997.00	
230.25	QBCHeat. DVOIL (*)	
##	APPLIES IF QBCHeat.OilBuy = 09997.00	
	DV for OilAmt	0.019997.00
	_ , ,	
230.30	QBCHeat. BGasBuy (*)	
	$APPLIES\ IF\ QBCHeat.CHFuel=6$	
	Have you purchased any bottled (tanked) g	as for the central heating in the last
	3 months since (date)?	
		1
	No	2
230.35	QBCHeat. BGasAmt (*)	
230.33	APPLIES IF QBCheat.BGasBuy= 1	
	What was the total expenditure on bottled g	ras in the last 3 months since (date)?
	0.019997.00	as in the last 5 months since (date).
230.40	QBCHeat. DVBGas (*)	
##	$APPLIES\ IF\ QBCHeat.BGasBuy=1$	
	DV for BgasAmt	09997.00

TV, video, satellite rental and subscription

IABLE: HHULDZ	
240.5	QBTV.Filter (HHOLD_Filter04)
210.5	APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS
	SHOW PROMPT CARD F1
	Do (any of) you make any of the rental or subscription payments shown on card
	F1 in connection with a TV, Video recorder, satellite channels or cable services?
	EXCLUDE ONE-OFF INSTALLATION CHARGES
	Yes1
	No2
TABLE :	<u>TV</u>
	n records details of up to 4 rentals or subscription payments. QBTV.Filter = 1
• 40 40	
240.10	QBTV.Num.Person (*)
	Rental (number) /Who pays the rental?
	114
240.15	QBTV.Num.TVNum (TV_Num)
240.13	Rental number
	14
240.20	QBTV.Num. TVType (*)
	What does your payment cover?
	Hire of a TV, video, satellite subscription only1
	Hire of a video recorder only2
	Hire of a TV set and a video recorder
	Hire of a TV set and subscription to satellite channels
	Hire of a TV set, Video and subscription to satellite channels5
	Subscription to satellite channels only62
	Cable TV including telephone
	Cable TV not including telephone84
240.25	QBTV.Num. TVMeth (*)
240.23	Do you pay the rental by
	regular payments to a rental company
	or by slot meter?
	22 Oy 0.00 2
240.30	QBTV.Num. TVPayAmt (*)
	APPLIES IF QBTV.Num.TVMeth = 1
	Rental (number) / How much did you pay last time?
	EXCLUDE INSTALLATION CHARGES FOR SATELLITE DISH OR CABLE
	0.01997.00

TV, video, satellite rental and subscription

TA	BI	E:	TV

240.35	QBTV.Num. TVPayPer (*) APPLIES IF QBTV.Num.TVPayAmt = Response Rental (number) What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
240.40	QBTV.Num. DVTV (*) APPLIES IF QBTV.Num.TVPayPer is not MISSING DV for TVPayAmt 09997.00
240.45	QBTV.Num.AnyMore (TV_AnyMore) Do any of you make any more rental or subscription payments for any more of the things on card F1? Yes No

TV Licences

TABLE: HHOLD2

250.5	OBTV.TVLice (*)
230.3	APPLIES TO HOH OR WIFE
	How much have you paid for a TV licence in the last 12 months since (date)?
-	UP TO MARCH 1999: COLOUR TV: £97.50, BLACK AND WHITE £32.50;
	FROM 1 ST -APRIL 1999: COLOUR TV: £101.50, BLACK AND WHITE £33.50.
	(RESPONDENTS MAY PAY MORE OR LESS IN CERTAIN
	CIRCUMSTANCES)
	How much was your last TV licence payment?
	APPLIES IF QDURABLE.TVCOL = 1.2 OR QDURABLE.TVBW = 1.2
	IF RESPONDENT HAS NO TV AND HAS NOT ENTERED ANY PAYMENTS
	ENTER 0. UP TO 1st APRIL 2000; ANNUAL COLOUR TV: £101.50, B/W:
	£33.50 RESPONDENTS MAY PAY MORE OR LESS IN CERTAIN
	CIRCUMSTANCES.
•	0997.00
250.10	QBTV. DVTVL (*)
##	APPLIES IF QBTV.TVLice = 0997.00
	DV for TVLice
	0 997.00

Owned and leased vehicles

TABLE:	VEHICL	Æ
--------	--------	---

260.5	QTVEH1.Filter1 (*) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS At any time in the last 12 months since (date), have (any of) you OWNED OR PRIVATELY LEASED any motor vehicles? Please remember to include any vehicles that you have sold. INCLUDE CARS BEING BOUGHT THROUGH MOTABILITY ON HIRE PURCHASE; EXCLUDE SHORT-TERM HIRE AND CARS HIRED (I.E. NOT BEING BOUGHT) THROUGH MOTABILITY; EXCLUDE VEHICLES BOUGHT OR SOLD AS PART OF A BUSINESS Yes
	110
TABLE:	VOWNED
Section re	cords details of up to 12 vehicles. Applies if QTVeh1.Filter1 = 1
260.15	QTVEH1.Num.Person (*) Who owns/owned this vehicle? 114
260.20	QTVEH1.Num.VehNum (VOWNED_Vehnum) Number of vehicle 112
260.25	QTVEH1.Num.Vehtype (VOWNED_Vehtype) Is/was it a car INCLUDES MINIBUSES, MOTOR CARAVANS, PEOPLE CARRIERS AND 4-WHEEL DRIVE PASSENGER VEHICLES

Owned and leased vehicles

TABLE: VOWNED

260.30	QTVEH1.Num.VehTypeO (VOWNED_VehTypeO) APPLIES IF QTVEH1.Num.VehType = 4
	May I check, was it an
	invalid tricycle/other vehicle for invalid use1
	a heavy van
	or some other type of vehicle?3
260.35	QTVEH1.Num.RoadTax (VOWNED_RoadTax) Have you paid any road tax in the last 12 months since (date) for the? Yes
	No
260.40	QTVEH1.Num. RTAmt (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH1.Num.RoadTax = 1 How much have you paid? 0997
260.45 ##	QTVEH1.Num.MKRC208 (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH1.Num.RoadTax = 1 (RTAmt has been abated) Yes
260.50 ##	QTVEH1.Num. DVRT1 (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH1.Num.RoadTax = 1 DV for VOWNED_RoadTax 0997.00
260.55	QTVEH1.Num.CarIns (VOWNED_CarIns) Have you paid any vehicle insurance in the last 12 months since (date) for the? Yes
260.60	QTVEH1.Num. CIAmt (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH1.Num.CarIns = 1 How much have you paid? 09997
260.65	QTVEH1.Num.MKRC211 (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH1.Num.CarIns = 1 (QTVEH1.Num.CIAmt has been abated) Yes
260.70 ##	QTVEH1.Num. DVCIA (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH1.Num.CarIns = 1 DV for CIAmt 09997.00

Owned and leased vehicles

TABLE: VOWNED

260.75	QTVEH1.Num.Own (*) Is the privately owned or privately leased at present?	
	Privately owned at present	
	Privately leased at present	
	Does not own or lease at present	3
260.80	QTVEH1.Num. Petrol (*) APPLIES IF (QTVEH1.Num.Own = 1 or 2) AND (QTVEH1.Num.Vehtype = 1 or Does the run on petrol or diesel?	
	Petrol Diesel	
260.85	QTVEH1.Num.LAmt (*) APPLIES IF (QTVEH1.Num.Own = 2) AND (QTVEH1.Num.Vehtype = 1) How much was your last car leasing payment? 09997	
260.90 ##	QTVEH1.Num. MKRCLEA (*) APPLIES IF (QTVEH1.Num.Own=2)AND (QTVEH1.Num.Vehtype = 1) Lease has been abated? Yes	(1)
260.95	QTVEH1.Num. LPerc (*) APPLIES IF (QTVEH1.Num.Own=2)AND (QTVEH1.Num.Vehtype = 1) What period does this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES	
260.100 ##	QTVEH1.Num. DVVLA (*) APPLIES IF (QTVEH1.Num.Own=2) AND (QTVEH1.Num.Vehtype = 1) DV for LAmt 09997.00	
260.105	QTVEH1.Num.PetPriv (VOWNED_PetPriv) APPLIES IF (QTVEH1.Num.Own = 1 or 2) AND (QTVEH1.Num.Vehtype = 1) Does an employer pay for any of the petrol for your private motoring in this Yes No	(1)
260.110	QTVEH1.Num.AnyMore (VOWNED_AnyMore) Have (any of) you owned or leased any other motor vehicles at any time in months since (date)? Yes	1

Vehicles bought

TABLE: VEHICLE

270.5	QTVEH2.Filter2 (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH1.Filter1 = 1 In the last 12 months since, have (any of) you bought any of the vehicles you have mentioned with cash, credit card or with a loan from a friend or relative? EXCLUDE VEHICLES BOUGHT WITH A FORMAL LOAN OR BY HIRE PURCHASE. EXCLUDE VEHICLES BOUGHT AS PART OF A BUSINESS Yes
TABLE :	<u>VBOUGHT</u>
Section re	cords details of up to 12 vehicles. Applies if QTVEH2.Filter2 = 1
270.15	QTVEH2.Num.Person (*) Who paid for this vehicle? 114
270.20	QTVEH2.Num.VehNum (VBOUGHT_VehNum) Vehicle number 112
270.25	QTVEH2.Num.VehType (VBOUGHT_VehType) Is/was it a car INCLUDES MINIBUSES, MOTOR CARAVANS, PEOPLE CARRIERS AND 4-WHEEL DRIVE PASSENGER VEHICLES
270.30	QTVEH2.Num.VehTypeO (VBOUGHT_VehTypeO) APPLIES IF QTVEH2.Num.VehType = 4 May I check, was it an invalid tricycle/other vehicle for invalid use
270.35	QTVEH2.Num. PayMeth (*) Did you pay by credit card

Vehicles bought

TABLE: VBOUGHT

270.40	QTVEH2.Num.NoCarp (*) Was it new or second-hand? New
	Second-hand
270.45	QTVEH2.Num.CarpAmt (*) How much was the cash price of the (vehicle) including any part exchange or trade-in? 099997
270.50 ##	QTVEH2.Num.MKRC230 (*) (QTVEH2.Num.Carpamt has been abated) Yes
270.51 ##	QTVEH2.Num. DVCARP (*) DV for CarpAmt 099997.00
270.55	QTVEH2.Num.Carptins (*) Was road tax included in the cash price of £(amount)? Yes
270.60	QTVEH2.Num.CpcTaxAm (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH2.Num.Carptins = 1 How much was included for road tax? 0997
270.65 ##	QTVEH2.Num.MKRC232 (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH2.Num.Carptins = 1 (CpcTaxam has been abated) Yes
270.70 ##	QTVEH2.Num. DVCPC (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH2.Num.Carptins = 1 DV for CpcTaxAm 09997.00
270.75	QTVEH2.Num.CPamt (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH2.Num.Filter2 = 1 Was vehicle insurance included in the cash price of (amount)? Yes

Vehicles bought

TABLE: VBOUGHT

270.80	QTVEH2.Num. CPinsAmt (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH2.Num.CPamt = 1 How much was included for vehicle insurance? 09997
270.85	QTVEH2.Num.MKRC234 (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH2.Num.CPAmt = 1 QTVEH2.Num.CPInsAmt has been abated Yes
270.90	QTVEH2.Num. DVCPA (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH2.Num.CPamt = 1 DV for CPInsAmt 09997.00
270.95	QTVEH2.Num.CPpartex (*) Was anything allowed for part exchange or trade-in? Yes
270.100	QTVEH2.Num. CPparAmt (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH2.Num.CPpartex = 1 How much was allowed? 099997
270.105 ##	QTVEH2.Num. MKRC235 (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH2.Num.CPpartex = 1 QTVEH2.Num.CPparamt has been abated Yes
270.106 ##	QTVEH2.Num. DVCPPAR (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH2.Num.CPpartex = 1 DV for CPparAmt 0.99997.00
270.110	QTVEH2.Num.AnyMore (VBOUGHT_AnyMore) Have (any of) you bought any more of the vehicles mentioned, in the 12 months since (date)? Yes

Vehicles sold

TABLE:	<u>VEHICLE</u>
280.5	QTVEH3.Filter3 (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH1.Filter1 = 1 In the 12 months since (date), have (any of) you sold any of the vehicles you have mentioned, excluding trade-in or part exchange? EXCLUDE VEHICLES SOLD AS PART OF BUSINESS Yes
TABLE :	<u>VSOLD</u>
Section re	cords details of up to 12 vehicles. Applies if QTVEH3.Filter3 = 1
280.15	QTVEH3.Num.Person (*) Who sold this vehicle? 114
280.20	QTVEH3.Num.VehNum (VSOLD_VehNum) Vehicle number 112
280.25	QTVEH3.Num.VehType (VSOLD_VehType) Is/was it a car INCLUDES MINIBUSES, MOTOR CARAVANS, PEOPLE CARRIERS AND 4-WHEEL DRIVE PASSENGER VEHICLES
280.30	QTVEH3.Num.VehTypeO (VSOLD_VehTypeO) APPLIES IF QTVEH3.Num.Vehtype = 4 May I check, was it an invalid tricycle/other vehicle for invalid use
280.35	QTVEH3.Num.HowMuch (VSOLD_Howmuch) How much did you receive? 099997

Vehicles sold

TABLE:	VSOI	D
IADLE.	1 DOL	-

280.40 ##	QTVEH3.Num.MKRC239 (*) (QTVEH3.Num.Howmuch has been abated)	
	Yes	1
280.45	QTVEH3.Num. DVHOW (*)	
##	DV for VSOLD_HowMuch 099997.00	
280.50	QTVEH3.Num.AnyMore (VSOLD_AnyMore)	
	Have (any of) you sold any more vehicles in the 12 months since (date)?	
	Yes	1
	No	2

TABLE:	TABLE: VEHICLE	
290.5	QTVEH4.Filter4 (*) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS At any time in the 12 months since (date), have (any of) you had CONTINUOUS USE of any (other) motor vehicle that you do/did not own, such as a company car? INCLUDE MOTABILITY - HIRE EXCLUDE MOTABILITY - BUYING ON H.P. Yes	
TABLE:	<u>VUSED</u>	
Section re	cords details of up to 8 vehicles. Applies if QTVEH4.Filter4 = 1	
290.15	QTVEH4.Num.Person (*) Who has/had continuous use of this vehicle? 114	
290.20	QTVEH4.Num.VehNum (VUSED_VehNum) Vehicle number 18	
290.25	QTVEH4.Num.VehType (VUSED_Vehtype) Is/was it a car INCLUDES MINIBUSES, MOTOR CARAVANS, PEOPLE CARRIERS AND 4-WHEEL DRIVE PASSENGER VEHICLES	
290.30	QTVEH4.Num.VehTypeO (VUSED_VehTypeO) APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.VehType = 4 May I check, was it an invalid tricycle/other vehicle for invalid use	
290.31	QTVEH4.Num.Vantype (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.Vehtype = 2 {light van} May I check, is this vehicle a jeep or a landrover? Yes	

290.32	QTVEH4.Num.VanGoods (*)	
	APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.Vantype = 1	
	Is the jeep or landrover designed for carrying goods?	
	Yes	
	No	2
290.35	QTVEH4.Num. RoadT1 (*)	
	Have you paid any road tax in the 12 months since (date) for the?	
	Yes	1
	No	2
290.40	QTVEH4.Num.RoadTax (VUSED_RoadTax) APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.RoadT1 = 1	
	How much have you paid?	
	0997	
290.45	OTVEH4.Num. MKRC219 (*)	
##	APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.RoadT1 = 1	
	(QTVEH4.Num.Roadtax has been abated)	
	Yes	1
290.50	QTVEH4.Num. DVCRT (*)	
##	APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.RoadT1 = 1	
	DV for VUSED RoadTax	
	09997.00	
##	DV for VUSED_RoadTax	

290.55	QTVEH4.Num. CINamt (*)
	Have you paid any vehicle insurance in the 12 months since (date) for the?
	Yes 1
	No
290.60	QTVEH4.Num.Carins (VUSED Carins)
	APPLIES IF OVEH4.OTVused.CINamt = 1
	How much have you paid?
	09997
290.65	OTVEH4.Num. MKRC222 (*)
##	APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.CINamt = 1
	(QTVEH4.Num.CINAmt has been abated)
	Yes(1)
290.70	OTVEH4.Num. DVCIN (*)
##	APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.CINamt = 1
	DV for VUSED_Carins
	09997.00

290.75	QTVEH4.Num.Occont (*) Do you have continuous use of the AT PRESENT? Yes
290.80	QTVEH4.Num.CLea (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.Occont = 1 Do you yourself make any leasing payments for the, including any amounts deducted from your salary? INCLUDE HIRE PAYMENTS TO MOTABILITY. EXCLUDE PAYMENTS MADE BY COMPANY. Yes
290.85	QTVEH4.Num.CLeaAmt (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.CLea = 1 How much was your last leasing/hire payment? 09997
290.90	QTVEH4.Num. MKRCCLea (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.CLea = 1 (CLEAAMT has been abated) Yes
290.95	QTVEH4.Num. PercCLea (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.Clea = 1 What period did this cover? SEE APPENDIX A STANDARD PERIOD CODES
290.100	QTVEH4.Num. DVCLea (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.Clea = 1 DV for CLeaAmt 009997.00
290.105	QTVEH4.Num.Carprov (*) APPLIES IF (QTVEH4.Num.VehType = 1 or 2) AND (QTVEH4.Num.Occont = 1) Is theprovided for your continuous use by your employer or spouse's employer
290.110	QTVEH4.Num.OthPers (*) APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.Carprov = 2 Who provides thefor your continuous use? (text field)

290.115	QTVEH4.Num. Fueltype (*)	
	APPLIES IF $QTVEH4.Num.Carprov = 1$	
	Does the run on	
	petrol (
	or diesel?(2)
290.120	QTVEH4.Num. ListPr (*)	
	APPLIES IF ((QTVEH4.Num.Vehtype = 1 CAR) OR (QTVEH4.Num.VanGoods = 2	?))
	AND(QTVEH4.Num.Occont = 1) AND(QTVEH4.Num.CarProv = 1)	
	What was the manufacturer's list price of the vehicle when new, to the neare	est
	£1,000?	
	199997	
290.125	QTVEH4.Num. Band (*)	
	APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.ListPr is DON'T KNOW	
	SHOW PROMPT CARD F2	
	Could you tell me in which of these bands was the list price of the vehicle who	en
	new?	
	Up to £10,000	1
	£10,001 to £13,000	
	£13,001 to £16,000	
	£16,001 to £19,000	
	£19,001 to £22,000	
	£22,001 to £25,000	
	£25,001 to £30,000	
	£30.001 to £40.000	
	£40,001 and over	.9
290.130	QTVEH4.Num. Model (*)	
	APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.Band=DK	
	Could you tell me the make, model and engine size of the vehicle?	
	(text field)	
290.135	QTVEH4.Num. Reglet (*)	
	APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.Band=DK	
	Please give the registration letter	
	\\Y \	.1
	<u> </u>	.2
	<u>Ŧ_W</u>	3
	<u>\$_V</u>	4
	<u>R_T</u>	5
	P <u>S</u>	6
	<u>N_R</u>	7
	<u>HP</u>	8
	Other registration letter	.9

290.140	QTVEH4.Num. Otherreg (*)	
	APPLIES IF QTVEH4.Num.Reglet= 9	
	Please give the registration letter (text field)	
290.145	QTVEH4.Num.PetPriv (VUSED_PetPriv)	
	$APPLIES\ IF\ (\ QTVEH4.Num.Vehtype=1\)\ AND\ (\ QTVEH4.Num.Och)$	ccont = 1)
	Does an employer pay for any of the (fuel type) for your privat vehicle?	e motoring in this
	Yes	1
	No	
290.150	QTVEH4.Num.AnyMore (VUSED_AnyMore)	
	Have (any of) you had CONTINUOUS USE of any other motor months since (date)?	
	Yes	1
	No	

Road tax refunds

TABLE: HHOLD2

300.5	QROADTAX.Filter (HHOLD_Filter05) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS
	Have (any of) you received any refund(s) of road tax in the 12 months since (date)?
	Yes
TABLE:	<u>RTDET</u>
Section re	cords details of up to 5 road tax refunds. Applies if QROADTAX.Filter = 1
300.10	QRoadTax.Num. Person (*) Refund (number) /Who received the refund(s)? 114
300.15	QRoadTax.Num.RefNum (RTDET_RefNum) Refund (number) 15
300.20	QRoadTax.Num. RefAm (*) Refund (number) /How much was the refund? 1997
300.25 ##	QRoadTax.Num.MKRC242 (*) (QRoadTax.Num.RefAm has been abated) Yes
300.30 ##	QRoadTax.Num. DVREFA (*) DV for RefAm 0997.00
300.35	QRoadTax.Num.AnyMore (RTDET_AnyMore) Have (any of) you received any further refunds of road tax in the 12 months since (date)? Yes
	No2

Vehicle servicing			
TABLE:	TABLE: HHOLD2		
310.5	QVMaint.FiltSr (*) APPLIES IF (QTVEH1.Filter1 = 1) OR (QTVEH4.Filter4 = 1) Have (any of you) paid for a service for any of the vehicles that you have mentioned in the 3 months since (date)? Take respondent's definition of a service. Yes		
TABLE:	<u>SERV</u>		
	cords details of up to 3 vehicle services. QVMaint. FiltSr = 1		
310.20	QVMaint.Num.Person (*) Who paid for this service? 114		
310.25 ##	QVMaint.Num.VehNum (SERV_VehNum) Service number 13		
310.30	QVMaint.Num.VehSrv (*) Is/was it a car INCLUDES MINIBUSES, MOTOR CARAVANS, PEOPLE CARRIERS AND 4-WHEEL DRIVE PASSENGER VEHICLES		
310.35	QVMaint.Num.ServPy (*) How much did the service cost, including any spare parts? 19997		

310.40

##

Yes......1

QVMaint.Num.**MKRCSer** (*) Has ServPy been abated?

Vehicle servicing

TABLE: SERV

310.45 ##	QVMAINT.NUM. DVVSER (*) DV for ServPy 09997.00	
310.50	QVMaint.Num.MOT (*) Did the (amount) include an MOT test fee?	
	Yes	2
310.55	QVMaint.Num.SVMore (*) Have (any of) you paid for a service on any other vehicles in the 3 months since (date)?	1
	Yes No	1 2

Other work on vehicles

TABLE: HHOLD2

320.5	QBVOthW.OthWk (*) (QTVEH1.Filter1 = 1) OR (QTVEH4.Filter4 = 1) In the 3 months since (date) have any of you paid for any (other) work on any of the vehicles that you own, excluding any work done at a regular service or covered by an insurance claim? Include accident and windscreen repairs, breakdown recovery costs and valeting. Exclude parts fitted and bought by respondent. Yes
TABLE :	<u>отнw</u>
	cords details of up to 3 other items of work on vehicles. QTVOthW.OthWk = 1.
320.15	QTVOthW.Num.Person (*) Who owns this vehicle? 114
320.20	QTVOthW.Num.VehNum (OTHW_VehNum) Vehicle number 13
320.25	QTVOthW.Num.Vehtype (OTHW_VehType) Is/was it a car INCLUDES MINIBUSES, MOTOR CARAVANS, PEOPLE CARRIERS AND 4-WHEEL DRIVE PASSENGER VEHICLES
320.30	QTVOthW.Num.Wktot (*) How much have you paid for this other work in the last 3 months, since (date)? 0.9997

TABLE: OTHW

320.35	QTVOthW.Num.MKRCWK (*)	
##	WkTot should be abated?	
	Yes	1
320.40	QTVOthW.Num. DVSTOT (*)	
##	DV for WkTot	
	09997.00	
320.45	QTVOthW.Num. OMore (*)	
	Have (any of) you paid for any work on any of your other vehicles in the 3 mont	hs
	since (date)?	
	Yes	1
	No	2

Season tickets

TABLE:	HHOL	D_2
--------	------	-------

330.3	APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS Do (any of) you (or your children) have a weekly or season ticket for travelling? EXCLUDE payments for state school bus or train passes, OAP concessionary fare passes & railcards Yes
TABLE:	<u>SEASON</u>
Section re	cords details of up to 4 season tickets. Applies if QBSEASON.Filter -= 1.
330.10	QBSEASON.Num. Person (*) Ticket (number) /Who paid for this ticket? 114
330.15	QBSEASON.Num. TktNum (*) Ticket (number) 14
330.20	QBSEASON.Num.SeasType (*) Ticket (number) /Mode of transport e.g. rail only, bus only, rail/bus/tube combined? (text field)
330.25	QBSEASON.Num.PABSEAS (SEASON_PABSEAS0 PABSEAS1) (EXPENDITURE CODE for QBSEASON.SeasType) codes as for diary
330.30	QBSEASON.Num.SeasVal (*) Ticket (number) How much did you pay for it? 0.019997.00
330.35	QBSEASON.Num. MKRC245D (*) (QBSEASON.Num. SeasVal has been abated) Yes

TABLE: SEASON

330.40	QBSEASON.Num. SeasPer (*)
	APPLIES IF QBSEASON.SeasVal = 0.019997.00
	Ticket (number) What period did this cover?
	SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODE
330.45	QBSEASON.Num. DVSEA (*)
##	APPLIES IF $QBSEASON.SeasVal = 0.019997.00$
	DV for SeasVal
	09997.00
330.50	QBSEASON.Num.AnyMore (SEASON_AnyMore)
	Have (any of) you bought any more current weekly or season tickets for any form
	of transport including any for a child?
	Yes1
	No2

Credit cards

	HHOLD2	
340.5	QCREDIT.CreditCd (*)	
	APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS	<u>S</u>
		T have a credit card, charge card, shop card or store
		est can be charged or on which an annual standing
	charge is made?	
	No	
340.10	QCREDIT.Annchg (*)	
	APPLIES IF QCREDIT.Credi	tCd = 1
		mual standing charge for any of these cards in the 12
	months since (date)?	
Section rec	cords details of up to 5 credit cards	s . Applies if QCREDIT.AnnChg = 1.
TABLE: Section rec 340.15	cords details of up to 5 credit cards OCREDIT.Num.Person (*)	s . Applies if QCREDIT.AnnChg = 1. the annual standing charge for this card?
Section rec	OCREDIT.Num.Person (*) Card (number)/Who paid 1 14	the annual standing charge for this card?
Section rec	OCREDIT.Num.Person (*) Card (number) /Who paid 1 14 QCREDIT.Paycard	the annual standing charge for this card? (Question added from October 2000)
Section rec	OCREDIT.Num.Person (*) Card (number) /Who paid 1 14 QCREDIT.Paycard	the annual standing charge for this card?
Section rec	OCREDIT.Num.Person (*) Card (number)/Who paid 1 14 OCREDIT.Paycard Have (any of) you paid a creemonth?	(Question added from October 2000) dit/charge/shop/store card account during the last
Section rec	OCREDIT.Num.Person (*) Card (number) /Who paid 1 14 OCREDIT.Paycard Have (any of) you paid a cremonth? Yes	(Question added from October 2000) dit/charge/shop/store card account during the last
340.15 340.16	OCREDIT.Num.Person (*) Card (number) /Who paid 1 14 OCREDIT.Paycard Have (any of) you paid a cremonth? Yes	(Question added from October 2000) dit/charge/shop/store card account during the last
340.15 340.16	OCREDIT.Num.Person (*) Card (number) /Who paid 1 14 OCREDIT.Paycard Have (any of) you paid a cremonth? Yes	(Question added from October 2000) dit/charge/shop/store card account during the last
Section rec	OCREDIT.Num.Person (*) Card (number) /Who paid 1 14 QCREDIT.Paycard Have (any of) you paid a cremonth? Yes	(Question added from October 2000) dit/charge/shop/store card account during the last
340.15 340.16	QCREDIT.Num.Person (*) Card (number) /Who paid 1 14 QCREDIT.Paycard Have (any of) you paid a cremonth? Yes	(Question added from October 2000) dit/charge/shop/store card account during the last
340.15 340.16	QCREDIT.Num.Person (*) Card (number)/Who paid 1 14 QCREDIT.Paycard Have (any of) you paid a cremonth? Yes	(Question added from October 2000) dit/charge/shop/store card account during the last (Question added from October 2000) (Question added from October 2000)
340.15 340.16	QCREDIT.Num.Person (*) Card (number)/Who paid 1 14 QCREDIT.Paycard Have (any of) you paid a cremonth? Yes	(Question added from October 2000) dit/charge/shop/store card account during the last (Question added from October 2000) (Question added from October 2000)

TABLE: CC (continued)	
340.25	QCREDIT.Num.ChgAmt (*)
	Card (number)/How much have you paid in total in the last 12 months since
	(date)
	1997
340.30	QCREDIT.Num. DVChg (*)
##	DV for ChgAmt
	0 997.00
340.35	QCREDIT.Num.CardBrnd (*)
	APPLIES IF OCREDITC.ChgAmt = DON'T KNOW
	Card (number)/What is the name of the card?
	(Text field)
340.40	QCREDIT.Num.AnyMore (CC AnyMore)
	Have (any of) you paid an annual standing charge for any more of these
	cards in the 12 months since (date)?
	Yes1
	No2
340.45	
340.50	OCREDIT.Num.Person (*) Card (number) /Who paid the annual standing charge for this card? 1 14
340.55	OCREDIT.IntAmt How much interest was shown? (Not total account payment) 0.01997.00
340.60	OCREDIT.DVINT(*) DV for IntAmt 0997.00
340.65	QCREDIT.CCInt_Anymore Have you paid any more of these card accounts on which interest was shown in the last month?
	Yes1
	No2

Date revised: 3 May 2001

Formal loans

|--|

330.3	APPLIES TO ALL	
	SHOW PROMPT CARD G1 Are (any of) you AT PRESENT making regular payments to any organisations shown on this card? Yes	
	No	2
TABLE: I	LOANDEA	
Section rec	cords details of up to 8 loans. Applies if QLOANSA.Filter = 1.	
350.10	QLOANSA.Num.Org (LOANDEA_Org) Loan (number) /Is the source of the loan	
	a finance house, or credit union, second mortgage or a personal loan fi	
	credit union	
	second mortgage / mortgage on a second dwelling / mortgage not for purchase	
	bank for a PERSONAL loan	4
	building society for a PERSONAL loan	5
	your employer as repayment of a loan	
	DSS Social Fund	
	or repayment of a student loan?	<u>8_4</u>
350.15	QLOANSA.Num.Person (*) Who makes the payments? 114	
350.20	Index variable: (LOANDEA_LoanNum) Loan (number) 18_18	
350.25	QLOANSA.Num.LoanAmt (LOANDEA_LoanAmt) How much was the loan? EXCLUDE INTEREST PAYABLE ON LOAN SUGGEST CONSULTING AGREEMENT OR PAYMENT CARD. 0999997	
350.30 ##	QLOANSA.Num.MKRC274 (LOANDEA_MKRC274) (Loanamt has been abated) Yes	1

Formal loans

TABLE: LOANDEA

350.35	QLOANSA.Num.LoanRep (LOANDEA_LoanRep) How much was your last payment? 09997.00
350.40 ##	QLOANSA.Num.MKRC275 (LOANDEA_MKRC275) (Loanrep has been abated) Yes
350.45	QLOANSA.Num.Perc275 (LOANDEA_Perc275) APPLIES IF QLOANSA.Num.LOANREP = 09997.00 What period did this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
350.50 ##	QLOANSA.Num.DVLOA (LOANDEA_DVLOA) APPLIES IF QLOANSA.LOANTAB.DETAILS.Perc275 is not MISSING DV putting LOANREP on a weekly basis 09997.00
350.55	QLOANSA.Num.LoanDatM (LOANDEA_LoanDatM) When did you obtain the loan? Code month 112
350.60	QLOANSA.Num.LoanDatY (LOANDEA_LoanDatY) When did you obtain the loan? Code year 1920 2000
350.65 ##	QLOANSA.Num.LoanAge (LOANDEA_LoanAge) DV: Age of loan in months 09997

Formal loans: items obtained

TABLE: ITEMDEA

Section records details of up to 10 items obtained with each loan recorded in LOANDEA. Applies if QLOANSA.Filter=1.

350.75	QLOANSA.QTITEMDEA.Num.LoanNum (ITEMDEA_LoanNum) Loan number 18	
350.80	Index variable: (ITEMDEA_ItemNum) Number of item/service obtained with this loan 110	
350.85	QLOANSA.QTITEMDEA.Num.Litempur (ITEMDEA_Litempur) What item or service did you obtain with the loan of (loan amount)? (text field)	
350.90	QLOANSA.QTITEMDEA.Num.LNS (ITEMDEA_LNS) Was it new or second hand? New Second hand Does not apply.	.1 .2
350.95	QLOANSA.QTITEMDEA.Num.PABLOAN (ITEMDEA_PABLOAN, ITEMDEA_PABL0001) {PABLOAN is text} (EXPENDITURE CODE using codes as for diary)	
350.100	QLOANSA.QTITEMDEA.Num.Supplier (ITEMDEA_Supplier) From what type of firm was the item or service obtained?	
350.105	QLOANSA.QTITEMDEA.Num.LcashP (ITEMDEA_LCashP) What was the cash price? 099997	
350.110 ##	QLOANSA.QTITEMDEA.Num.PABDV (ITEMDEA_PABDV) (Weekly value of item as proportion of amount at Loanrep) 099997	
350.115	QLOANSA.QTITEMDEA.Num.Lpartex (ITEMDEA_Lpartex) How much was allowed in part exchange? 099997	

Formal loans: items obtained

TABLE:	ITEMDEA

350.120	QLOANSA.QTITEMDEA.Num.LoanDep (ITEMDEA_LoanDep) How much did you put down in addition to the amount borrowed? 199997.00
350.125	QLOANSA.QTITEMDEA.Num.Anymore (ITEMDEA_AnyMore) Did you obtain any further items or services with this loan? Yes
	No

Social Fund loans

TABLE: LOANDEA

350.130	QLOANSA.LoanDHSS (LOANDEA_LoanDHSS) APPLIES IF QLOANSA.Num.Org = 73 Do you pay the loan repayments by deduction from benefit
350.135	QLOANSA.WhichBen (LOANDEA_WhichBen) APPLIES IF QLOANSA.QTITEMDEA.LoanDHSS = 1 Which benefit? (text field)
350.140	QLOANSA.Anymore (LOANDEA_AnyMore) APPLIES IF QLOANSA.Filter = 1 Are (any of) you AT PRESENT making any other regular payments to any of the organisations shown on this card? Yes

Hire purchase - instalments being paid

TABLE: HP

360.5	QHP.HPFilt1 (*) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS Are (any of) you AT PRESENT paying instalments under a hire purchase or credit sale agreement? Suggest consulting agreement or payment cards before asking details Yes
TABLE:	AGREE1
Section re	cords details of up to 10 purchases. Applies if QHP.HPFilt1 = 1.
360.10	QHP.PaidNum.Person (*) Purchase (number) /Who entered this agreement? Suggest consulting agreement or payment cards before asking details 114
360.15	Index variable (AGREE1_Num) Purchase (number) 110
360.20	QHP.PaidNum. Obt (*) What items or services did you obtain under the hire purchase/credit sale agreement? (text field)
360.25	QHP.PaidNum.NewO (*) Was it new or second hand? New
	Second hand
	2 000 200 u ppy
360.30	QHP.PaidNum.PABHP (AGREE1_PABHP , AGREE1_PABH0011) {PABHP is text field})
##	(EXPENDITURE CODE as for diary)
360.35	QHP.PaidNum.TypeF (*) From what type of firm was the item or service obtained? (text field)

Hire purchase - instalments being paid

TABLE: AGREE1

360.40	QHP.PaidNum.hpm (*) When did you obtain the item or service? Code month. 112
360.45	QHP.PaidNum.hpY (*) When did you obtain the item or service? Code year. 1920 2000
360.50	QHP.PaidNum.CashHP (*) What was the cash price? 0999997
360.55	QHP.PaidNum. MkrcHP (*) (CashHP has been abated) Yes
360.60	QHP.PaidNum. PTEXH (*) Purchase (number) Was anything allowed in part exchange? Yes
360.65	— QHP.PaidNum. PTExHp (*) — APPLIES IF QHP.PaidNum.PTEXH = 1 — Purchase (number) How much was allowed in part exchange? — 0999997
	— QHP.PaidNum.Mkrhp1 (*) — (PTExHp has been abated) — Yes
360.75	QHP.PaidNum.dn1 (*) Did you make a down payment? Yes
360.80	QHP.PaidNum.downP (*) APPLIES IF QHP.PaidNum.dn1 = 1 How much was your down payment? 099997

Hire purchase - instalments being paid

TABLE: AGREE1

360.85	QHP.PaidNum. MKRDN1 (*)
##	$APPLIES\ IF\ QHP.PaidNum.dn1=1$
	QHP.PaidNum.dn1 has been abated
	Yes1
360.90	QHP.PaidNum. LPay (*)
	How much was the last instalment? 09997
360.95	QHP.PaidNum. MKRCL (*)
##	(LPay has been abated)
	Yes
360.100	QHP.PaidNum. Perchp (*)
	$APPLIES\ IF\ QHP.PaidNum.LPay=09997$
	What period did this cover?
	SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
360.105	QHP.PaidNum. DVLAS (*)
##	APPLIES IF QHP.PaidNum.perchp is not MISSING
	DV for LPay 0 9997.00
360.110	QHP.PaidNum.AnyMore (AGREE1_AnyMore)
	Are (any of) you AT PRESENT paying instalments under any other hire
	purchase or credit sale agreements ? Yes
	No

Hire purchase - no instalments paid

TABLE: HP

370.5	QHP. HPFilt2 (*) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS Have (any of) you made a down payment on anything on which you have not yet
	paid an instalment?
	Yes
TABLE:	AGREE2
Section re	cords details of up to 10 agreements. Applies if QHP.HPFilt2 = 1.
370.10	QHP.NopayNum. Person (*) Purchase (number)1 /Who entered this agreement? 114
370.15	Index variable: (AGREE2_Num) Agreement (number) 110
370.20	QHP.NopayNum.Obtain (*) What items or services did you obtain under the hire purchase/credit sale agreement? (text field)
370.30 (370.25) ##	QHP.NopayNum.PABHP1 (AGREE2_PABHP1, AGREE2_PABH0001) {PABHP1 is text field}) (EXPENDITURE CODE as for diary)
370.30	QHP.NopayNum.Typefirm (*) From what type of firm was the item or service obtained?
370.35	QHP.NopayNum.NewOld (*) Was it new or second hand? New 1 Second hand 2 Does not apply 3
370.40	QHP.NopayNum. HPdatM (*) When did you obtain the item or service? Code month. 112

Hire purchase - no instalments paid

TABLE: AGREE2

370.45	QHP.NopayNum. HPdatY (*) When did you obtain the item or service? Code year. 19202000
370.50	QHP.NopayNum.CashPrce (AGREE2_CashPrce) What was the cash price? 099997
370.55 ##	QHP.NopayNum. MKRC290 (*) (CashPrce has been abated) Yes
370.60	QHP.NopayNum. PtEx (*) Was anything allowed in part exchange? Yes
370.65	QHP.NopayNum. PartEx (*) APPLIES IF QHP.NopayNum.PtEx = 1 How much was allowed in part exchange? 099997
370.70 ##	QHP.NopayNum.MKRC294 (*) (PartEx has been abated) Yes
370.75	QHP.NopayNum. DownPay (*) How much was your down payment? 099997
370.80 ##	QHP.NopayNum.MkrDn2 (*) DownPay has been abated ? Yes
370.85	QHP.NopayNum.AnyMore (AGREE2_AnyMore) Are (any of) you at present making a down payment on anything else on which you have not yet paid an instalment? Yes

Club credit

TABLE:	<u>CLUB</u>
380.5	QCLUB.ClubFilt (*) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS SHOW PROMPT CARD G2 Are (any of) you AT PRESENT making regular payments to any of these? Yes
TABLE:	LASTPAY
Section re	cords details of up to 5 arrangements. Applies if QCLUB.ClubFilt = 1.
380.10	Index variable: (LASTPAY_PayNum) Arrangement number 15
380.15	——QCLUB.Num.LastAmt (*) How much was the most recent instalment that (any of) you paid? 0.019997.97
380.20	QCLUB.Num.AnyMore (LASTPAY_AnyMore) Are (any of) you making any other regular payments to any of these (on card G2)? Yes
TABLE:	<u>CLUB</u>
380.25	QCLUB.GoodsRec (*) APPLIES IF QCLUB.ClubFilt = 1 Have (any of) you received any goods in the last month, that is since, from any of these arrangements on card G2? Code NO if goods returned. Yes

Club credit - items obtained

TABLE: LASTMTH

Section records details of up to 10 items per arrangement. Applies if QCLUB. GoodsRec=1.

380.30	Index variable (LASTMTH_PayNum) Goods number 110
380.35	QCLUB.ItemNum. Descrip (*) What were the goods? Itemise as far as possible. If clothing state whether for adult or child. If adult give sex; If child give age & sex.
380.40	QCLUB.ItemNum.PABClubG (LASTMTH_PABClubG, LASTMTH_PABClu01) (PABClubG is text field; PABClu01 is EXPENDITURE CODE as in diary)
380.45	QCLUB.ItemNum.CashPrce (LASTMTH_CashPrce) What was the cash price? 0.019997.00
380.50	QCLUB.ItemNum.Person (*) Who paid for the (item described)? 114
380.55	QCLUB.ItemNum.ClubType (*) Which of these arrangements (on card G2) was used for the (item described)? budget or option accounts
380.60	QCLUB.Q LASTMTH.AnyMore(LASTMTH_AnyMore) Have (any of) you received any further goods in the last month, that is, since? Yes

Second dwellings

TABLE: HHOLD2

390.5	Q2ndHome. ScndHome (*)	
	APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS	
	Do (any of) you have a second dwelling, apart from any timeshares?	
	For spenders intending to move include any expenditure on their new home under main dwelling.	
	INCLUDE as main dwelling all dwellings occupied in the 12 months since (date)	
	EXCLUDE second dwelling overseas & timeshares	
	Yes	. 1
	No	.2
390.10	Q2ndHome. SHInUk (*)	
	$APPLIES\ IF\ Q2ndHome.ScndHome=1$	
	Is the second dwelling in England, Scotland, Wales or Northern Ireland?	
	Yes	. 1
	No	.2

NOTE: To distinguish between main and second dwellings in the UK, for data about central heating installation and maintenance, and house improvements and decoration, use the variables (subject filename)_DWELLNUM in the FES ONS DATAFILES, e.g. CHI_DWELLNUM for central heating installation.

Central heating installation

400.5	QIMPROVE.CHIFilt (*) APPLIES IF ((Q2ndHome.ScndHome = 1) AND (Q2ndHome.SHInUk = 1)) OR QCheat.CentH = 1) In the 12 months since (date), have (any of) you paid a contractor or anyone else to install central heating? Please exclude the cost of any items you bought direct from a shop. Yes
400.10	QIMPROVE.QCHI.Where (HHOLD_Where0) $APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.CHIFilt = 1$ Was this work carried out at Your main dwelling
TABLE:	<u>CHI</u>
	cords details of central heating installation at main and/or second residence. QIMPROVE.CHIFilt = 1.
400.15	Index variable: (CHI_DwellNum) Number of dwelling. Main dwelling
400.20	QIMPROVE.QCHI.CHType (*) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QCHI.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) What fuel does the central heating use? Electricity, inc. storage heaters & under floor
400.25	QIMPROVE.QCHI.Amount (CHI_Amount) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QCHI.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) In the last 12 months since (date), how much in total did you pay, excluding any interest paid on loans? 0.999997

Central heating installation

TABLE: CHI

400.30	QIMPROVE.QCHI.DVAM1 (CHI_DVAM1) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QCHI.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) DV for CHI_Amount 09997.00
400.35	QIMPROVE.QCHI.How (CHI_How) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QCHI.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) Did you pay by loan
400.40	QIMPROVE.QCHI.LHP (CHI_LHP) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QCHI.How = 1 or 2 Are you still paying instalments on the loan/hire purchase? If yes, ensure details are entered under loans/HP Yes
400.45	QIMPROVE.QCHI.QBCHI2.BusExp (CHI_BusExp) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QCHI.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) Did/will you reclaim any of this as a business expense? Yes
400.50	QIMPROVE.QCHI.QBCHI2.BXAmt (CHI_BXAmt) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QCHI.BusExp = 1 How much was/will be reclaimed? 0999997
400.55 ##	QIMPROVE.QCHI.QBCHI2.DVBXA (CHI_DVBXA) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QCHI.BusExp = 1 DV for CHI_BXAmt 09997
	{Repeats for second dwelling, with questions applying IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = Yes) AND (QIMPROVE.QCHI.Where = 2 OR 3) AND (Q2ndHome.SHInUk = Yes)}

Central heating maintenance

410.5	QIMPROVE.CHMFilt (*) APPLIES IF ((ScndHome = 1) AND (SHInUk = 1)) OR QCheat.CentH = 1) In the 12 months since (date), have (any of) you paid a contractor or anyone else for repairs, servicing or maintenance of central heating? Please exclude the cost of items you bought direct from a shop. INCLUDE GAS MAINTENANCE CONTRACTS Yes
410.10	QIMPROVE.QCHM.Where (HHOLD_Where1) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.CHMFilt = 1 Was this work carried out at Your main dwelling
TABLE:	<u>CHM</u>
	cords details of central heating maintenance at main and/or second residence. QIMPROVE.CHMFilt = 1.
410.15	Index variable: (CHM_DwellNum) Number of dwelling. Main dwelling
410.20	QIMPROVE.QCHM.Amount (CHM_Amount) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QCHM.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) In the last 12 months since (date), how much in total did you pay, excluding any interest paid on loans? 0999997
410.25 ##	QIMPROVE.QCHM.DVAM1 (CHM_DVAM1) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QCHM.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) DV for CHM_Amount 0.9997.00

Central heating maintenance

TABLE: CHM

410.30	QIMPROVE.QCHM.How (CHM_How) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QCHM.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) Did you pay by loan
	Hire Purchase 2 credit card 3 cash or other method? 4
410.35	QIMPROVE.QCHM.LHP (CHM_LHP) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QCHM.How = 1 or 2 Are you still paying instalments on the loan/hire purchase? If yes, ensure details are entered under loans/HP Yes
410.40	QIMPROVE.QCHM.BusExp (CHM_BusExp) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QCHM.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) Did/will you reclaim any of this as a business expense? Yes
410.45	QIMPROVE.QCHM.BXAMT (CHM_BXAMT) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QCHMBusExp = 1 How much was/will be reclaimed? 0999997
410.50	QIMPROVE.QCHM.DVBXA (CHM_DVBXA) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QCHMBusExp = 1 DV for CHM_BXAmt 09997.00
	{Repeats for second dwelling, with questions applying IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = Yes) AND

Capital improvements

420.5	QIMPROVE.ImpFilt (*) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS SHOW PROMPT CARD H1
	In the 12 months since (date), have (any of) you paid a contractor or anyone else for any of these improvements or extensions? Please exclude the cost of any items you bought direct from a shop.
	Yes
420.10	QIMPROVE.QIMP.Where (HHOLD_Where2) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.IMPFilt = 1
	Was this work carried out at Your main dwelling
TABLE:	<u>IMP</u>
	cords details of capital improvements at main and/ or second residence. QIMPROVE.ImpFilt = 1.
420.15	Index variable: (IMP_DwellNum) Number of dwelling Main dwelling
420.20	QIMPROVE.QIMP.Amount (IMP_Amount) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QIMP.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) In the last 12 months since (date), how much in total did you pay, excluding any interest paid on loans? 0.999997
420.25 ##	QIMPROVE.QIMP.DVAM1 (IMP_DVAM1) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QIMP.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) DV for IMP_Amount 0.9997.00

Capital improvements

TABLE: IMP

420.30	QIMPROVE.QIMP.How (IMP_How) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QIMP.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) Did you pay by loan
420.35	QIMPROVE.QIMP.LHP (IMP_LHP) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QIMP.How = 1 or 2 Are you still paying instalments on the loan/hire purchase? If yes, ensure details are entered under loans/HP Yes
420.40	QIMPROVE.QIMP.BusExp (IMP_BusExp) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QIMP.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) Did/will you reclaim any of this as a business expense? Yes
420.45	QIMPROVE.QIMP.BXAmt (IMP_BXAmt) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QIMP.BusExp = 1 How much was/will be reclaimed? 0999997
420.50 ##	QIMPROVE.QIMP.DVBXA (IMP_DVBXA) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QIMPBusExp = 1 DV for IMP_BXAmt 0.9997.00 (Panests for second dwelling, with questions applying)
	{Repeats for second dwelling, with questions applying IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = Yes) AND

House maintenance

430.5	QIMPROVE.DECFilt (*) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS SHOW PROMPT CARD H2 In the 12 months since (date), have (any of) you paid a contractor or anyone else for any maintenance, decorations, repairs or replacements such as those shown on card H2? Please exclude the cost of any items you bought direct from a shop. Yes
430.10	No
TABLE: 430.15	QIMPROVE.QDEC.DwellNum (DEC_DwellNum)
430.20	Number of dwelling Main dwelling
430.25 ##	OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) In the last 12 months since (date), how much in total did you pay, excluding any interest paid on loans? 0999997 QIMPROVE.QDEC.DVAM1 (DEC_DVAM1) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QDEC.Where = 1
ππ	OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) DV for DEC_Amount 09997.00

House maintenance

TABLE: DEC

430.30	QIMPROVE.QDEC.How (DEC_How) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.DecoRep.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) Did you pay by loan
	credit card
430.35	QIMPROVE.QDEC.LHP (DEC_LHP) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QDEC.How = 1 or 2 Are you still paying instalments on the loan/hire purchase? If yes, ensure details are entered under loans/HP Yes
430.40	QIMPROVE.QDEC.BusExp (DEC_BusExp) APPLIES IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No) OR (QIMPROVE.QDEC.Where = 1 OR 3) OR (Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No) Did/will you reclaim any of this as a business expense? Yes
430.45	QIMPROVE.QDEC.BXAmt (DEC_BXAmt) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QDEC.BusExp = I How much was/will be reclaimed? 0999997
430.50 ##	QIMPROVE.QDEC. DVBXA (DEC_DVBXA) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QDEC.BusExp = 1 DV for DEC_BXAmt 09997.00
430.55	QIMPROVE.QDEC.InsHasC (*) $APPLIES\ IF\ (\ Q2ndHome.ScndHome = No\)\ OR\ (\ QIMPROVE.DecoRep.Where = 1\ OR\ 3\)\ OR\ (\ Q2ndHome.SHInUK = No\)$ Has any of the £ (amount) been paid, or repaid to you through an insurance claim?
	Yes

House maintenance

TABLE: DEC

430.60	QIMPROVE.QDEC.IHCAmt (*) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QDEC.InHasC = 1 How much has been paid or repaid? 0999997	
430.65 ##	QIMPROVE.QDEC. DVIHC (*) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QDEC.InHasC = 1 DV for IHCAmt 09997.00	
430.70	QIMPROVE.QDEC.InsWillC (*) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QDEC.InHasC = 2 or missing	
	Will you be reclaiming any of the £ (amount) through insurance?	
-	Yes	1
	190	<u>2</u>
430.75	QIMPROVE.QDEC.IWCAmt (*) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QDEC.InsWillC = 1 How much will you be reclaiming? 0999997	
430.80	QIMPROVE.QDEC. DVIWC (*) APPLIES IF QIMPROVE.QDEC.InsWillC = 1 (DV FOR IWCAMT) 09997.00	
	[Repeats for second dwelling, with questions applying IF (Q2ndHome.ScndHome = Yes) AND	
	(QIMPROVE.QIMP.Where = 2 OR 3) AND (O2ndHome.SHInUk = Yes)}	
	(\sum_2 individue. Diffitor = 105))	

Moving house fees

440.5	QHOUSEXP.FeeFilt (*) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS
	SHOW PROMPT CARD I
	In the 12 months since (date), have (any of) you paid any conveyancing, estate
	agents' or surveyors' fees?
	Yes1
	No
TABLE:	HEXP2
Section re	cords details of up to 4 property fees. Applies if QHOUSEXP.FeeFilt = 1.
440.10	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2.Person (*)
	Property Fee (number) Who paid this fee?
	114
440.15	Index variable: (HEXP2 Feenum)
110.13	Property Fee (number)
	1.4
440.20	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2.WhatFee (*)
	What did you pay for?
	Conveyancing fees1
	Estate Agents' fees
	Surveyors' fees
	Combined fees
	ONO VOTATION OF THE PROPERTY O
440.25	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2.Amount (HEXP2_Amount)
	In the 12 months since (date), how much in total did you pay, excluding stamp
	duty, land registry fees, local authority search fees and any interest paid on loans?
	199997
	199991
440.30	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2. DVAMTF (*)
440.30 ##	DV for HEXP2 Amount
##	09997.00
	09997.00
440.35	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2.BusExp (HEXP2_BusExp)
	Did/will you reclaim any of this as a business expense?
	Yes1
	No2

Moving house fees

TABLE: HEXP2

440.40	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2.BXAmt (HEXP2_BXAmt) APPLIES IF QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2.BusExp = 1 How much was/will be reclaimed? 199997	
440.45 ##	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2. DVBX1 (*) APPLIES IF QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2.BusExp = 1 DV for HEXP2_BXAmt 09997.00	
440.50	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2.Transac (*) SHOW PROMPT CARD J	
	For which of the property transactions on this card did you pay?	1
	Successfully completed purchase and sale Successfully completed sale only	
	Successfully completed purchase only	
	Other purpose e.g. re-mortgage,	
	second mortgage, unsuccessful attempt to purchase or sell	1
440.55	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2.WhatHome (*) APPLIES IF QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2.Transac = 1 - 3 Was this for a main dwelling second dwelling	
	or another dwelling ?	3
440.60	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2. WHOther (*) APPLIES IF QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2.WhatHome = 3 What dwelling was this fee for? (text field)	
440.65	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP2.AnyMore (HEXP2_AnyMore) Show prompt card I In the 12 months since (date), have (any of) you paid for any more of these Yes	
	No	2

Removal/ storage of furniture

150.5	QHOUSEXP.MoveFilt (*) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS In the 12 months since (date), have (any of) you paid for the removal or storage of furniture as a result of moving house? INCLUDE only payments relating to the purchase or sale of main dwelling Yes
ΓABLE:	HEXP3
	cords details of up to 4 removal/ storage fees. QHOUSEXP.MoveFilt = 1.
450.10	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP3.Person (*) Removal/Storage expense (number)Who paid for the removal or storage? 114
450.15	Index variable: (HEXP3_Feenum) Removal/storage expense number 14
450.20	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP3.Amount (HEXP3_Amount) In the 12 months since (date), how much in total did you pay, excluding any interest paid on loans? 199997
450.25 ##	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP3. DVAMTR (*) DV for HEXP3.Amount 09997.00
150.30	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP3.BusExp (HEXP3_BusExp) Did/will you reclaim any of this as a business expense? Yes

Removal/ storage of furniture

TABLE: HEXP3

450.35	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP3.BXAmt (HEXP3_BXAmt)
	$APPLIES\ IF\ QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP3.BusExp=1$
	How much was/will be reclaimed?
	199997
450.40	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP3. DVBXR (*)
##	APPLIES IF $OHOUSEXP.OBHEXP3.BusExp = 1$
	DV for HEXP3.BXAmt
	09997.00
450.45	QHOUSEXP.QBHEXP3.AnyMore (HEXP3_AnyMore)
	In the 12 months since (date), have (any of) you paid for any further removal of
	storage of furniture?
	Yes
	No

Purchase of furniture

460.5	QHOUSEXP.FurnFilt (*) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS	
	SHOW PROMPT CARD K1 In the 3 months since (date), have (any of) you bought any items of furniture such as these? Yes	1
	No	
460.10	QHOUSEXP. FurnAmt (*) APPLIES IF QHOUSEXP.Furnfilt = 1	
	In the last 3 months since (date), what is the total you paid for the items excluding any interest paid on loans? 199997	
460.15 ##	QHOUSEXP. DVFUR (*) APPLIES IF QHOUSEXP.Furnfilt = 1 DV for FurnAmt 09997.00	
460.20	QHOUSEXP.FurnHow (*) APPLIES IF QHOUSEXP.Furnfilt = 1 Did you pay by loan Hire Purchase credit card or cash or other method?	2
460.25	QHOUSEXP.FurnLHP (*) APPLIES IF QHOUSEXP.FurnHow = 1 or 2 Are you still paying instalments on the loan/hire purchase? If yes, ensure details are entered under loans/HP Yes	
	No	2

Purchase of carpets

470.5	QHOUSEXP.RugFilt (*) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS SHOW PROMPT CARD K2
	In the last 3 months since (date), have (any of) you bought any of these? INCLUDE fitting charge for carpeting EXCLUDE vinyl, lino & other hard floor coverings Yes
470.10	QHOUSEXP.RugAmt (*) APPLIES IF QHOUSEXP.Rugfilt = 1 In the 3 months since (date), what is the total you paid for the item(s) excluding any interest paid on loans? 199997
470.15 ##	QHOUSEXP. DVRUG (*) APPLIES IF QHOUSEXP.Rugfilt = 1 DV for RugAmt 09997.00
470.20	QHOUSEXP.RugHow (*) APPLIES IF QHOUSEXP.Rugfilt = 1 Did you pay by loan
470.25	QHOUSEXP.RugLHP (*) APPLIES IF QHOUSEXP.RugHow = 1 or 2 Are you still paying instalments on the loan/hire purchase? If yes, ensure details are entered under loans/HP Yes

Holiday expenditure

TABLE: HOLIDAY

480.5	QHOLIDAY.Filter (HOLIDAY_Filter) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS In the 3 months since (date), have (any of) you paid for part or all of a holiday that you have already taken or intend to take?
	Yes1
	No2
480.10	QHOLIDAY. Package (*)
	APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.Filter = 1
	Was/is it a package holiday?
	Definition: Travel to holiday point & accomodation combined i.e.these items cannot
	be paid separately. Self-catering package holidays should be included as a package
	holiday
	Yes1
	No2

Package holidays

TABLE: HOLPACK

Section records details of up to 10 holidays. Applies if QHOLIDAY.Package = 1.

480.20	QHOLIDAY.PackNum. Person (*) Who paid for this holiday? 114
480.25	Index variable: (HOLPACK_Num) Holiday number 110
480.30	QHOLIDAY.PackNum.HolStrtM (*) When did / will the holiday start? enter month 112
480.35	— QHOLIDAY.PackNum. HolStrtY (*) — When did / will the holiday start? enter year — 19942001

Package holidays

TABLE: HOLPACK

480.40	QHOLIDAY.PackNum.HolLocn (HOLPACK_HolLocn) In which country was the holiday / will the holiday be taken? UK Other	
	Oulei	2
480.45	QHOLIDAY.PackNum.Hpaymt (HOLPACK_Hpaymt) In the last 3 months since (date), how much did you spend on the PACONLY? 09997	CKAGE
480.50 ##	QHOLIDAY.PackNum. DVHPA (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.Hpaymt = 1 - 9997 DV for HOLPACK_Hpaymt 09997.00	
480.55	QHOLIDAY.PackNum. PackHow (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.Hpayamt = 09997 Did you pay by loan	1
	Hire Purchasecredit card	2
	or cash or other method?	4
480.60	QHOLIDAY.PackNum. PackLHP (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.PackHow = 1 or 2	
	Are you still paying instalments on the loan/hire purchase?	
	If yes, ensure details are entered under loans/HP Yes	1
	No	
480.65	QHOLIDAY.PackNum. Portion (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.Hpaymt = 1 - 9997 Did your payment cover	
	deposit only	1
	deposit and balance	
480.70	QHOLIDAY.PackNum. HolIns (*)	
	APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.Hpaymt = 1 - 9997 Did the payment include an amount for holiday insurance?	
	Yes	1
	No	2

Package holidays

TABLE: HOLPACK

480.75	QHOLIDAY.PackNum.Hollamt (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.HolIns = 1 How much did you pay? 1997
480.80 ##	QHOLIDAY.PackNum. DVHOLI (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.Hollamt = 1 - 997 DV for Hollamt 09997.00
480.85	QHOLIDAY.PackNum.HolAdR (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.Hpaymt = 1 - 9997 How many people covered by your holiday payment were charged at the adult rate? 010
480.90	QHOLIDAY.PackNum.HolAdRam (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.HolAdR = 1 - 10 How much of your payment was at the full adult rate (excluding any amount for holiday insurance)? 1.9997
480.95 ##	— QHOLIDAY.PackNum. DVHOLA (*) — <i>APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.HolAdRam</i> = 1—9997 — (DV FOR QHOLIDAY.PackNum.HolAdRam) — 09997.00
480.100	— QHOLIDAY.PackNum.HolChR (*) — APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.Hpaymt = 1—9997 — How many children covered by your holiday payment were charged at a reduced rate? — 010
480.105	QHOLIDAY.PackNum.HolChRam (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.HolChr = 1 - 10 How much of your payment was at this reduced rate (excluding any amount for holiday insurance)? 19997
480.110	QHOLIDAY.PackNum. DVHOLC (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.HolChram = 1 -9997 (DV FOR QHOLIDAY.PackNum.HolChRam) 09997.00

Package holidays

TABLE: HOLPACK

480.115	QHOLIDAY.PackNum. SepIns (*) (Apart from any you have mentioned) have you paid any separate holiday
	insurance premiums covering THIS package holiday only in the last 3 months since (date)?
	Yes
480.120	QHOLIDAY.PackNum. SepInsAm (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.SepIns = 1 How much did you pay? 1997
480.125 ##	QHOLIDAY.PackNum. DVSEP (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.SepInsAm = 1 - 997 DV for SepInsAm 09997.00
480.130	QHOLIDAY.PackNum.InsHow (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.SepInsAm = 1997 Did you pay by loan
480.135	QHOLIDAY.PackNum.InsLHP (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.PackNum.InsHow = 1 or 2 Are you still paying instalments on the loan/hire purchase? If yes, ensure details are entered under loans/HP Yes
480.140	QHOLIDAY.PackNum.AnyMore (HOLPACK_AnyMore) Have (any of) you paid for any more package holidays over the 3 months since (date)? Yes

Hotel holidays

TABLE: HOLIDAY

490.5	QHOLIDAY. Hotel (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY. Filter = 1 In the 3 months since (date), have (any of) you paid for a holiday at a hotel, guest house or bed and breakfast? Yes	1
TABLE: 1	No	2
Section rec	ords details of up to 10 hotel holidays. Applies if QHOLIDAY.Hotel = 1.	
490.15	QHOLIDAY.HotelNum.Person (*) Who paid for this holiday? 114	
490.20	Index variable: (HOLHOTL_Num) Holiday number 110	
490.25	QHOLIDAY.HotelNum.HolLocn (HOLHOTL_HolLocn) In which country was the holiday/will the holiday be taken? UK	
490.30	QHOLIDAY.HotelNum.Hpaymt (HOLHOTL_Hpaymt) In the 3 months since (date), how much in total did you spend on ACCOMMODATION ONLY? 09997	
490.35 ##	QHOLIDAY.HotelNum. DVHOL2 (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.HotelNum.Hpaymt = 09997 DV for HOLHOTL_Hpaymt 09997.00	
490.40	QHOLIDAY.HotelNum.How (HOLHOTL_How) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.HotelNum.Hpaymt = 09997 Did you pay by loan	2

Hotel holidays

TABLE: HOLHOTL

490.45	QHOLIDAY.HotelNum.LHP (HOLHOTL_LHP)
	APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.HotelNum.How = 1 or 2
	Are you still paying instalments on the loan/hire purchase?
	If yes, ensure details are entered under loans/HP
	Yes1
	No2
490.50	QHOLIDAY.HotelNum.AnyMore (HOLHOTL_AnyMore)
	Have (any of) you paid for any more holidays at hotels etc over the last 3 month
	since (date)?
	Yes 1
	No 2

Self-catering holidays

TABLE: HOLIDAY

500.5	QHOLIDAY.SelfCat (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.Filter = 1 In the last 3 months since (date), have (any of) you paid for a self-catering or camping holiday? Yes No	1
TABLE:	HOLSCAT	
	ecords details of up to 10 self-catering holidays. QHOLIDAY.SelfCat = 1.	
500.15	QHOLIDAY.SfCatNum. Person (*) Who paid for this holiday? 114	
500.20	Index variable: (HOLSCAT_Num) Holiday number 110	
500.25	QHOLIDAY.SfCatNum.HolLocn (HOLSCAT_HolLocn) In which country was / will the holiday be taken? UK Other	
500.30	QHOLIDAY.SfCatNum.Hpaymt (HOLSCAT_Hpaymt) In the 3 months since (date), how much in total did you spend on ACCOMMODATION ONLY, including campsite fees and hostel charges? 09997	
500.35 ##	QHOLIDAY.SfCatNum. DVHPAY (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.SfCatNum.Hpaymt = 09997 DV for HOLSCAT_Hpaymt 09997.00	

Self-catering holidays

TABLE: HOLSCAT

500.40	QHOLIDAY.SfCatNum.How (HOLSCAT_How)	
	APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.SfCatNum.Hpaymt = 09997	
	Did you pay by	
	loan	1
	Hire Purchase	
	credit card	3
	or cash or other method?	
500.45	QHOLIDAY.SfCatNum.LHP (HOLSCAT_LHP)	
	$APPLIES\ IF\ QHOLIDAY.SfCatNum.How = 1\ or\ 2$	
	Are you still paying instalments on the loan/hire purchase?	
	If yes, ensure details are entered under loans/HP	
	Yes	
	No	2
500.50	QHOLIDAY.SfCatNum.AnyMore (HOLSCAT_AnyMore)	
	Have (any of) you paid for any more self-catering holidays over the 3 mont since (date)?	hs
	Yes	(1)
	No	(2)

Flights from UK

TABLE: HOLIDAY

510.5	QHOLIDAY.Flyfilt APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS In the 12 months since (date) have any of you paid for a flight from a UK airport for holiday or leisure purposes (including any flights covered at the previous questions about holidays and any bought with Air Miles)? EXCLUDE FLIGHTS SOLELY FOR BUSINESS Yes
TABLE: H	<u>OLFLY</u>
Section reco	rds details of up to 10 flights. Applies if QHOLIDAY.FlyFilt = 1.
510.15	Index variable: (HOLFLY_Num) Flight number 110
510.20	QHOLIDAY.FltNum.Flydest (*) Was this a flight to a country outside the UK
510.25	QHOLIDAY.FltNum. EuUnion (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.FltNum.FlyDest= 1 To which country did you fly? European Union (Austria, Belgium, Denmark, Finland, France, Germany, Greece, Ireland, Italy, Luxembourg, Netherlands, Portugal, Spain, Sweden)1 All other countries
510.30	QHOLIDAY.FltNum.FlyAdult (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.FltNum.EuUnion = 1 How many adults did your flight payment cover? 010
510.35	QHOLIDAY.FltNum. FlyChild (*) APPLIES IF QHOLIDAY.FltNum.EuUnion = 1 How many children did your flight payment cover? 010
510.40	QHOLIDAY.FltNum.AnyMore (HOLFLY_AnyMore) Have (any of) you paid for any more flights from a UK airport in the last 12 months? Yes

Bank charges

TABLE: HHOLD2 520.5 QBANK.Filter (HHOLD_Filter08) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS Do (any of) you have a CURRENT account or a budget account with a bank or building society? TABLE: BK Section records details of up to 5 current accounts. Applies if QBANK.Filter = 1. QBANK.Num.CurrType (*) Is your account with a bank INCLUDE RECENT CONVERSIONS or a building society don't know whether bank or building society..... CODE ACCORDING TO STATUS AT DATE OF INTERVIEW 520.7 QBANK.Num.CurrOth (*) APPLIES IF QBANK.Num.CurrType = 3 What is the name of the bank or building society? (text field: answers to be recoded in edit to one of codes 1 or 2 at CurrType.) 520.10 QBANK.Num.Person (BKPers0..BKPers14) In whose name is the account? Person number 520.15 Index variable: (BK_AcNum) Account (number) 1..5 520.20 QBANK.Num. BkServCh (*) Account (number) Have you paid any SERVICE CHARGES on this account in

overdrafts?

the 3 months for which you have statements since (date) excluding payments for

Bank charges

TABLE:	BK
--------	----

520.25	QBANK.Num.SrvChgAm (*) APPLIES IF QBANK.Num.BkServCh = 1 Account (number) How much did you pay EXCLUDING INTEREST, in the last 3 months? IF JOINT ACCOUNT ENTER TOTAL SERVICE CHARGE FOR JOINT ACCOUNT 09997.00 (dk allowed for delivery)
520.30 ##	QBANK.Num. DVSRV (*) APPLIES IF QBANK.Num.SrvChgAm = 09997.00 DV for SrvChgAm 09997.00
520.35	QBANK.Num.BusPurp (*) APPLIES IF QBANK.Num.SrvChgAm = 09997.00 Account (number) Was any of this amount for business purposes? Yes
520.40	QBANK.Num. BusPerc (*) APPLIES IF QBANK.Num.BusPurp = 1 Account (number) About how much was for business? Enter number as a percentage 1100
520.45	QBANK.Num.AnyMore (BK_AnyMore) Do any of you have any other current/budget accounts? Yes

Standing orders/ direct debits

530.5	QSTORD.Filter (HHOLD_Filter09) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS
	SHOW PROMPT CARD L1
	(Apart from any of the items you have mentioned) do (any of) you pay for
	anything by standing order or direct debit or regular charge to your credit
	card?
	If yes, record details then refer respondent to prompt card L1 as a probe for other
	items
	If no, refer informant to prompt card L1 to check Yes
	No. 2
	_
	amorp.
TABLE:	<u>STORD</u>
Section re	cords details of up to 12 standing orders/ direct debits.
	QSTORD.Filter = 1.
11 0	~
530.10	OCTORD Num Bourger (*)
530.10	QSTORD.Num.Person (*) Who made this payment?
	114
	4.1.2 ·
530.15	Index veriables (STOPD PayNum)
330.13	Index variable: (STORD_PayNum) Standing order (number)
	112
530.20	QSTORD.Num. Bstorpur (*)
330.20	What was this payment for?
	DON'T USE ABBREVIATED NAMES.
	IF LOCAL ORGANISATION GIVE PURPOSE, EG CHARITY
	IF INSURANCE, STATE WHETHER LIFE, ENDOWMENT, VEHICLE ETC
	(text field)
530.25	QSTORD.Num.PABSTORD (STORD_PABSTOR0, STORD_PABSTOR1)
-	(EXPENDITURE CODE as for diary)
530.30	QSTORD.Num. BstorAmt (*)
230.30	How much was the last payment?
	19997.00

Standing orders/ direct debits

TABLE: STORD

530.35	QSTORD.Num. Perc317 (*) APPLIES IF QSTORD.Num. Bstoramt = 19997.00 What period did this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
530.40 ##	QSTORD.Num. DVBST (*) APPLIES IF QSTORD.Num.Perc317 is not MISSING DV for BstorAmt 09997.00
530.45	QSTORD.Num.AnyMore (STORD_AnyMore) Do you pay for anything else by standing order, direct debit or regular charge to your credit card? Yes

Welfare milk

540.5	QWLFMLK.Filter (HHOLD_Filter10) APPLIES TO THOSE AGED 00 - 60 Have (any of) you (or your children under 16) had any FREE welfare milk during the 7 days ending yesterday, (date)? EXCLUDE powdered milk Yes
TABLE:	WELFMILK
	cords details of up to 5 people receiving free milk. QWLFMLK.Filter = 1.
540.10	QWLFMLK.Num.Person (*) Welfare milk, (number) Who received the milk? 114
540.15	Index variable: (WELFMLK. Num) Welfare milk number 15
540.20	QWLFMLK.Num.HowMany (WELFMLK.HowMany) Welfare milk, (number) How many pints did receive in the 7 days ending yesterday, (date)? 130
540.25	QWLFMLK.Num.AnyMore (WELFMLK.AnyMore) ASK ONLY IF MORE THAN ONE PERSON (INCLUDING CHILDREN) IN HOUSEHOLD; OTHERWISE CODE 2 Have any more of you had any FREE welfare milk in the 7 days ending yesterday, (date)? Yes

Free school milk

550.5	QSCLMLK.Filter (HHOLD_Filter11) APPLIES IF HAVE CHILDREN UNDER 19 AT STATE SCHOOL Have (any of) you (or your children) had any FREE school milk during the 7 days ending yesterday, (date)? INCLUDE THOSE AGED 16-18 AT STATE SCHOOL Yes
TABLE : S	SCLMLK
	ords details of up to 5 people having school milk. QSCHLMLK.Filter = 1.
550.10	QSCLMLK.Num.Person (*) School milk, (number) Who received the milk? 114
550.15	Index variable: (SCLMLK_Num) School milk, (number) 15
550.20	QSCLMLK.Num.HowMany (SCLMLK_HowMany) How many cartons or bottles did receive in the 7 days ending yesterday, (date)? 120
550.25	QSCLMLK.Num.AnyMore (SCLMLK_AnyMore) ASK ONLY IF MORE THAN ONE CHILD UNDER 19 IN HOUSEHOLD; OTHERWISE CODE 2 Have any more of you (or your children) had any more free school milk in the 7 days ending yesterday? Yes

School meals

560.5	QSCMEAL.Filter (HHOLD_Filter12) APPLIES IF HAVE CHILDREN UNDER 19 AT STATE SCHOOL Has (have) your child(ren) had any school meals at a state school during the 7 days ending yesterday, (date)? INCLUDE school cafeteria and fixed price meals EXCLUDE meals at private school and school tuck shop Yes
TABLE :	SCLMEAL
	ecords details of up to 5 people having school meals. **QSCMEAL.Filter = 1.
560.10	QSCMEAL.Num.Person(*) School meals, (number) Which child? 114
560.15	Index variable (SCLMEAL_Num) School meals, (number) 15
560.20	QSCMEAL.Num.Howmany (SCLMEAL_HowMany) How many meals hashad? 130
560.25	QSCMEAL.Num.Freemeal (SCLMEAL_Freemeal) Were the meals free? Yes
560.30	QSCMEAL.Num.PaidFor (*) APPLIES IF QSCMEAL.Num.Freemeal = 2 During the 7 days ending yesterday, (date), did you pay for any of's meals? Yes
560.35	QSCMEAL.Num.MealAmt (*) APPLIES IF QSCMEAL.NumPaidFor = 1 How much did you pay for during the 7 days ending yesterday, (date)? 0.01997.00

School meals

TABLE: SCLMEAL

560.40 ##	QSCMEAL.Num. DVMEAL (*) APPLIES IF QSCMEAL.Num.PaidFor = 1 DV for MealAmt 09997.00
560.45	QSCMEAL.Num. NumMeals (*) APPLIES IF QSCMEAL.Num.PaidFor = 1 How many meals did this cover? 197
560.50	QSCMEAL.Num.AnyMore (SCLMEAL_AnyMore) ASK ONLY IF MORE THAN ONE CHILD UNDER 19 IN HOUSEHOLD; OTHERWISE CODE 2 Have your child(ren) had any more school meals during the 7 days ending yesterday? Yes

School travel		
TABLE:	TABLE: HHOLD2	
570.5	QTRAVEL.Filter (HHOLD_Filter13) APPLIES IF HAVE CHILDREN UNDER 19 AT STATE SCHOOL During the 7 days ending yesterday, (date), did you pay for your child(ren) to travel to and from school by bus or train? INCLUDE state school bus & train passes EXCLUDE private season tickets Yes 1 No 2	
TABLE : '	<u>FRAV</u>	
	cords details of up to 8 payments for school travel. Travel.Filter = 1.	
570.10	QTRAVEL.Num.Person (*) Travel to school, (number) Which child? 1 14	
570.15	Index variable: (TRAV_Num) Number of payment for travel to school 18	
570.20	QTRAVEL.Num. TravAmt (*) How much did you pay for in the 7 days ending yesterday ? 0.01997.00	
570.25 ##	QTRAVEL.Num.DVTRAV (*) (DV FOR QTRAVEL.Num.TravAmt)	
570.30	QTRAVEL.Num.TravDays (*) Travel to school, (number) How many days did this cover? 17	
570.35	QTRAVEL.Num./AnyMore (TRAV_AnyMore) ASK ONLY IF MORE THAN ONE CHILD UNDER 19 IN HOUSEHOLD; OTHERWISE CODE 2 Have (any of) you paid for any other school travel in the 7 days ending yesterday?	
	Yes 1 No	

Education grants

580.5	QEDGRANT.Filter (HHOLD_Filter14) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS Are (any of) you (or your child(ren)) attending a course for which an education grant, maintenance grant or scholarship is received? INCLUDE holiday periods	
	Yes	
TABLE :	<u>EDG</u>	
Section re	cords details of up to 4 educational grants. Applies if QEdGrant. Filter = 1.	
580.10	QEDGRANT.Num.Person (*) Grant (number) Who is receiving the grant? 114	
580.15	Index variable: (GrntNum) Grant (number) 14	
580.20	QEDGRANT.Num.Source (*) Is the source of the grant state	
580.25	QEDGRANT.Num.AnnVal (*) APPLIES IF QEDGRANT.Num.Source = 1 What is the current ANNUAL value of the grant? 199997 (dk allowed for delivery)	
580.30 ##	QEDGRANT.Num. DVANN (*) APPLIES IF QEDGRANT.Num.AnnVal = 197000 DV for AnnVal 09997.00	
580.35	QEDGRANT.Num.AnnFees (*) APPLIES IF QEDGRANT.Num.Source = 2, 3 or missing What is the current ANNUAL value of the grant including fees? 199997	

Education grants

TABLE: EDG

580.40	QEDGRANT.Num. DVANN1 (*)	
##	APPLIES IF QEDGRANT.Num.AnnFees = 1, 99997	
	DV for AnnFees	
	09997.00	
580.45	QEDGRANT.Num. DirG (*)	
	Is any of the grant paid direct to you?	
	Yes	1
	No	2
580.50	QEDGRANT.Num. PaidDir (*)	
	How much of the grant is paid direct to?	
	199997	
	(dk allowed for delivery)	
580.55	OEDGRANT.Num. DVPAI (*)	
##	APPLIES IF OEDGRANT.Num.PaidDir = 1 99997	
	DV for PaidDir	
	09997.00	
580.60	QEDGRANT.Num.AnyMore (EDG_AnyMore)	
200.00	Are (any of) you (or your child(ren)) attending any more courses for which a grant or scholarship is received?	
	Yes	1
	No	

Student loans

590.5	QSTULOAN.Filter (HHOLD_Filter15) APPLIES IF adult aged 16 to 50 Are (any of) you attending a course for which you receive a student loan? Yes
TABLE:	<u>STULN</u>
Section re	cords details of up to 5 student loans. Applies if QStuLoan.Filter = 1.
590.10	QSTULOAN.Num.Person (*) Who is receiving the loan? 114
590.15	Index variable: (STULN_LoanNum) Loan number 15
590.20	QSTULOAN.Num.BorEst (*) How much altogether do you think you will borrow during this academic year? 19997
590.25	QSTULOAN.Num. DVBOR (*) APPLIES IF QSTULOAN.Num.BorEst = 19997 DV for BorEst 09997.00
590.30	QSTULOAN.Num.AnyMore (STULN_AnyMore) Have (any of) you received any more student loans? Yes

Educational fees

TABLE: HHOLD2		
600.5	QEDFEES1.Filter (HHOLD_Filter16) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS In the three months since (date) have any of you paid any school, nursery, university or other fees, maintenance or a parental contribution for any course of education excluding leisure classes? Yes	
TABLE :	EDF1	
Section re	cords details of up to 4 sets of fees. Applies if QEdFees1.Filter = 1.	
600.10	QEDFEES1.Num.Person (*) Course (number) Who is/was attending the course? 114	
600.15	Index variable: (EDF1_FeeNum) Course (number) 14	
600.20	QEDFEES1.Num.TotAmt (EDF1_TotAmt) What is the total amount paid in the last 3 months since (date)? 199997	
600.25 ##	QEDFEES1.Num. DVTOT (*) APPLIES IF QEDFEES1.Num.TotAmt = 199997 DV for EDF1_TotAmt 09997.00	
600.30	QEDFEES1.Num.AnyMore (EDF1_AnyMore) In the last three months since (date), have any of you paid for any more	

educational courses except leisure classes?

Leisure classes

TABLE:	HHOLD2
610.5	QEDFEES2.Filter (HHOLD_Filter17) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS SHOW PROMPT CARD L2 In the last 3 months, have (any of) you paid any fees for any (other) course(s), classes or private tuition such as those on card L2? Don't include driving lessons. EXCLUDE membership fees Yes
TABLE :	EDF2
Section re	cords details of up to 8 course fees. Applies if QEdFees2.Filter = 1.
610.10	QEDFEES2.Num.Person (*) Course (number) Who is/was attending the course? 114
610.15	Index variable: (EDF2_FeeNum) Course (number) 18
610.20	QEDFEES2.Num. TotPaid (*) What is the total amount paid in the last 3 months? 19997
610.25	QEDFEES2.Num. DVTOT2 (*) APPLIES IF QEDFEES2.Num.TotPaid = 19997 DV for TotPaid 09997.00
610.30	QEDFEES2.Num.TypeCrse (*) Is/was the course at a state establishment
	at a private establishment 2 or an individual giving private tuition? 3
610.35	QEDFEES2.Num.Subject (*) What is the subject being studied? (text field)
610.40	QEDFEES2.Num.AnyMore (EDF2_AnyMore) Have any of you paid any more fees for courses or private tuition in the last 3 months? Yes

Education fees: non-household members

620.5	QEDFEES3.Filter (HHOLD_Filter18) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS In the last 3 months have any of you paid any other fees, maintenance, or a parental contribution for any course of education (including university fees) behalf of a child aged 16 to 24 who lives outside this household? INCLUDE married children aged 16-24 Yes	1
TABLE : 1	EDF3	
Section rec	cords details of up to 6 fees. Applies if QEdFees3.Filter = 1.	
520.10	Index variable: (EDF3_FeeNum) Course number 16	
620.15	QEDFEES3.Num.TotAmt (EDF3_TotAmt) What is the total amount paid in the last 3 months? 19997	
520.20 ##	QEDFEES3.Num. DVTOT3 (*) APPLIES IF QEDFEES3.Num.Totamt = 199997 DV for EDF3_TotAmt 09997.00	
620.25	QEDFEES3.Num.AnyMore (EDF3_AnyMore) Have any of you paid for any other educational courses for a 16 to 24 year of living outside this household in the last 3 months? Yes	1

Separation/ maintenance allowance

630.5	QSEPAR.Filter (HHOLD_Filter19) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS	
	Do (any of) you pay maintenance allowance or separation allowance? Yes	
TABLE :	<u>SEP</u>	
Section re	cords details of up to 4 allowances. Applies if QSEPAR.Filter = 1.	
630.10	QSEPAR.Num.Person (*) Allowance (number) Who pays this allowance? 114	
630.15	Index variable: (AllowNum) Allowance (number) 14	
630.20	QSEPAR.Num.AllwAmt (*) How much was the last payment? 0.019997.00	
630.25	QSEPAR.Num. AllwPC (*) APPLIES IF QSEPAR.Num.AllwPC = 0.019997.00 What period did this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES	
630.30 ##	QSEPAR.Num.DVALL (SEP_DVALL) APPLIES IF QSEPAR.Num.AllwPC is not MISSING DV for AllwAmt 09997.00	
630.35	QSEPAR.Num.AllwFor (*) Allowance (number) Are the payments for Former partner only	
630.40	QSEPAR.Num.AnyMore (SEP_AnyMore) Do (any of) you pay other maintenance or separation allowances? Yes	

Employer refunds

640.5	QREFUNDS.Filter (HHOLD_Filter20) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS	
	SHOW PROMPT CARD M Have (any of) you had any of these items refunded by an employer in a	the lest 3
	months since (date)?	the last 3
	Yes	1
	No.	
	110	
TABLE :	: REFDET	
Section re	ecords details of up to 6 refunds. Applies if QREFUNDS.Filter = 1.	
640.10	Index variable: (REFDET_ RefNum)	
	Refund (number)	
	16	
640.15	QREFUNDS.Num. RefType (*)	
770.13	Refund (number) Which item was refunded?	
	Rent	1
	Council Tax	
	Rates (NI)	
	Water/sewerage rates (E & W)	
	Mortgage payment	
	Insurance on structure	
	Gas	7
	Electricity	
	Telephone	
	Road tax	
	Vehicle insurance	11
540.20	ODEELINDS Num Bargan (*)	
040.20	QREFUNDS.Num. Person (*) Who received this refund?	
	114	
C 40. 27	ODEFINIDG N. D. CA. 4 (#)	
640.25	QREFUNDS.Num.RefAmt (*)	
	How much of the expenditure did you have refunded?	

Employer refunds

TABLE: REFDET

640.30	QREFUNDS.Num. Perc436 (*)	
	APPLIES IF $QREFUNDS.Num.RefAmt = 09997.00$	
	What period did this cover?	
	SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES	
640.35	QREFUNDS.Num. DVREF (*)	
##	APPLIES IF QREFUNDS.Num.RefAmt is not MISSING	
	DV for RefAmt	
	09997.00	
640.40	QREFUNDS.Num.AnyMore (REFDET_AnyMore)	
	Have (any of) you had any more items refunded by an employer in the last 3 months?	
	Yes	1
	No	2

Money given to household members

650.5	QEXPGIVE.Filter (HHOLD_Filter21) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS SHOW PROMPT CARD N
	Does anyone from outside this household GIVE YOU THE MONEY to pay for any of the items of household expenditure you have mentioned? EXCLUDE one off payments and money given by employer Yes
TABLE: E	XPG
Section reco	rds details of up to 4 payments. Applies if QExpGive.Filter = 1
650.6	Index variable: (EXPG_ExpNum) Expenditure (number) 14
650.7	QEXPGIVE.Num.Person (*) Who received the money? 114
650.8	QEXPGIVE.ItemType (EXPG_ItemType) What was the item of expenditure? Housing expenditure
650.10	QEXPGIVE.ItemTypO (HHOLD_ItemTypO) What was the other expenditure? (Text field)

Money given to household members

TABLE: EXPG

650.15	QEXPGIVE.GivenBy (*) Who gave you the money for this expenditure? (Text field)
650.20	QEXPGIVE.Expamt (HHOLD_ExpAmt) How much in total did give you for this/these items? 0.019997.00
650.25	QEXPGIVE.ExpPC (HHOLD_ExpPC) APPLIES IF QEXPGIVE.ExpAmt = 0.019997.00 What period did this cover? IF DIFFERENT PERIODS APPLY TO ITEMS OPEN NOTE SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES
650.30 ##	QEXPGIVE. DVEXP (*) APPLIES IF QEXPGIVE.DETAILS.ExpAmt = 0.019997.00 DV for HHOLD_ExpAmt 09997.00
650.35	QEXPGIVE.AnyMore (EXPG_AnyMore) Have any of you recieved money from someone outside the household to pay for any other items of household expenditure? Yes
	No

Items paid direct from outside household

TABLE:	HHOLD2
660.5	QEXPPAY.Filter (HHOLD_Filter22) APPLIES TO ALL SPENDERS Did anyone from outside the household, including DSS, PAY DIRECT for any of the items of household expenditure you have mentioned? EXCLUDE HOUSING BENEFIT BUT INCLUDE OTHER DIRECT PAYMENTS BY DSS EXCLUDE ONE OFF PAYMENTS & MONEY GIVEN BY EMPLOYER Yes
660.10	QEXPPAY. DSSChk (*) APPLIES IF QEXPPAY.Filter = 1 May I check, was this the DSS or someone else from outside the household? DSS
TABLE:	EXPP
Section re	cords details of up to 4 payments. Applies if QEXPPAY.Filter = 1.
660.15	QEXPPAY.Num.Person(*) Expenditure (number) On whose behalf was the money paid direct? (text field)
660.20	Index variable: (EXPP_ ExpNum) Expenditure (number) 14
660.25	QEXPPAY.Num.ItemType (EXPP_ItemType) What was the item of expenditure? Housing expenditure
660.30	QEXPPAY.Num.ItemtypO (EXPP_ItemTypO) APPLIES IF QEXPPAY.Num.Itemtype = 8 What was the item of expenditure? (text field)

Items paid direct from outside household

TABLE: EXPP

660.35	QEXPPAY.Num.ExpAmt (EXPP_ExpAmt) How much was the amount paid? 0.019997.00	
660.40	QEXPPAY.Num.ExpPPC (EXPP_ExpPPC) APPLIES IF QEXPPAY.Num.ExpAmt = 0.019997.00 What period did this cover? SEE APPENDIX A: STANDARD PERIOD CODES	
660.45 ##	QEXPPAY.Num. DVEXP1 (*) APPLIES IF QEXPPAY.Num.ExpPC is not MISSING DV for EXPP_ExpAmt 09997.00	
660.50	QEXPPAY.Num.AnyMore (EXPP_AnyMore) Have any of you had any other items of household expenditure paid direct by someone outside the household? Yes	
	No2	

Variable	Question	Variable	Question
A			
A ACCESS	190.80	CCINT_CARDNUM	340.45
ACOMTYPE	50.5	(CC) PERSON	340.15
ADTYPE	10.70	CDPLAYER	190.65
AFAM	40.30	CENTH	230.5
AGEIF	20.25	CHFUEL	230.10
AGREE1_ANYMORE	360.110	CHGAMT	340.25
AGREE1_NUM	360.15	CHGDET_DVOTH	100.30
AGREE1_PABH0011	360.30	CHGDET_TYPE	100.15
AGREE1_PABHP	360.30	CHIFILT	400.5
AGREE2_ANYMORE	370.85	CHI_AMOUNT	400.25
AGREE2_CASHPRCE	370.50	CHI_BUSEXP	400.45
AGREE2_NUM	370.15	CHI_BXAMT	400.50
AGREE2_PABH0001	370.25	CHI_DVAM1	400.30
AGREE2_PABHP1	370.25	CHI_DVBXA	400.55
ALLOWNUM	630.15	CHI_DWELLNUM	400.15
ALLWAMT	630.20	CHI_HOW	400.35
ALLWFOR	630.35	CHI_LHP	400.40
ALLWPC	630.25	CHMFILT	410.5
ANNCHG	340.10	CHM_AMOUNT	410.20
ANNFEES	580.35	CHM_BUSEXP	410.40
ANNVAL	580.25	CHM_BXAMT	410.45
ANYMORE	340.65	CHM_DVAM1	410.25
		CHM_DVBXA	410.50
В		CHM_DWELLNUM	410.15
BAND	290.125	CHM_HOW	410.30
BENU	40.20	CHM_LHP	410.35
BENUINFO	40.5	CHTYPE	400.20
BGASAMT	230.35	CIAMT	260.60
BGASBUY	230.30	CINAMT	290.55
BIRTH	20.23	CLEA	290.80
BKPERS01 TO 11	520.10	CLEAAMT	290.85
BKSERVCH	520.20	CLUBFILT	380.5
BK_ACNUM	520.15	CLUBTYPE	380.55
BK_ANYMORE	520.45	COMPUTER	190.70
BOREST	590.20	COUNTRY	10.105
BORRAMT	110.15	CPAMT	270.75
BSTORAMT	530.30	CPCTAXAM	270.60
BSTORPUR	530.20	CPINSAMT	270.80
BUSDWELL	50.25	CPPARAMT CPPARTEX	270.100 270.95
BUSPERC	520.40	CREDITCD	340.5
BUSPURP	520.35	CTO	150.80
BUSROOM	50.75	CTAMT	150.25
BUYTYPE	110.10	CTANNUAL	150.25
BUYYEAR	110.20	CTBAND	150.10
C		CTCONDOC	150.10
C CARDBRND	340.35	CTDISAB	150.15
CARDBRND	340.35 340.20	CTDISC	150.85
CARDNUM CARPAMT	340.20 270.45	CTDVALUE	150.90
CARPROV	290.105	CTINSTAL	150.45
CARPTINS	270.55	CTIRREG	150.55
CASHHP	360.50	CTLVCHK	150.20
CC_ANYMORE	340.40	CTPAY	10.75
CC_MITIMONE	270.70	•	

Variable	Question	Variable	Question
CTPAYS	10.81	DVBXR	450.40
CTPAYW	10.80	DVCARP	270.51
CTREBAMT	150.100	DVCARF	340.30
CTREBATE	150.95	DVCIA	260.70
CTREBPER	150.105	DVCIN	290.70
CTSEW	150.36	DVCLEA	290.100
CTSEWANN	150.66	DVCPA	270.90
CTTIME	150.50	DVCPC	270.90
CTWAT	150.35	DVCPC	270.70
CTWATANN	150.65	DVCRT	290.50
URROTH	520.7		
		DVCT1 DVCT2	150.70
CURRTYPE	320.8		150.110
		DVDSSEF	210.115
POPILE	120.5	DVDSSEP	210.120
DECFILT	430.5	DVDSSGF	220.115
DEC_AMOUNT	430.20	DVDSSGP	220.120
DEC_BUSEXP	430.40	DVEAC	210.50
EC_BXAMT	430.45	DVEBB	210.70
DEC_DVAM1	430.25	DVECHG	210.90
EC_DVBXA	430.50	DVERB	210.30
EC_DWELLNUM	430.15	DVEXP	650.30
EC_HOW	430.30	DVEXP1	660.45
EC_LHP	430.35	DVFUR	460.15
ESCRIP	380.35	DVGAC	220.55
IARSTAT	30.70	DVGBB	220.75
IRG	580.45	DVGCH	220.95
IRREG	130.5	DVGRB	220.35
ISCOUNT	110.50	DVHBEN	70.60
ISHWASH	190.45	DVHBSO	70.130
N1	360.75	DVHBSV	70.110
OWNP	360.80	DVHBWS	70.90
OWNPAY	370.75	DVHOL2	490.35
RIER	190.40	DVHOLA	480.95
SPERC	220.110	DVHOLC	480.110
SSCHK	660.10	DVHOLI	480.80
SSELECF	210.95	DVHOW	280.45
SSELECP	210.100	DVHPA	480.50
SSGASF	220.100	DVHPAY	500.35
SSGASP	220.105	DVIHC	430.65
SSPER	210.110	DVINT	110.170
START	10.50	DVINT	340.60
VAGE	20.30	DVIWC	430.80
VAMTF	440.30	DVLAS	360.105
VAMTR	450.25	DVLINS	170.45
VANN	580.30	DVMEAL	560.40
VANN1	580.40	DVMEN	110.130
VASEW	150.76	DVMINS	180.45
VAWAT	150.75	DVMORP	120.30
OVBED	50.70	DVMORT	110.80
OVBGAS	230.40	DVNIHB	80.60
OVBOR	590.25	DVNIL	80.80
OVBST	530.40	DVNIR	80.35
1 100 1	440.45	DVNIK	230.25

Family Expenditure Survey

Variable	Question	Variable	Question
DVPAI	580.55	ERBTAMT	210.20
DVREF	640.35	ERBTPER	210.25
DVREFA	300.30	ETHNIC	20.85
	70.20		510.25
DVRENT		EUUNION EVDC ANYMORE	
DVRMS	50.67	EXPG_ANYMORE	650.35
DVRT1 DVRTWS	260.50 	EXPG_EXPNUM	650.6 650.8
•		EXPG_ITEMTYPE	
DVRUG	470.15	EXPP_ANYMORE	660.50
DVSEA	330.45	EXPP_EXPAMT	660.35
DVSEP	480.125	EXPP_EXPNUM	660.20
DVSEWA	90.55	EXPP_EXPPC	660.40
DVSHARE	50.68	EXPP_ITEMTYPE	660.25
DVSRV	520.30	EXPP_ITEMTYPO	660.30
DVSTOT	320.40	EXRENT	110.30
DVSTRI	140.40	_	
DVSV	70.175	<u>F</u>	
DVTELA	200.55	FEEFILT	440.5
DVTELB	200.75	FESREG	10.92
DVTELC	200.95	FILTER1	260.5
DVTELS	200.120	FILTER2	270.5
DVTOT	600.25	FILTER3	280.5
DVTOT2	610.25	FILTER4	290.5
DVTOT3	620.20	FILTSR	310.5
DVTRAV	570.25	FLATTYPE	50.15
DVTV	240.40	FLYADULT	510.30
DVTVL	250.10	FLYCHILD	510.35
DVVLA	260.100	FLYDEST	510.20
DVVSER	310.45	FLYFILT	510.5
DVWATA	90.35	FREEZER	190.25
DVWHO	130.25	FRIDGE	190.30
DVWSEW	90.75	FTED	20.60
		FTEDCHK	20.70
E		FU	40.30
EACAMT	210.35	FUELTYPE	290.115
EACPER	210.45	FURNAMT	460.10
EBBSAMT	210.55	FURNFILT	460.5
EBBSPER	210.65	FURNHOW	460.20
ECHGAMT	210.75	FURNISH	60.25
ECHGPER	210.85	FURNLHP	460.25
EDF1_ANYMORE	600.30		
EDF1_FEENUM	600.15	${f G}$	
EDF1_TOTAMT	600.20	GACAMT	220.40
EDF2_ANYMORE	610.40	GACPER	220.50
EDF2_FEENUM	610.15	GASPAY	220.10
EDF3_ANYMORE	620.25	GASPAYO	220.15
EDF3_FEENUM	620.10	GASREBT	220.20
EDF3_TOTAMT	620.15	GASSUPP	220.5
EDG_ANYMORE	580.60	GBBSAMT	220.60
ELECPAY	210.5	GBBSPER	220.70
ELECPAYO	210.10	GCHGAMT	220.80
ELECREBT	210.15	GCHGPER	220.90
ENDOWP_ANYMORE	110.145	GIVENBY	650.15
ENDOWP_POLNUM	110.115	GOODSREC	380.25
ENDWPRIN	110.150	GOVREGGB	10.91
•			

Variable	Question	Variable	Question
GRBTAMT	220.25	HHOLD_FILTER17	610.5
GRBTPER	220.30	HHOLD_FILTER18	620.5
GRNTNUM	580.15	HHOLD_FILTER19	630.5
		HHOLD_FILTER20	640.5
н		HHOLD_FILTER21	650.5
HBALLW	80.40	HHOLD_FILTER22	660.5
HBBEFAFT	80.65	HHOLD HBAMT	80.50
HBDEDUC	80.45	HHOLD_HHOLD	10.15
HBENAMT	70.50	HHOLD_ITEMTYPO	650.10
HBENEFIT	70.35	HHOLD_RATESINC	80.10
HBLAMT	80.75	HHOLD_WHERE0	400.10
HBLUMP	80.70	HHOLD_WHERE1	410.10
HBPC	80.55	HHOLD_WHERE2	420.10
HBSERAMT	70.105	HHOLD_WHERE3	430.10
HBSERV0 to 11	70.103	HIHNUM	20.51
HBSEWER	70.80	HOHNUM	20.47
IBSOAMT	70.125	HOHPRTNR	20.48
IBSOTHER	70.123 70.120	HOLADR	480.85
HBSTMT	70.70	HOLADR HOLADRAM	480.83 480.90
HBSVOTH	70.70 70.115	HOLCHR	480.100
BWATER	70.75	HOLCHRAM	480.105
IBWSAMT	70.75	HOLFLY_ANYMORE	510.40
	440.25	-	510.40
HEXP2_AMOUNT		HOLFLY_NUM	490.50
HEXP2_ANYMORE HEXP2_BUSEXP	440.65	HOLHOTL HOLLOCK	
<u>—</u>	440.35	HOLHOTL_HOLLOCN HOLHOTL HOW	490.25 490.40
HEXP2_BXAMT	440.40	_	
HEXP2_FEENUM	440.15	HOLHOTL_HPAYMT	490.30
HEXP3_AMOUNT	450.20	HOLHOTL_LHP	490.45
HEXP3_ANYMORE	450.45	HOLHOTL_NUM	490.20
HEXP3_BUSEXP	450.30	HOLIAMT	480.75
HEXP3_BXAMT	450.35	HOLIDAY_FILTER	480.5
HEXP3_FEENUM	450.15	HOLINS	480.70
HHLDR	20.46	HOLPACK_ANYMORE	480.140
HHOLD_ACORN	10.25	HOLPACK_HOLLOCN	480.40
HHOLD_ADDRESS	10.10	HOLPACK_HPAYMT	480.45
HHOLD_AREA	10.5	HOLPACK_NUM	480.25
HHOLD_EXPAMT	650.20	HOLSCAT_ANYMORE	500.50
HHOLD_EXPPC	650.25	HOLSCAT_HOLLOCN	500.25
HHOLD_FILTER00	140.5	HOLSCAT_HOW	500.40
HOLD_FILTER01	160.5	HOLSCAT_HPAYMT	500.30
HOLD_FILTER02	170.5	HOLSCAT_LHP	500.45
HOLD_FILTER03	180.5	HOLSCAT_NUM	500.20
HOLD_FILTER04	240.5	HOLSTRTM	480.30
HOLD_FILTER05	300.5	HOLSTRTY	480.35
HOLD_FILTER06	330.5	HOTEL	490.5
HOLD_FILTER08	520.5	HPDATM	370.40
HOLD_FILTER09	530.5	HPDATY	370.45
HHOLD_FILTER10	540.5	HPFILT1	360.5
HHOLD_FILTER11	550.5	HPFILT2	370.5
HHOLD_FILTER12	560.5	HPM	360.40
HHOLD_FILTER13	570.5	HPY	360.45
HHOLD_FILTER14	580.5	HSETYPE	50.10
HHOLD_FILTER15	590.5		
HHOLD_FILTER16	600.5		

-	Variable	Question	Variable	Question
	_			
	I	120.60	I ACTIVITIE DADOLUDO	200.40
	IHCAMT	430.60	LASTMTH_PABCLUBG	380.40
	IMPFILT	420.5	LASTMTH_PAYNUM	380.30
	IMP_AMOUNT	420.20	LASTPAY	110.5
	IMP_BUSEXP	420.40	LASTPAY_ANYMORE	380.20
	IMP_BXAMT	420.45	LASTPAY_PAYNUM	380.10
	IMP_DVAM1	420.25	LENDER	110.45
	IMP_DVBXA	420.50	LIFE_ANYMORE	170.50
	IMP_DWELLNUM	420.15	LIFE_POLNUM	170.15
	IMP_HOW	420.30	LINSAMT	170.35
	IMP_LHP	420.35	LINSOTH	170.25
	INA011	20.80	LINSSTYR	170.30
	INA110	60.15	LINSTYPE	170.20
	INCININT	110.135	LISTPR	290.120
	INCMP	120.40	LIVEWITH	20.40
	INCMPAMT	120.20	LOANDEA_ANYMORE	350.140
	INCMSTYR	120.35	LOANDEA_DVLOA	350.50
	INSHASC	430.55	LOANDEA_LOANAGE	350.65
	INSHOW	480.130	LOANDEA_LOANAMT	350.25
	INSLHP	480.135	LOANDEA_LOANDATM	350.55
	INTAMT	340.55	LOANDEA_LOANDATY	350.60
	INTEREST	340.21	LOANDEA_LOANDHSS	350.130
	INSWILLC	-430.70	LOANDEA_LOANNUM	350.20
	INTERNET	190.75	LOANDEA_LOANREP	350.35
	INTL12M	-110.155	LOANDEA_MKRC274	350.30
	INTMTH	-110.165	LOANDEA_MKRC275	350.40
	INTPERBM	-110.171	LOANDEA_ORG	350.10
	INTPERBY	-110.172	LOANDEA_PERC275	350.45
	INTSTIME	10.40	LOANDEA_WHICHBEN	350.135
	ITEMDEA_ANYMORE	350.125	LOANSA_FILTER	350.5
	ITEMDEA_ITEMNUM	350.80	LPAY	360.90
	ITEMDEA_LCASHP	350.105	LPERC	260.95
	ITEMDEA_LITEMPUR	350.85	LTRESMTH	50.35
	ITEMDEA_LNS	350.90	LTRESYRS	50.30
	ITEMDEA_LOANDEP	350.120	M	
	ITEMDEA_LOANNUM	350.75	MARCTAT	20.25
	ITEMDEA_LPARTEX	350.115	MARSTAT	20.35
	ITEMDEA_PABDV	350.110	MEALAMT MEDINS ANYMORE	560.35
	ITEMDEA_PABLO001	350.95 350.95	MEDINS_ANYMORE	180.50
	ITEMDEA_PABLOAN ITEMDEA_SUPPLIER	350.95 -350.100	MEDINS_POLNUM	180.15 20.45
	IWCAMT	330.100 430.75	MEMHLD MENPOL	
:	IWCAIVII	-430.73		110.110 110.120
ı	т.		MENPOLAM MENSTYR	110.120
	<u>J</u> JNTELDA	20.52	MICROWVE	190.50
	JNTELDA JNTELDB	20.53		180.35
1 :	INTELDB	20.33	MINSAMT MINSOTH	180.25
	L		MINSTYPE	180.20
	L LAMT	260.85	MKRC127	180.20 -110.160
	LAMT LANDLORD			140.30
	LANDLORD <mark>LASTAMT</mark>	60.20	MKRC139C	
	LASTAMI LASTMTH_ANYMORE	380.15	MKRC190 MKRC191A	220.65 -220.85
	LASTMTH_ANYMORE LASTMTH_CASHPRCE	380.60 380.45	MKRC191A MKRC192	-220.85 220.45
	LASTMTH_CASHPRCE LASTMTH_PABCLU01	380.40	MKRC201A	220.43 -210.80
1	LAB IMITI_FADCLUUI	300. 4 0	WHATCEOITE	-210.00

Variable	Question	Variable	Question
MVDC202	210.40	NT	
MKRC202	210.40	N NAME	20.15
MKRC208	260.45 260.65	NAME NEWO	20.15 360.25
MKRC211			370.23
MKRC219	290.45	NEWOLD	
MKRC222	290.65	NIRATE	10.85
MKRC230	270.50	NOCARP	270.40
MKRC232	270.65	NOHHATAD	50.45
MKRC234	270.85	NOUNITS	40.10
MKRC235	270.105	NRMS 1 to 4	50.65
MKRC239	280.40	NRV	80.85
MKRC242	300.25	NUMADULT	20.5
MKRC245D	330.35	NUMCHILD	30.5
MKRC261A	200.110	NUMFAM	40.25
MKRC262	200.45	NUMHHDEF	20.38
MKRC263	200.65	NUMMEALS	560.45
MKRC264	200.85		
MKRC290	370.55	0	
MKRC294	370.70	OBT	360.20
MKRC300	210.60	OBTAIN	370.20
MKRCCLEA	290.90	OCCONT	290.75
MKRCCT	150.30	OILAMT	230.20
MKRCHP	360.55	OILBUY	230.20
MKRCL	360.95	OLDHHDEF	20.37
MKRCLEA	260.90	OMORE	
MKRCMORT	110.85		320.45
MKRCPY	80.30	ONBSROOM	50.80
		OSTINS_ANYMORE	140.60
MKRCRENT	70.10	OSTINS_POLNUM	140.10
MKRCSER	310.40	OTHACTYP	50.20
MKRCSEW	90.50	OTHERREG	290.140
MKRCWAT	90.30	OTHHOLIV	50.40
MKRCWK	320.35	OTHPAY	100.5
MKRCWSEW	90.70	OTHPAY1	100.5
MKRCWT	150.40	OTHPAY2	100.5
MKRDN1	360.85	OTHPERS	290.110
MKRDN2	370.80	OTHPYAM	100.20
MKRHP1	360.70	OTHSRV	70.165
MOBILE	190.60	OTHTYPE	100.10
MODEL	290.130	OTHWK	320.5
MORTCONT	110.90	OTHW_VEHNUM	320.20
MORTLEFT	110.60	OTHW_VEHTYPE	320.25
MORTLEN CONTRACTOR OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROP	—— <u>110.55</u>	OWN	260.75
MORTNAME MORTNAMI (* 0	110.95	OWNRENT	60.10
MORTNAMIto 9	110.95	O	55.10
4ORTNM10	110.95	P	
MORTPAY	110.70	PACKAGE	480.10
MORTPERC	110.75		480.55
MORTPROT	120.5	PACKHOW PACKI HP	
MORTPROT_ANYMORE	120.45	PACKLHP	480.60
MORTTYPE	110.65	PAFREG	10.90
4ORT_CONTRIB	110.100	PAIDDIR	580.50
MORT_CONTRIB1 to 9	110.100	PAIDFOR	560.30
MORT_CONTRB10	110.100	PARTEX	370.65
MOT MOVEEU T	310.50	PAYCARD	340.16
MOVEFILT	450.5	PAYMETH	270.35
AS .	20.35	PAYRAMT	80.20

Family Expenditure Survey

PERCCLEA 290.95 SATDISHCAB PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCRENT 70.15 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEAS0 PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROT0001 120.15 SEASPER PROT0002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTNUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_ANYMORE PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC SE	Questio
PAYRATES PAYRRQ PAYRATES PAYRRQ 80.25 RENTHOL PENDET_ANYMORE 160.50 ROADT1 PENDET_DUPEN 160.30 ROOMS1 PENDET_POLNUM 160.15 ROOMS2 PENSAMT 160.20 ROOMSHAR PENSCHK 160.45 RTAMT PENSCHK 160.45 RTDET_ANYMORE PENSDATY 160.40 PERCIO4 PERCIO4 PERCIO4 PERCIO4 PERCIO5 PERCIO4 PERCIO5 PERCIO5 PERCIO6 PE	110.35
PAYREQ 80.25 RENTHOL PENDET_ANYMORE 160.50 ROADT1 PENDET_DYPEN 160.30 ROOMS1 PENDET_DYPEN 160.30 ROOMS1 PENSAMT 160.20 ROOMSHAR PENSAMT 160.20 ROOMSHAR PENSAMT 160.25 ROOMSHAR PENSAMT 160.35 RTDET_ANYMORE PENSATM 160.35 RTDET_REFNUM PENSBATM 160.35 RUGGHLT PENSBATM 160.35 RUGGHLT PENSBATM 160.35 RUGGHLT PERC122 110.125 RUGGHLT PERC122 110.125 RUGHW PERC135 120.25 RUGHW PERC135 120.25 RUGHW PERC14D 160.25 RUGLHP PERC14D 160.25 RUGHW PERC154F 170.40 PERC154F 170.40 PERC317 530.35 SAMPMTH PERC336 640.30 SAMPOTR PERC436 640.30 SAMPOTR PERC436 640.30 SAMPOTR PERC4BEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_HUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMIK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMIK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMIK_NUM PETROL 260.80 SCLMIK_NUM PE	70.25
PENDET_ANYMORE 160.50	70.30
PENDET_DVPEN 160.30 PENDET_POLNUM 160.15 ROOMS1 PENDET_POLNUM 160.15 ROOMS2 PENSAMT 160.20 ROOMSHAR PENSCHK 160.45 RTAMT PENSCHK 160.45 RTAMT PENSCHK 160.45 RTDET_ANYMORE PENSDATM 160.35 RTDET_ANYMORE PENSDATM 160.40 RTDET_ARFNUM PERC104 RUGAMT PERC102 110.125 RUGHUT PERC135 120.25 RUGHUP PERC149D 160.25 RUGHUP PERC149D 160.40 RUGHUP PERC149D	290.35
PENDET_POLNUM 160.15 PENSAMT 160.20 ROOMS1 ROOMS2 PENSAMT 160.20 ROOMSHAR PENSDATY 160.45 RTAMT PENSDATM 160.35 RTDET_ANYMORE PENSDATY 160.40 RTDET_REFNUM PERC102 110.125 RUGHOW PERC1135 120.25 RUGHOW PERC149D 160.25 PERC1364 170.40 PERC164E 180.40 S PERC317 530.35 SAMPMTH PERC436 640.30 SAMPQTR PERC436 640.30 SAMPQTR PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHBEN 70.55 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCENT 70.15 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMIK_ANYMORE PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMIK_NUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMIK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCLMIK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCLMIK_NUM POLCO 180.30 SCASON_PABSEAS0 PROT1001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROT1001 PROT1YPE 120.15 PROT1001 120.10 SERSYOL SERNYONE PURCAMT 110.25 SERNYONE PROT1001 120.10 SERSYOL SERNYONE PROT1001 110.25 SERNYONE PURCAMT 110.25 SERNYONE PROT1001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROT1001 SEASYAL PROT1YPE 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 SEPINS PIEXH 360.65 SEPINS PIEXH 360.65 SEPINS SEPINS PIEXH 360.65 SEPINS SEPINS SERINCO SE	50.61
PENSAMT 160.20 ROOMSHAR PENSCHK 160.45 RTAMT PENSCHK 160.45 RTAMT RTDET_ANYMORE RTDET_ARPMORE RTDET_REFNUM RTDET_REFNUM RUGAMT PERC104 100.25 RUGAMT PERC135 120.25 RUGHDW PERC135 170.40 PERC149D 160.25 RUGLHP PERC164E 180.40 S PERC317 530.35 SAMPMTH PERC317 530.35 SAMPOTR PERC466 PERC466 PERC466 PERC517 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCABLA_FREEMEAL PERC8W 90.45 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERCWEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERCWEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERCWEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERCWEW 90.65 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE PROTO001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS0 PROTO001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTO001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTO001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTO001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTO002 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTO001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTO001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTO001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTO001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 SEASON_PA	50.62
PENSCHK 160.45 RTAMT PENSDATM 160.35 RTDET_ANYMORE PENSDATY 160.40 RTDET_REFNUM PERC104 100.25 RUGAMT PERC122 110.125 RUGFILT PERC135 120.25 RUGFILT PERC149D 160.25 RUGHDW PERC149D 160.25 RUGHDW PERC14F 170.40 PERC14F 170.40 PERC317 530.35 SAMPMTH PERC336 640.30 SAMPOTR PERC436 640.30 SAMPOTR PERC436 640.30 SAMPOTR PERC436 520.995 SATDISHCAB PERCHEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCWER 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWEW 90.65 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEAS0 PROTOOL 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTOOL 120.15	50.62
PENSDATM 160.35 RTDET_ANYMORE PENSDATY 160.40 RTDET_REFNUM PERC104 100.25 RUGAMT PERC122 110.125 RUGHUT PERC135 120.25 RUGHOW PERC149D 160.25 RUGLHP PERC164E 180.40 S PERC164E 180.40 S PERC37 530.35 SAMPWTH PERC36 640.30 SAMPOTR PERC4BE 290.95 SATDISHCAB PERC4BEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERC4BEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERC4BEN 70.55 SCHMEAL_ANYMORE PERC8EW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERC8EW 90.45 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERCYEW 90.65 SCLMLK_NOWANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE 200.20	260.40
PERSDATY 160.40 RTDET_REFNUM PERC104 100.25 RUGAMT PERC122 110.125 RUGFILT PERC135 120.25 RUGHOW PERC154F 170.40 PERC154F PERC154F 170.40 S PERC164E 180.40 S PERC317 530.35 SAMPMTH PERC436 640.30 SAMPGTR PERC436 640.30 SAMPGTR PERC4BEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHBEN 70.55 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMIK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMIK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMIK_NUM PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTOO	300.35
PERC104 100.25 RUGAMT PERC122 110.125 RUGFILT PERC135 120.25 RUGHOW PERC149D 160.25 RUGLHP PERC154F 170.40 PERC164E 180.40 S PERC317 530.35 SAMPMTH PERC436 640.30 SAMPQTR PERC436 640.30 SAMPQTR PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_FREEMEAL PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMIK_ANYMORE PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMIK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMIK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASO PROTOHOL 120.15 SEASON_PABSEASO PROTOHOL 120.15 SEASON_PROSON_PROTOHOL 120.15 SEASON_PROTOHOL 120.15 SERVENCO 12	
PERC122 110.125 RUGFILT PERC135 120.25 RUGHOW PERC149D 160.25 RUGLHP PERC154F 170.40 PERC164E PERC317 530.35 SAMPMTH PERC436 640.30 SAMPQTR PERCLEA 290.95 SATDISHCAB PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHBEN 70.15 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCYSW 90.45 SCLMEAL_PREMEAL PERCYBEN 90.45 SCLMEAL_PREMEAL PERCYBEN 90.65 SCLMIKA_NUM PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMIKA_NUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMIKA_NUM PERTON 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125	300.15
PERC135 120.25 RUGHOW PERC149D 160.25 RUGLHP PERC154F 170.40 PERC154F PERC164E 180.40 S PERC317 530.35 SAMPMTH PERC436 640.30 SAMPOTR PERC4BEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_FREEMEAL PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_FREEMEAL PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_NUM PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_NUM PONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASI PROTO001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEASI PROTO002 120.15 SEASON_PABSEASI <	470.10
PERC149D 160.25 RUGLHP PERC154F 170.40 PERC164E PERC164E 180.40 S PERC317 530.35 SAMPMTH PERC436 640.30 SAMPQTR PERC446 640.30 SAMPQTR PERC447 90.55 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERC7684 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERC8WAT 90.25 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMLK_NUM PERTON 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.	470.5
PERC154F 170.40 PERC164E 180.40 S PERC317 530.35 SAMPMTH PERC346 640.30 SAMPQTR PERCLEA 290.95 SATDISHCAB PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCRENT 70.15 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMIK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMIK_NYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMIK_NUM PERTOL 260.80 SCLMIK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEAS0 PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTO001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTO002 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTOTYPE 120.15 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PTE	470.20
PERC164E 180.40 S PERC317 530.35 SAMPMTH PERC436 640.30 SAMPQTR PERC436 640.30 SAMPQTR PERC426 290.95 SATDISHCAB PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCRENT 70.15 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMIK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMIK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMIK_HOWMANY	470.25
PERC317 530.35 SAMPMTH PERC436 640.30 SAMPQTR PERCCLEA 290.95 SATDISHCAB PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCENT 70.15 SCLMEAL_FREEMEAL PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMILK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASI PROTO001 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTOUM 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTUM 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTTYPE 120.15 SEPINSAM PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM <t< td=""><td></td></t<>	
PERCCLEA 640.30 SAMPQTR PERCCLEA 290.95 SATDISHCAB PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCRENT 70.15 SCLMEAL_FREEMEAL PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMIK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMIK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMIK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASI PROTO001 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTO002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTOWH 120.15 SELFCAT PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM <	
PERCCLEA 290.95 SATDISHCAB PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCRENT 70.15 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEAS0 PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROTO001 120.15 SEASPER PROTO002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTO002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEXH 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC SERINCO SERVAMT REBATE	10.55
PERCHBEN 70.55 SCHOOL PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCRENT 70.15 SCLMEAL_FREEMEAL PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASI PROTO001 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTO002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTOUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEX HP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC	10.60
PERCHP 360.100 SCLMEAL_ANYMORE PERCRENT 70.15 SCLMEAL_FREEMEAL PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASI PROT0001 120.15 SEASTYPE PROT0002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERVANT REBATE 70.40 SERVANT	190.15
PERCRENT 70.15 SCLMEAL_FREEMEAL PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASI PROTO001 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTO002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTOWM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXHP 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC REBATE 70.40 SERVAMT REBATE 70.40 SERVAMT REBATE 70.40 SERVAMT REBATE <td>30.65</td>	30.65
PERCSEW 90.45 SCLMEAL_HOWMANY PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEAS0 PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROT0001 120.15 SEASPER PROT0002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTNUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_ANYMORE PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC R SERINCOO to 12 SERINCOO to 12 R SERVAUM SERVYY REBATE 70.40 SERVYY REBATE 70.40 SERVYY REBATE	560.50
PERCWAT 90.25 SCLMEAL_NUM PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASI PROT0001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEASI PROT0002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTNUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXHP 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC SERINCOO to 12 SERINCOO to 12 R SERVAMT REBATE 70.40 SERV_VEHNUM REBATEO 70.45 SEWAMT REBTCH 80.5 SEWAM	560.25
PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASO POOTION 120.15 SEASON_PABSEASO PROTO001 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTO002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTOUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTESROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_ANYMORE PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC SERINC SERINC SERINCO PURCAMT 110.25 SERVAMT REBATE 70.40 SERV-VUH REBATE 70.45 SEWAMT REBTCH	560.20
PERCWSEW 90.65 SCLMLK_ANYMORE PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASO POOT0001 120.15 SEASON_PABSEASO PROT0002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTNUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_ANYMORE PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC REFINCOO to 12 SERINC SERINCO to 12 R SERVAMT SERVAMT REBATE 70.40 SERVYY REBATEO 70.45 SEWAMT REBATEO 70.45 SEWAMT REFAM<	560.15
PERSIVAL 140.50 SCLMLK_HOWMANY PETROL 260.80 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASO PROT0001 120.15 SEASPER PROT0002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTNUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXH 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC REBATE 70.40 SERVAMT REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 </td <td>550.25</td>	550.25
PETROL 260.80 SCLMLK_NUM PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEASI PROT0001 120.15 SEASPER PROT0002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTNUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXH 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC R SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVNUM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX <td>550.20</td>	550.20
PHONE 200.20 SCNDHOME PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEASO PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROT0001 120.15 SEASPER PROT0002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTNUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXHP 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINCO R SERINCO SERINCO R SERVAWIM SERVAWIM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10	550.15
PHONE_ANYMORE 200.125 SEASON_ANYMORE POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEAS0 PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROT0001 120.15 SEASPER PROT0002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTNUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXHP 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINCO R SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVAUM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	390.5
POLCO 180.30 SEASON_PABSEAS0 PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROT0001 120.15 SEASPER PROT0002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTNUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXHP 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINCO R SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVAMT REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	330.50
PORTION 480.65 SEASON_PABSEAS1 PROT0001 120.15 SEASPER PROT0002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTNUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXHP 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINCO R SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVAUM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	330.25
PROT0001 120.15 SEASPER PROT0002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTNUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXH 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC R SERINC00 to 12 SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVAMT REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	330.25
PROT0002 120.15 SEASTYPE PROTNUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXH 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC R SERVAMT SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVNUM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	330.40
PROTNUM 120.10 SEASVAL PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXH 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC R SERVAMT SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVNUM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	
PROTTYPE 120.15 SELFCAT PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXH 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC R SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVNUM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	330.20
PTBSROOM 50.85 SEPINS PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXH 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC R SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVNUM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	330.30
PTEX 370.60 SEPINSAM PTEXH 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC R SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVNUM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	500.5
PTEXH 360.60 SEP_ANYMORE PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC R SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVNUM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	480.115
PTEXHP 360.65 SEP_DVALL PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC R SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVNUM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	480.120
PURCAMT 110.25 SERINC R SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVNUM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	630.40
R SERINCO0 to 12 R01 to R14 20.50 SERVAMT REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	630.30
R SERVAMT R01 to R14 20.50 SERVNUM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	70.155
R01 to R14 20.50 SERVNUM REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	70.160
REBATE 70.40 SERVPY REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	70.170
REBATEO 70.45 SERV_VEHNUM REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	70.100
REBTCH 80.5 SEWAMT REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	310.35
REFAM 300.20 SEWERPAY REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	310.25
REFAMT 640.25 SEWSEP REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	90.40
REFDET_ANYMORE 640.40 SEX REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	90.10
REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	90.15
REFDET_REFNUM 640.10 SHINUK	20.20
	390.10
	40.15
REGLET 290.135 SHRMS 1 to 4	50.66
RENT 70.5 SLA	10.100
RENTBAR 70.65 SOURCE	580.20

Variable	Question	Variable	Question
EDVOLICAM	520.25	TVDECDCE	610.20
SRVCHGAM	520.25	TYPECRSE	610.30
STARTDAT STORD ANYMORE	10.30	TYPEED TYPEF	20.65 360.35
STORD_ANYMORE	530.45		
STORD_PABSTOR0	530.25	TYPEFIRM	370.30
STORD_PABSTOR1	530.25	\mathbf{v}	
STORD_PAYNUM	530.15 140.55	v VANGOODS	290.32
STRINC			
STRIPRC STRIPREM	140.35	VANTYPE VROUGHT ANYMORE	290.31
STRITYPE STRITYPE	140.25	VBOUGHT_ANYMORE	270.110
	140.20	VBOUGHT_VEHTVBE	270.20 270.25
STRIVAL	140.45	VBOUGHT_VEHTYPE	
STULN_ANYMORE	590.30	VBOUGHT_VEHTYPEO	270.30
TULN_LOANNUM	590.15	VEHSRV	310.30
SUBJECT	610.35	VIDEO	190.20
UBLET	50.50	VOWNED_ANYMORE	260.110
SUBLETY SUBJECT	50.55	VOWNED_CARINS	260.55
SURVYR	10.65	VOWNED_PETPRIV	260.105
SVMORE	310.55	VOWNED_ROADTAX	260.35
n		VOWNED_VEHNUM	260.20
ANDELE	110 175	VOWNED_VEHTYPE	260.25
TAXRELF TO A	110.175	VOWNED_VEHTYPEO	260.30
TEA	20.75	VSOLD_ANYMORE	280.50
TELACAMT	200.40	VSOLD_HOWMUCH	280.35
ELACPER	200.50	VSOLD_VEHNUM	280.20
ELBGAMT	200.60	VSOLD_VEHTYPE	280.25
ELBGPER	200.70	VSOLD_VEHTYPEO	280.30 200.150
ELCHAMT	200.80	VUSED_ANYMORE	290.150
ELCHPER ELIOW	200.90	VUSED_CARINS	290.60
ELEHOW	200.30	VUSED_PETPRIV	290.145
ELEHOWO	200.35	VUSED_ROADTAX	290.40
ELEPHONE	190.55	VUSED_VEHNUM	290.20
ELFILT	200.10	VUSED_VEHTYPE	290.25
ELOPAY	200.100	VUSED_VEHTYPEO	290.30
ELP	200.5		
ELSHAMT	200.105	\mathbf{W}	
ELSHPER	200.115	WASHMACH	190.35
ELTYPE	200.25	WATAMT	90.20
KTNUM	330.15	WATERPAY	90.5
OPUP	110.40	WELFMLK_ANYMORE	540.25
OTPAID	610.20	WELFMLK_HOWMANY	540.20
RANSAC	440.50	WELFMLK_NUM	540.15
RAVAMT	570.20	WHATFEE	440.20
RAVDAYS	570.30	WHATHOME	440.55
RAV_ANYMORE	570.35	WHOAMT	130.15
RAV_NUM	570.15	WHOINC	130.30
VBW	190.10	WHOPAY	130.10
VCOL	190.5	WHOPER	130.20
VLICE	250.5	WHOTHER	440.60
VMETH	240.25	WKTOT	320.30
VPAYAMT	240.30	WORSINC	70.135
TVPAYPER	240.35	WSEWAMT	90.60
TVTYPE	240.20	WSINC	70.140
'V_ANYMORE	240.45	WSINCAMT	70.145
`V_NUM	240.15	WWWEB	190.85